DEF 14A 1 liiin2015_def14a.htm INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - DEF 14A

UNITED STATES

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

SCHEDULE 14A

Proxy Statement Pursuant to Section 14(a)
of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934

| Filed by the Registrant |  | Filed by a Party other than the Registrant

Check the appropriate box:

| Preliminary Proxy Statement
| CONFIDENTIAL, FOR USE OF THE COMMISSION ONLY (AS PERMITTED BY RULE 14a-6(e)(2))
| Definitive Proxy Statement
| Definitive Additional Materials
| Soliciting Material Pursuant to Section 240.14a-12

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC.

(Name of Registrant as Specified in Its Charter)

(Name of Person(s) Filing Proxy Statement, if other than the Registrant)

Payment of Filing Fee (Check the appropriate box):

| No fee required
| Fee computed on table below per Exchange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(1) and 0-11.
| (1) Title of each class of securities to which transaction applies: _____
| (2) Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies: _____
| (3) Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computed pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth the amount on which the filing fee is calculated and state how it was determined): _____
| (4) Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction: _____
| (5) Total fee paid: _____
| Fee paid previously with preliminary materials.
| Check box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing for which the offsetting fee was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration statement number, or the Form or Schedule and the date of its filing.
| (1) Amount Previously Paid:
| (2) Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:
| (3) Filing Party:
| (4) Date Filed:

January 7, 2015

Dear Shareholder:

You are cordially invited to attend the 2015 Annual Meeting of Shareholders of Insteel Industries, Inc. to be held Tuesday, February 17, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. Eastern Time. The meeting will take place at the Cross Creek Country Club, 1129 Greenhill Road, Mount Airy, North Carolina.

The attached proxy statement and formal notice of the meeting describe the matters expected to be acted upon at the meeting. We urge you to review these materials carefully and to use this opportunity to take part in the Company’s affairs by voting on the matters described in the proxy statement. At the meeting, we will also discuss our operations, fiscal year 2014 financial results and our plans for the future. Our directors and management team will be available to answer any questions you may have. We hope that you will be able to attend.

Your vote is important to us. Whether you plan to attend the meeting or not, please complete the enclosed proxy card and return it as promptly as possible. If you attend the meeting, you may elect to have your shares voted as instructed in the proxy or you may withdraw your proxy at the meeting and vote your shares in person. If you hold shares in “street name” and would like to vote at the meeting, you should follow the instructions provided in the proxy statement.

Thank you for your continued support and interest in Insteel Industries.

Sincerely,

H.O. Woltz III

Chairman of the Board

1373 Boggs Drive

Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030
(336) 786-2141

| Notice of Annual Meeting of Shareholders

Tuesday, February 17, 2015

9:00 a.m., Eastern Time

Cross Creek Country Club, 1129 Greenhill Road, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030

Dear Shareholder:

At our Annual Meeting, we will ask you to:

1. | Elect the three nominees named in this proxy statement to the Board of Directors, each for three-year terms;
2. | Approve the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc.;
3. | Hold an advisory vote on the compensation of our executive officers;
4. | Ratify the appointment of Grant Thornton LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year 2015; and
5. | Transact such other business, if any, as may properly be brought before the meeting or any adjournment thereof.

Only shareholders of record at the close of business on December 15, 2014 are entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting.

Whether or not you plan to attend the meeting and vote your common stock in person, please mark, sign, date and promptly return the enclosed proxy card or voting instruction form in the postage-paid envelope according to the instructions printed on the card. Any proxy may be revoked at any time prior to its exercise by delivery of a later-dated proxy or by properly voting in person at the Annual Meeting.

Enclosed is a copy of our Annual Report for the year ended September 27, 2014, which includes a copy of our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

January 7, 2015

Mount Airy, North Carolina

By Order of the Board of Directors

James F. Petelle

Secretary

Table of Contents

PROXY STATEMENT | 6
QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS ABOUT THE ANNUAL MEETING | 6
CORPORATE GOVERNANCE GUIDELINES AND BOARD MATTERS | 10
VOTING SECURITIES | 15
ITEM NUMBER ONE: | ELECTION OF DIRECTORS | 15
Information Regarding Nominees, Continuing Directors and Executive Officers | 16
ITEM NUMBER TWO: | APPROVAL OF THE 2015 EQUITY INCENTIVE PLAN OF INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. | 18
EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION | 27
Compensation Discussion and Analysis | 27

I. | Executive Summary | 27
II. | Overall Objectives | 28
III. | Elements of Compensation | 29

Summary Compensation Table | 34
Fiscal 2014 Grants of Plan-Based Awards | 34
Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal Year End 2014 | 36
Options Exercised and Stock Vested During Fiscal Year 2014 | 37
Pension Benefits | 38
Potential Payments Upon Termination or Change in Control | 38
DIRECTOR COMPENSATION | 41
COMPENSATION COMMITTEE INTERLOCKS AND INSIDER PARTICIPATION | 41
ITEM NUMBER THREE: | ADVISORY VOTE ON THE COMPENSATION OF OUR EXECUTIVE OFFICERS | 42
ITEM NUMBER FOUR: | RATIFICATION OF THE APPOINTMENT OF GRANT THORNTON LLP | 43
REPORT OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE | 44
SECURITY OWNERSHIP | 45
Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance | 45

Back to Contents |

CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED PERSON TRANSACTIONS | 46
OTHER BUSINESS | 46
SHAREHOLDER PROPOSALS FOR THE 2016 ANNUAL MEETING | 47
EXPENSES OF SOLICITATION | 48
ANNUAL REPORT AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS | 48
APPENDIX A | 2015 EQUITY INCENTIVE PLAN OF INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. | A-1

Back to Contents |

PROXY STATEMENT

Important Notice Regarding the Availability of Proxy Materials for the Shareholder Meeting to be held on February 17, 2015:

The Notice of Annual Meeting of Shareholders, Proxy Statement, Form of Proxy and 2014 Annual Report to the Shareholders are available on our corporate website at http://investor.insteel.com/annuals.cfm.

This proxy statement is furnished in connection with the solicitation of proxies by our Board of Directors for use at the Annual Meeting of Shareholders (the “Annual Meeting”) to be held on Tuesday, February 17, 2015 at 9:00 a.m., Eastern Time, and at any adjournments or postponements of the Annual Meeting. The meeting will take place at the Cross Creek Country Club, 1129 Greenhill Road, Mount Airy, North Carolina. This proxy statement, accompanying proxy card and the 2014 Annual Report, which includes a copy of our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the “SEC”), are first being mailed to our shareholders on or about January 7, 2015.

This proxy statement summarizes certain information you should consider before you vote at the Annual Meeting. However, you do not need to attend the Annual Meeting to vote your shares. If you do not expect to attend or prefer to vote by proxy, you may follow the voting instructions on the enclosed proxy card. In this proxy statement, Insteel Industries, Inc. is generally referred to as “we,” “our,” “us,” “Insteel Industries,” “Insteel” or “the Company.”

The enclosed proxy card indicates the number of shares of Insteel common stock that you own as of the record date of December 15, 2014. In this proxy statement, outstanding Insteel common stock (no par value) is sometimes referred to as the “Shares.”

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS ABOUT THE ANNUAL MEETING

Why am I receiving this proxy statement and proxy card?

You are receiving a proxy statement and proxy card from us because you owned shares of our common stock at the close of business on the December 15, 2014 record date for the Annual Meeting. This proxy statement describes matters on which we would like you, as a shareholder, to vote. It also gives you information on these matters so that you can make an informed decision.

When you sign and return the proxy card, you appoint H.O. Woltz III and James F. Petelle, and each of them individually, as your representatives at the meeting. Messrs. Woltz III and Petelle will vote your Shares at the meeting as you have instructed them. This way, your Shares will be voted regardless of whether you attend the Annual Meeting. Even if you plan to attend the meeting, it is a good idea to complete, sign and return the enclosed proxy card in advance of the meeting just in case your plans change. Returning the proxy card will not affect your right to attend or vote at the Annual Meeting.

If a matter comes up for vote at the Annual Meeting that is not described in this proxy statement or listed on the proxy card, Messrs. Woltz III and Petelle will vote your Shares, under your proxy, in their discretion. As of the date of this proxy statement, we do not expect that any matters other than those described in this proxy statement will be voted upon at the Annual Meeting.

What is being voted on at the Annual Meeting?

The table below shows the proposals subject to vote at the Annual Meeting, along with information on what vote is required to approve each of the proposals, assuming the presence of a quorum, and the Board’s recommendation for each proposal. On the proposal to elect directors you may vote “FOR” or “WITHHOLD” and on each other proposal, you may vote “FOR”, “AGAINST” OR “ABSTAIN”.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 6

Back to Contents |

Proposal |  | Vote Required |  | Board Recommendation
Proposal 1: Election of three nominees to the Board of Directors |  | Plurality of Votes Cast |  | FOR all nominees
Proposal 2: Approval of 2015 Equity Incentive Plan |  | Majority of the Votes Cast |  | FOR
Proposal 3: Advisory Vote on the compensation of our executive officers |  | Majority of the Votes Cast |  | FOR
Proposal 4: Ratification of the appointment of Grant Thornton LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm |  | Majority of the Votes Cast |  | FOR

Who is entitled to vote?

All holders of record of our Shares at the close of business on December 15, 2014 are entitled to receive notice of the Annual Meeting and to vote the Shares held by them on the record date. Each outstanding Share entitles its holder to cast one vote for each matter to be voted upon.

May I attend the meeting?

All holders of record of our Shares at the close of business on the record date, or their designated proxies, are entitled to attend the Annual Meeting.

What constitutes a quorum in order to hold and transact business at the meeting?

Consistent with state law and our bylaws, the presence, in person or by proxy, of holders of at least a majority of the total number of Shares entitled to vote is necessary to constitute a quorum for purposes of voting on a particular matter at the Annual Meeting. As of the record date, there were 18,377,251 shares outstanding and entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting. Once a Share is represented for any purpose at a meeting, it is deemed present for quorum purposes for the remainder of the meeting and any adjournment thereof unless a new record date is or must be set for the adjournment. Shares held of record by shareholders or their nominees who do not vote by proxy or attend the Annual Meeting in person will not be considered present or represented at the Annual Meeting and will not be counted in determining the presence of a quorum. Signed proxies that withhold authority or reflect abstentions or “broker non-votes” will be counted for purposes of determining whether a quorum is present. “Broker non-votes” are proxies received from brokerage firms or other nominees holding Shares on behalf of their clients who have not been given specific voting instructions from their clients with respect to non-routine matters. See “Will my Shares be voted if I do not sign and/or return my proxy card?”

How do I vote?

Voting by Holders of Shares Registered in the Name of a Brokerage Firm, Bank or Other Nominee. If your Shares are held by a brokerage firm, bank or other nominee (i.e., in “street name”), you should receive directions from your nominee that you must follow in order to have your Shares voted. “Street name” shareholders who wish to vote in person at the meeting will need to obtain a proxy form from the brokerage firm or other nominee that holds their common stock of record.

Voting by Holders of Shares Registered Directly in the Name of the Shareholder. If you hold your Shares in your own name as a holder of record, you may vote in person at the Annual Meeting or instruct the proxy holders named in the enclosed proxy card how to vote your Shares by mailing your completed proxy card in the postage-paid envelope that we have provided to you. Please make certain that you mark, sign and date your proxy card prior to mailing. All valid proxies received and not revoked prior to the Annual Meeting will be voted in accordance with instructions.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 7

Back to Contents |

What are the Board’s recommendations?

If no instructions are indicated on your valid proxy, the representatives holding proxies will vote in accordance with the recommendations of the Board of Directors. The Board of Directors recommends a vote:

• | FOR the election of the three director nominees named in the proxy statement, each for three year terms as set forth herein;
• | FOR the approval of the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc.
• | FOR the approval, on an advisory basis, of the compensation of our named executive officers; and
• | FOR the ratification of our selection of Grant Thornton LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year 2015.

Will other matters be voted on at the Annual Meeting?

We are not aware of any matters to be presented at the Annual Meeting other than those described in this proxy statement. If any other matters not described in the proxy statement are properly presented at the meeting, Messrs. Woltz III and Petelle will vote your Shares, under your proxy, in their discretion.

Can I revoke or change my proxy instructions?

You may revoke or change your proxy at any time before it has been exercised by:

• | notifying our Secretary at 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030 in writing before the Annual Meeting that you have revoked your proxy;
• | delivering a later dated proxy to our Secretary prior to or at the Annual Meeting; or
• | appearing in person and voting by ballot at the Annual Meeting.

Any shareholder of record as of the record date attending the Annual Meeting may vote in person whether or not a proxy has been previously given, but the presence of a shareholder at the Annual Meeting without further action will not constitute revocation of a previously given proxy.

What vote is required to approve each proposal in this proxy statement, assuming a quorum is present at the Annual Meeting?

• | The election of directors will be determined by a plurality of the votes cast at the Annual Meeting. Shareholders do not have cumulative voting rights in connection with the election of directors. This means that the three nominees receiving the highest number of “FOR” votes will be elected as directors. Withheld votes and broker non-votes, if any, are not treated as votes cast, and therefore will have no effect on the proposal to elect directors.
• | The vote to approve the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc. will be approved if the votes cast in favor of the proposal exceed the votes cast against the proposal. Abstentions and broker non-votes are not treated as votes cast, and therefore will have no effect on the proposal.
• | The advisory vote on the compensation of our executive officers will be approved if the votes cast in favor of the proposal exceed the votes cast against the proposal. Abstentions and broker non-votes are not treated as votes cast, and therefore will have no effect on the advisory vote. Because your vote is advisory, it will not be binding on the Board or the Company. However, the Board and the Executive Compensation Committee will consider the outcome of the vote when making future compensation decisions for our executive officers.
• | The vote to ratify the appointment of our independent registered public accounting firm will be approved if the votes cast in favor of the proposal exceed the votes cast against the proposal. Abstentions are not treated as votes cast, and therefore will have no effect on the proposal. Because your vote is advisory, it will not be binding on the Board or the Company. However, the Board and the Audit Committee will consider the outcome of the vote when making future decisions regarding the selection of our independent registered public accounting firm.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 8

Back to Contents |

Will my Shares be voted if I do not sign and/or return my proxy card?

If your Shares are held in “street name” and you fail to give instructions as to how you want your Shares voted (a “non-vote”), the brokerage firm, bank or other nominee who holds Shares on your behalf may, in certain circumstances, vote the Shares in their discretion.

With respect to “routine” matters, such as the ratification of the appointment of our independent registered public accounting firm, a brokerage firm or other nominee has authority (but is not required) under the rules governing self-regulatory organizations (the “SRO rules”), including the NASDAQ Global Select Market (“NASDAQ”), to vote its clients’ Shares if the clients do not provide instructions. When a brokerage firm or other nominee votes its clients’ Shares on routine matters without receiving voting instructions, these Shares are counted both for establishing a quorum to conduct business at the meeting and in determining the number of Shares voted FOR, ABSTAINING or AGAINST with respect to such routine matters.

With respect to “non-routine” matters, such as the election of directors, the approval of the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan and the advisory vote on the compensation of our executive officers, a brokerage firm or other nominee is not permitted under the SRO rules to vote its clients’ Shares if the clients do not provide instructions. The brokerage firm or other nominee will so note on the voting instruction form, and this constitutes a “broker non-vote.” “Broker non-votes” will be counted for purposes of establishing a quorum to conduct business at the meeting but not for determining the number of Shares voted FOR, WITHHELD FROM, AGAINST or ABSTAINING with respect to such non-routine matters.

In summary, if you do not vote your proxy, your brokerage firm or other nominee may either:

• | vote your Shares on routine matters and cast a “broker non-vote” on non-routine matters; or
• | leave your Shares unvoted altogether.

We encourage you to provide instructions to your brokerage firm or other nominee by voting your proxy. This action ensures that your Shares will be voted in accordance with your wishes at the Annual Meeting.

What other information should I review before voting?

Our 2014 Annual Report, which includes a copy of our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the SEC, is included in the mailing with this proxy statement. The Annual Report, however, is not part of the proxy solicitation material. Additional copies of our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the SEC, including the financial statements and financial statement schedules, may be obtained without charge by:

• | writing to our Secretary at: 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030;
• | accessing the EDGAR database at the SEC’s website at www.sec.gov;
• | accessing our website at http://investor.insteel.com; or
• | contacting the SEC by telephone at (800) SEC-0330.

The contents of our website are not and shall not be deemed to be a part of this proxy statement.

Where can I find the voting results of the meeting?

We will announce preliminary voting results at the Annual Meeting. We will publish the final results in a current report on Form 8-K that we will file with the SEC shortly after the meeting.

What is householding?

The SEC rules allow for householding, which is the delivery of a single proxy statement and Annual Report to an address shared by two or more of our shareholders. A single copy of the Annual Report and the proxy statement will be sent to multiple shareholders who share the same address unless we have received contrary instructions from one or more of the shareholders.

If you prefer to receive a separate copy of the proxy statement or the Annual Report, please write to Investor Relations, Insteel Industries, Inc., 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030; or telephone our Investor Relations Department at (336) 786-2141, and we will promptly send you separate copies. If you are currently receiving multiple copies of the proxy statement and Annual Report at your address and would prefer to receive only a single copy of each, you may contact us at the address or telephone number provided above.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 9

Back to Contents |

CORPORATE GOVERNANCE GUIDELINES AND BOARD MATTERS

The Board of Directors

Our bylaws provide that our Board of Directors will have not less than six nor more than 10 directors, with the precise number to be established by resolution of the Board from time to time. On May 17, 2011, the Board set the number of directors at seven. Our Nominating and Governance Committee annually considers whether the size of the Board is optimal, given its work-load and the Committees on which Directors serve.

The Board of Directors oversees our business affairs and monitors the performance of management. In accordance with basic principles of corporate governance, the Board does not involve itself in day-to-day operations. The directors keep themselves informed through discussions with the Chairman, our lead independent director, key executive officers and our principal external advisers (legal counsel, auditors, investment bankers and other consultants), by reading reports and other materials that are sent to them and by participating in Board and committee meetings.

At its meeting on August 25, 2009, the Board of Directors adopted Board Governance Guidelines, which are available on our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm.

The Board of Directors, at its meeting on November 11, 2014, determined that the following members of the Board, which constitute a majority thereof, each satisfy the definition of “independent director,” as that term is defined under NASDAQ listing standards: Duncan S. Gage, Louis E. Hannen, Charles B. Newsome, Gary L. Pechota, W. Allen Rogers II and C. Richard Vaughn. Our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, H.O. Woltz III, is currently our only non-independent director. In addition to considering the objective independence criteria established by NASDAQ, the Board also made a subjective determination as to each of these directors that no transactions, relationships or arrangements exist that, in the opinion of the Board, would interfere with the exercise of the director’s independent judgment in carrying out his responsibilities as one of our directors. In making these determinations, the Board reviewed information provided by the directors and us with regard to each director’s business and personal activities as they may relate to us and our management. Additionally, the Board specifically considered Mr. Newsome’s position as Executive Vice President and General Manager of Johnson Concrete Company, which purchased approximately $459,000 of materials from us during fiscal 2014, and determined that this relationship did not impair or otherwise affect Mr. Newsome’s status as an independent director. See “Certain Relationships and Related Person Transactions” for additional information regarding this relationship.

Directors are expected to attend all meetings of the Board of Directors and all meetings of Board committees on which they serve. The independent directors meet in executive session with no members of management present before or after each regularly scheduled meeting (see “Executive Sessions” below). The Board of Directors met five times in fiscal 2014. Each director attended at least 75% of the applicable meetings of the Board and the committees on which he served.

Director Attendance at Annual Meetings

The Board has determined that it is in our best interest for all members of the Board of Directors to attend the Annual Meeting of Shareholders. All members of our Board of Directors attended our 2014 Annual Meeting.

Committees of the Board

The Audit Committee. The Board has an Audit Committee, which assists the Board in fulfilling its responsibilities to shareholders concerning our accounting, financial reporting and internal controls, and facilitates open communication between the Board, outside auditors and management. The Audit Committee discusses the financial information prepared by management, our internal controls and our audit process with management and with outside auditors. The Audit Committee is charged with the responsibility of selecting our independent registered public accounting firm. The independent registered public accounting firm meets with the Audit Committee (both with and without the presence of management) to review and discuss various matters pertaining to the audit process, including our financial statements, the scope and terms of its work, the results of its year-end audit and quarterly reviews, and its recommendations concerning the financial practices, controls, procedures and policies we employ. The Board has adopted a written charter for the Audit Committee as well as a Pre-Approval Policy regarding all audits, audit-related, tax and other non-audit related services to be performed by the independent registered public accounting firm.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 10

Back to Contents |

The Audit Committee is a separately-designated standing Audit Committee established in accordance with section 3(a)(58)(A) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the “Exchange Act”) that consists of Messrs. Gage (Chairman), Hannen, Pechota and Rogers. The Board, at its meeting in November 2014, determined that each of the members of the Audit Committee meets the definition of “independent director” and certain Audit Committee-specific independence requirements under NASDAQ rules and is also independent under SEC requirements for Audit Committee members. At the same meeting, the Board also determined that each of the Committee’s members qualify as an “Audit Committee Financial Expert” as defined under SEC rules. The Board of Directors has also determined that each of the Audit Committee members is financially literate as such qualification is interpreted in the Board’s judgment. The functions of the Audit Committee are further described herein under “Report of the Audit Committee.” The Audit Committee met six times during fiscal 2014 and members of the Audit Committee consulted with management of the Company, the internal auditor and the independent registered public accounting firm at various times throughout the year. The charter for the Audit Committee, as most recently revised February 19, 2008, is available on our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm.

The Executive Compensation Committee. The Executive Compensation Committee is responsible for (i) determining appropriate compensation levels for our executive officers, including any employment, severance or change in control arrangements; (ii) evaluating officer and director compensation plans, policies and programs; (iii) reviewing benefit plans for officers and employees; and (iv) producing an annual report on executive compensation for inclusion in the proxy statement.

The Executive Compensation Committee Report is included in this proxy statement. The Executive Compensation Committee also reviews, approves and administers our incentive compensation plans and equity-based compensation plans and has sole authority for making awards under such plans, including their timing, valuation and amount. In addition, the Executive Compensation Committee reviews and recommends the structure and level of outside director compensation to the full Board. The Executive Compensation Committee has the discretion to delegate any of its authority to a subcommittee, but did not do so during fiscal 2014. The Executive Compensation Committee, which consists of Messrs. Vaughn (Chairman), Gage, Hannen and Newsome, met four times during fiscal 2014. At its meeting in November 2014, the Board of Directors determined that each of the members of the Executive Compensation Committee meets the definition of “independent director” as that term is defined under NASDAQ rules. The charter of the Executive Compensation Committee, as most recently revised on August 20, 2013, is available on our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm.

The Executive Compensation Committee consults with members of our executive management team on a regular basis regarding our executive compensation program. Our executive compensation program, including the role members of our executive management team and outside compensation consultants play in assisting with establishing compensation, is discussed in more detail below under “Executive Compensation - Compensation Discussion and Analysis.” Our Executive Compensation Committee has retained Pearl Meyer & Partners (“Pearl Meyer”) to serve as its outside consultant.

The Nominating and Governance Committee. The Nominating and Governance Committee was established by the Board of Directors at the August 25, 2009 Board meeting. This Committee is responsible for establishing Board membership criteria, identifying individuals qualified to become Board members consistent with such criteria and recommending nominations of individuals when openings exist, recommending the appointment of Board committee members and chairs, and reviewing corporate governance issues. Specifically, this Committee periodically reviews our Shareholder Rights Plan, classified board structure and our director election qualifications and procedures, and makes recommendations as appropriate to our Board. The Committee also reviews and recommends changes as necessary to the Board Governance Guidelines and our Code of Business Conduct and facilitates an annual Board self-assessment process.

The Nominating and Governance Committee, which consists of Messrs. Rogers (Chairman), Newsome, Pechota and Vaughn, met three times during fiscal 2014. The Board of Directors, at its meeting in November 2014, determined that each of the members of the Nominating and Governance Committee meets the definition of “independent director” as that term is defined under NASDAQ rules. The charter of the Nominating and Governance Committee is available on our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm.

Executive Sessions

Pursuant to the listing standards of NASDAQ, the independent directors are required to meet regularly in executive sessions. Generally, those sessions are chaired by the lead independent director. During fiscal 2014, the lead independent director was Mr. Vaughn. During these executive sessions, the lead independent director has the power to lead the meeting, set the agenda and determine the information to be provided. During fiscal 2014, the Board held four executive sessions. The lead independent director can be contacted by writing to Lead Independent Director, Insteel Industries, Inc., c/o James F. Petelle, Secretary, 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030. We screen mail addressed to the lead independent director for security purposes and to ensure that it relates to discrete business matters that are relevant to the Company. Mail that satisfies these screening criteria will be forwarded to the lead independent director.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 11

Back to Contents |

Board Governance Guidelines

In conjunction with the Board’s establishment of the Nominating and Governance Committee on August 25, 2009, the Board adopted Board Governance Guidelines to set forth the framework pursuant to which the Board governs the Company. Among other things, the Board Governance Guidelines describe the expectations regarding attendance at the Annual Meeting and at Board meetings, require regular meetings of independent directors in executive session, describe the functions of the Board’s standing committees, including an annual self-assessment process facilitated by the Nominating and Governance Committee, and set forth the procedure pursuant to which shareholders may communicate with directors.

Board Leadership Structure

Our CEO also serves as Chairman of our Board of Directors, and we have an independent lead director. The Board has determined that this structure is appropriate because it believes that at this time it is optimal to have one person speak for and lead the Company and the Board, and that the CEO should be that person. We believe that our lead director position, the number and strength of our independent directors and our overall governance practices minimize any potential conflicts that otherwise could result from combining the positions of Chairman and CEO.

Our lead director since February 2007 has been C. Richard Vaughn. The lead director presides at meetings of our independent directors, which are held prior to or following all of our regularly scheduled Board meetings. As noted above, the lead director may call for other meetings of the independent directors or of the full Board if he deems it necessary. The lead director also consults with the Chairman regarding meeting agendas, and serves as the principal liaison between the independent directors and the Chairman.

Risk Oversight

Our Board has overall responsibility for risk oversight. The Board as a whole exercises its oversight responsibilities with respect to strategic, operational and competitive risks, as well as risks related to crisis management and executive succession issues. The Board has delegated oversight of certain other types of risks to its committees. The Audit Committee oversees our policies and processes relating to our financial statements and financial reporting, risks relating to our capital, credit and liquidity status, and risks related to related person transactions. The Executive Compensation Committee oversees risks related to our compensation programs and structure, including our ability to motivate and retain talented executives. The Nominating and Governance Committee oversees risks related to our governance structure and succession planning for Board membership.

Beginning in fiscal 2010, we instituted a formal process in which the major business risks facing the company are identified and assessed, and appropriate strategies are identified to respond to such risks. This risk assessment process is conducted and reviewed with the Board on an ongoing basis.

The Board believes that its ability to oversee risk is enhanced by having one person serve as the Chairman of the Board and CEO. With his in-depth knowledge and understanding of the Company’s operations, Mr. Woltz III as Chairman and CEO is better able to bring key strategic and business issues and risks to the Board’s attention than would a non-executive Chairman of the Board.

Code of Business Conduct

Consistent with the Board’s commitment to sound corporate governance, on August 11, 2003, the Board adopted a Code of Business Conduct (the “Code of Conduct”), which applies to all of our employees, officers and directors. The Code of Conduct incorporates an effective reporting and enforcement mechanism. The Board has adopted this Code of Conduct as its own standard. The Code of Conduct was prepared to help employees, officers and directors understand our standard of ethical business practices and to promote awareness of ethical issues that may be encountered in carrying out their responsibilities. The Code of Conduct is included in an employment manual, which is supplied to all of our employees and officers and in a Board of Directors Manual for directors, each of whom are expected to read and acknowledge in writing that they understand such policies.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 12

Back to Contents |

Stock Ownership Guidelines

The Executive Compensation Committee adopted stock ownership guidelines that apply to our directors and executive officers effective August 19, 2011. Under the guidelines, the CEO is expected to own Company stock valued at three times his annual salary, while our other executive officers are expected to own stock valued at one-and-one-half times their annual salary. Current executive officers have five years to comply with the guidelines from the date of adoption and executive officers who become subject to the guidelines in the future would have five years to comply from the date upon which they become covered under the guidelines. Directors are required to own three times their annual cash retainers, and have three years in which to comply.

Policy Regarding Hedging or Pledging of Insteel Stock

On November 13, 2012, the Board adopted a policy prohibiting Insteel directors and officers who are subject to Section 16 reporting requirements (“Section 16 Officers”) from entering into financial transactions designed to hedge or offset any decrease in the market value of our stock. In addition, the policy requires that directors and Section 16 Officers pre-disclose to the Board any intention to enter into a transaction involving the pledge or other use of our stock as collateral to secure personal loans.

Availability of Bylaws, Board Governance Guidelines, Code of Conduct and Committee Charters

Our Bylaws, Board Governance Guidelines, Code of Business Conduct, Audit Committee Charter, Audit Committee Pre-Approval Policy, Executive Compensation Committee Charter and Nominating and Governance Committee Charter are available on our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm, and in print to any shareholder upon written request to our Secretary.

Shareholder Rights Plan

We have a Shareholder Rights Plan, which we refer to as the “Rights Plan.” Our Rights Plan was adopted on April 27, 1999, and on April 25, 2009, our Board amended and extended the Rights Plan for an additional 10-year term. Our Rights Plan is not intended to prevent any takeover or deter a fair offer for our securities. Rather, it is designed to:

• | enable all of our shareholders to realize the full value of their investment;
• | provide for fair and equal treatment in the event that an unsolicited attempt is made to acquire us;
• | guard against abusive takeover tactics;
• | encourage anyone seeking to acquire control of us to make an offer that represents fair value to all our shareholders; and
• | provide our Board with adequate time to fully consider an unsolicited takeover bid and, if necessary, explore other alternatives that would maximize shareholder value.

Rights plans have been studied extensively over the past decade, and our Board believes that these types of plans can be effective in accomplishing the above objectives.

Some proxy advisory services to institutional investors maintain rigid positions opposing the adoption or extension of plans, such as our Rights Plan, unless they have been approved by shareholders. These organizations typically recommend against election of director nominees, such as ours, whose companies have adopted or extended shareholder rights plans. We do not believe this rigid, “one-size-fits-all” position is appropriate or in the best interests of our shareholders for the reasons set forth below.

Prior to extending the Rights Plan in April 2009, our Board engaged in a detailed review of the merits of shareholder rights plans. The Board carefully considered the views of opponents of such plans, as well as the views of its financial advisor and principal outside counsel. The Board also took note of the volatility of our stock price over the last several years and our then-current market capitalization and considered whether a rights plan continued to be in the best interests of us and our shareholders. Ultimately, the Board concluded that the protection afforded to all shareholders by our Rights Plan, as amended in 2009, is appropriate and desirable. When selecting this year’s director nominees our Nominating and Governance Committee considered the Board’s 2009 extension of the Rights Plan, confirmed that the Board followed appropriate procedures and came to a proper decision regarding the extension of the Rights Plan, and determined to recommend for re-election the director nominees named in this proxy statement.

Our Board also considered whether to submit the Rights Plan to a vote of shareholders. The Board noted that a shareholder vote was not required, that extensive modifications to the Rights Plan would be required to obtain a favorable recommendation from certain proxy

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 13

Back to Contents |

advisory services and that the modifications would greatly reduce the effectiveness of the Rights Plan. The Board also noted that we would incur additional expenses if we were to submit the Rights Plan to shareholders.

After considering these and other factors, and in the exercise of its business judgment and fiduciary duty, the Board concluded that it should not modify the Rights Plan in an effort to make it more palatable to certain proxy advisory services, or submit the Rights Plan for shareholder ratification, since it believes that the Rights Plan in its current form is in the best interests of us and our shareholders. The Nominating and Governance Committee and the full Board review this issue annually. Most recently, in November 2014 both the Nominating and Governance Committee and the Board concluded that the maintenance of the Rights Plan continues to be in the best interests of our shareholders.

Shareholder Recommendations and Nominations

The Nominating and Governance Committee Charter provides that the Committee will review the qualifications of any director candidates that have been properly recommended to the Committee by shareholders. Shareholders should submit any such recommendations in writing c/o Insteel Industries, Inc., 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030, Attention: James F. Petelle, Vice President and Secretary. In addition, in accordance with our bylaws, any shareholder entitled to vote for the election of directors at the applicable meeting of shareholders may nominate persons for election to the Board if such shareholder complies with the notice procedures set forth in the bylaws and summarized in “Shareholder Proposals for the 2016 Annual Meeting” below.

Process for Identifying and Evaluating Director Candidates

Pursuant to its charter and our Board Governance Guidelines, the Nominating and Governance Committee is responsible for developing and recommending to the Board criteria for identifying and evaluating candidates to serve as directors. These criteria include standards for assessing independence; business and management experience; familiarity with our business, customers and suppliers; consideration of the diverse talents, backgrounds and perspectives of each candidate and the composition of the Board as a whole; integrity; leadership; ability to exercise sound judgment; other company board relationships and existing time commitments; and relevant regulatory and NASDAQ membership requirements for the Board and its committees. A candidate’s qualifications are evaluated based on these criteria when being considered for nomination or re-nomination to the Board for election at our annual meeting or to fill vacated or newly created positions on the Board. We do not have a formal policy on Board diversity as it relates to race, gender or national origin. The Nominating and Governance Committee periodically assesses whether the number of directors on our Board is appropriate and whether any vacancies are anticipated due to retirement or other reasons.

The Committee works with the Chairman of the Board to identify and recruit qualified director candidates in accordance with the director qualifications set forth in our Board Governance Guidelines, and also may retain a third party search firm to assist in the identification of possible candidates for election to the Board. In addition, the Committee will consider any director candidates that have been properly recommended to the Committee by our shareholders or directors. Upon the recommendation of the Committee, the Board evaluates each director candidate based upon the totality of the merits of each candidate and not based on minimum qualifications or attributes. When considering a director candidate standing for re-election, in addition to the above criteria, the Board will also consider that individual’s past contribution and future commitment to us. Upon completion of discussions by the full Board regarding the candidates recommended by the Committee, the Board determines, as applicable, whether to (i) approve and recommend one or more candidates to the shareholders for election at our annual meeting, or (ii) elect one or more candidates to fill vacated or newly created positions on the Board.

Communications with the Board of Directors

The Board has approved a process for shareholders to send communications to the Board. Shareholders can send communications to the Board and, if applicable, to any of its committees or to specified individual directors in writing c/o Insteel Industries, Inc., 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030, Attention: James F. Petelle, Vice President and Secretary.

We screen mail addressed to the Board, its Committees or any specified individual director for security purposes and to ensure that the mail relates to discrete business matters that are relevant to our Company. Mail that satisfies these screening criteria is required to be forwarded to the appropriate director or directors.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 14

Back to Contents |

VOTING SECURITIES

On the record date, to our knowledge, no one other than the shareholders listed below beneficially owned more than 5% of the outstanding shares of our common stock. For information regarding ownership of our common stock by our officers and directors, please see the “Security Ownership” table on p. 45 of this proxy statement.

Name and Address of Beneficial Owner |  | Number of Shares Beneficially Owned |  |  | Percentage of Shares Beneficially Owned |
BlackRock, Inc. and affiliates(1) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
40 East 52nd Street |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
New York, New York 10022 |  |  | 1,187,617 |  |  |  | 6.5% |
Wellington Management Company, LLP.(2) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
280 Congress St. |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Boston, MA 02210 |  |  | 1,152,072 |  |  |  | 6.3% |
Van Den Berg Management, Inc.(3) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
805 Las Cimas Parkway, Suite 430 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Austin, Texas 78746 |  |  | 1,087,713 |  |  |  | 6.0% |
Royce & Associates, LLC(4) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
745 Fifth Avenue |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
New York, NY 10151 |  |  | 1,051,235 |  |  |  | 5.8% |
H.O. Woltz III(5) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
1373 Boggs Drive |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Mount Airy, NC 27030 |  |  | 1,045,006 |  |  |  | 5.7% |
T. Rowe Price Associates, Inc. and T. Rowe Price |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Small-Cap Value Fund, Inc.(6) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
100 E. Pratt Street |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Baltimore, Maryland 21202 |  |  | 990,830 |  |  |  | 5.4% |

(1) | Based upon information set forth in a Schedule 13G/A filed with the SEC by BlackRock, Inc. on January 29, 2014 reporting sole power to vote or direct the vote of 1,140,921 shares and sole power to dispose or direct the disposition of 1,187,617 shares.
(2) | Based on the NASDAQ Institutional Ownership report dated November 14, 2014.
(3) | Based upon information set forth in a Schedule 13G/A filed with the SEC by Van Den Berg Management, Inc. on February 13, 2014 reporting sole power to vote or direct the vote of and to dispose or direct the disposition of all such shares.
(4) | Based upon information set forth in a Schedule 13G/A filed with the SEC on January 10, 2014 by Royce & Associates, LLC reporting sole power to vote or direct the vote of and to dispose or direct the disposition of all such shares. The interest held by Royce Micro-Cap Trust, Inc., an investment company managed by Royce & Associates, LLC, totals 934,200 shares, which is 5.2% of total outstanding shares.
(5) | This number reflects the shares beneficially owned by H.O. Woltz III as of September 27, 2014, our fiscal year end. This includes 389,496 shares held in various trusts for which Mr. Woltz III serves as co-trustee. Mr. Woltz III shares voting and investment power for all shares held in trust.
(6) | Based upon information set forth in a Schedule 13G/A filed with the SEC by T. Rowe Price Associates, Inc. (“Price Associates”) and T. Rowe Price Small-Cap Value Fund, Inc. (“Price Fund”) on February 10, 2014 reporting sole power of Price Associates to vote or direct the vote of 52,930 shares and dispose or direct the disposition of 990,830 shares, and sole power of Price Fund to vote or direct the vote of 937,900 shares.

ITEM NUMBER ONE: | ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

Introduction

Our bylaws, as last amended February 8, 2011, provide that the number of directors, as determined from time to time by the Board, shall be not less than six nor more than 10, with the precise number to be determined from time to time by resolution of the Board. The Board has most recently fixed the number of directors at seven. The bylaws further provide that directors shall be divided into three classes serving staggered three-year terms, with each class to be as nearly equal in number as possible.

The Board has nominated each of the persons named below to serve a three-year term expiring at the 2018 Annual Meeting of Shareholders or until their successors are elected and qualify. All of the nominees presently serve as our directors. The remaining four directors will continue in office as indicated. It is not contemplated that any of the nominees will be unable or unwilling for good cause to serve; but, if that should occur, it is the intention of the agents named in the proxy to vote for election of such other person or persons to serve as a director as the Board may recommend. If any director resigns, dies or is otherwise unable to serve out his term, or the Board increases the number of directors, the Board may fill the vacancy until the expiration of such director’s term.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 15

Back to Contents |

Vote Required

The nominees for director will be elected by plurality of the votes cast at the meeting at which a quorum representing a majority of all outstanding Shares is present and voting, either by proxy or in person. This means that the three nominees receiving the highest number of votes “FOR” will be elected as directors.

Board Recommendation

The Board of Directors unanimously recommends a vote FOR the election of each of the following three nominees to serve until the 2018 Annual Meeting. If you do not cast a vote with respect to a particular nominee on your proxy card, your vote will not count as either “for” or “withheld from” such nominee.

Information Regarding Nominees, Continuing Directors and Executive Officers

We have set forth below certain information regarding our nominees for director, our continuing directors and our executive officers. The age shown for each is his age on December 15, 2014, our record date.

Directors with terms expiring at the 2015 Annual Meeting

Duncan S. Gage, 65, a director since 2011, served as President and Chief Executive Officer of Giant Cement Holding Inc., a producer of cement, concrete and aggregate for various construction markets, from 2009 to 2012. He was President of the Eastern U.S. Construction Materials Division of Rinker Materials Corporation, a producer of cement, construction aggregate, ready mix concrete and concrete pipe and block, from 2006 to 2007, and President of Rinker’s Concrete Pipe Division from 2002 to 2006. Prior to 2002, Mr. Gage held a number of senior executive positions with Paris, France-based LaFarge Group, a manufacturer of cement and construction materials. Mr. Gage also serves as a director of LGI Homes, Inc., a publicly traded company. Our Board determined that Mr. Gage should be nominated to serve as a director due to his extensive experience, including as a CEO, in the cement and construction materials industries, as well as his experience managing both domestic and international organizations. In addition, Mr. Gage contributes his experience as a director of another publicly-held company. Committee Memberships: Audit Committee (Chair) and Executive Compensation Committee.

Charles B. Newsome, 77, a director since 1982, is Executive Vice President of Johnson Concrete Company and general manager of its affiliate, Carolina Stalite Company. Mr. Newsome has been a senior executive of Johnson Concrete Company for over 30 years, and recently completed a term as chairman of the National Concrete Masonry Association. Concrete product manufacturers are among our key customers, and our Board determined that Mr. Newsome should be nominated to serve as a director because he provides critical knowledge of that industry to our Board, through his many years of experience in the industry. He also provides the experience and perspective acquired as senior executive for a substantial company in that industry for many years. Mr. Newsome is our longest serving director. Committee Memberships: Executive Compensation Committee and Nominating and Governance Committee.

H. O. Woltz III, 58, a director since 1986, has been employed by us and our subsidiaries in various capacities since 1978. He was named President and Chief Operating Officer in 1989, CEO in 1991 and Chairman of the Board in February 2009. He served as our Vice President from 1988 to 1989 and as President of Rappahannock Wire Company, formerly a subsidiary of our Company, from 1981 to 1989. He also serves as President of Insteel Wire Products Company. Mr. Woltz served as President of Florida Wire and Cable, Inc. until its merger with Insteel Wire Products Company in 2002. Mr. Woltz III currently serves as our Chairman, President and CEO. He has been an officer of the Company for over 30 years and President for over 20 years. Our Board determined that he should be nominated to serve as a director because he has an intimate knowledge of our products, manufacturing processes, customers and markets, and draws on that knowledge to provide the Board with detailed analysis and insight regarding the Company’s performance as well as extensive knowledge of our industry. Committee Membership: Executive Committee.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 16

Back to Contents |

Directors with terms expiring at the 2016 Annual Meeting.

C. Richard Vaughn, 75, a director since 1991, is retired from John S. Clark Company, LLC, a general building contracting company. Mr. Vaughn served as Vice President of John S. Clark from 1967 to 1970, as President from 1970 to 1988 and as Chairman of the Board and CEO from 1988 to 2010. He also is Chairman of the Board of Riverside Building Supply, Inc., a private company. Our Board determined that he should continue to serve as a director because Mr. Vaughn brings to the Board many years of experience in commercial construction, along with his experience as CEO of a substantial company in that industry. Mr. Vaughn has been our lead independent director since February 2007. Committee Memberships: Executive Compensation Committee (Chair), Nominating and Governance Committee and Executive Committee.

Louis E. Hannen, 76, a director since 1995, served in various capacities with Wheat, First Securities, Inc., from 1975 until his retirement as Senior Vice President in 1993. He occasionally served as an independent investment advisor and consultant from 1993 to 2010. Mr. Hannen has 30 years of experience in the securities analysis and research field, starting with the SEC in 1963. Mr. Hannen then worked for Craigie and Company from 1965 to 1970 and Legg Mason Wood Walker, Inc. from 1970 to 1975 before joining Wheat First Securities, Inc. Our Board determined that he should be continue to serve as a director because he brings extensive investment banking and financial expertise to our Board, as well as experience with the SEC. Mr. Hannen served as our first lead independent director. Committee Memberships: Audit Committee and Executive Compensation Committee.

Directors with terms expiring at the 2017 Annual Meeting.

Gary L. Pechota, 65, a director since 1998, has been the majority owner, President and CEO of DT-Trak Consulting, Inc., a company which provides medical coding and other revenue enhancement services to medical facilities since 2007. From 2005 to 2007 Mr. Pechota was a private investor after having served as Chief of Staff of the National Indian Gaming Commission from 2003 to 2005. He was a private investor and consultant from 2001 to 2003. Prior to that, Mr. Pechota served as the CEO and Chairman of the Board of Giant Cement Holding Inc. from its inception in 1994 until 2001; was CEO of Giant Cement Company, a subsidiary of Giant Cement Holding Inc., from 1993 to 2001; and CEO of Keystone Cement Company from 1992 to 2001. Prior to joining Keystone, Mr. Pechota served as President and CEO of South Dakota Cement from 1982 to 1992. Mr. Pechota currently serves as a director of Black Hills Corporation, a publicly-held company. From 2009 to 2012, Mr. Pechota served as a director of Texas Industries, Inc., also a publicly held company. Our Board determined that Mr. Pechota should continue to serve as a director due to his considerable experience, including as a CEO, in the cement industry which, like ours, is closely correlated with the construction industry. Mr. Pechota also contributes his experience as a director of another publicly-held company. Committee Memberships: Audit Committee and Nominating and Governance Committee.

W. Allen Rogers II, 68, a director since 1986 (except for a period of time during 1997 and 1998), is a Principal of Ewing Capital Partners, LLC, an investment banking firm founded in 2003 and a partner in Peter Browning Partners, LLC, a provider of advisory services to public-company boards. From 2002 to 2003 he was a Senior Vice President of Intrepid Capital Corporation, an investment banking and asset management firm. From 1998 until 2002, Mr. Rogers was President of Rogers & Company, Inc., a private investment banking boutique. From 1995 through 1997, Mr. Rogers served as a Managing Director of KPMG BayMark Capital LLC, and the investment banking practice of KPMG. Mr. Rogers served as Senior Vice President - Investment Banking of Interstate/Johnson Lane Corporation from 1986 to 1995 and as a member of that firm’s Board of Directors from 1990 to 1995. He is a director of two private companies: Ewing Capital Partners, LLC and Carolina Alliance Bank. Our Board determined that Mr. Rogers should continue to serve as a director due to his expertise in public capital markets, investment banking and finance, some of which is attributable to his participation as an investment banker in our initial public offering, as well as his expertise in public-company governance. Committee Memberships: Audit Committee, Nominating and Governance Committee (Chair) and Executive Committee.

Executive Officers Who Are Not Continuing Directors or Nominees:

In addition to Mr. Woltz III, the executive officers listed below were appointed by the Board of Directors to the offices indicated for a term that will expire at the next Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors or until their successors are elected and qualify. The next meeting at which officers will be appointed is scheduled for February 17, 2015, at which each of our executive officers is expected to be reappointed.

Michael C. Gazmarian, 55, joined us in 1994 as Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer. In February 2007, he was elected Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer. Before joining us, Mr. Gazmarian had been employed by Guardian Industries Corp., a privately-held manufacturer of glass, automotive and building products, since 1986, serving in various financial capacities.

James F. Petelle, 64, joined us in October 2006. He was elected Vice President and Assistant Secretary on November 14, 2006 and Vice President - Administration and Secretary on January 12, 2007. Previously he was employed by Andrew Corporation, a publicly-held manufacturer of telecommunications infrastructure equipment, having served as Secretary from 1990 to May 2006, and Vice President – Law from 2000 to October 2006.

Richard T. Wagner, 55, joined us in 1992 and has served as Vice President and General Manager of the Concrete Reinforcing Products Business Unit of the Company’s subsidiary, Insteel Wire Products Company, since 1998. In February 2007, Mr. Wagner was appointed Vice President of the parent company, Insteel Industries, Inc. Prior to 1992, Mr. Wagner served in various positions with Florida Wire and Cable, Inc., a manufacturer of PC strand and galvanized strand products, since 1977.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 17

Back to Contents |

ITEM NUMBER TWO: | APPROVAL OF THE 2015 EQUITY INCENTIVE PLAN OF INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC.

The Board of Directors, upon the recommendation of the Executive Compensation Committee (the “Committee”) and in consultation with our management and our independent compensation advisor, is requesting that shareholders approve the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc. (the “New Plan”), a copy of which is attached as Appendix A to this proxy statement. The New Plan will replace the 2005 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc. (the “2005 Plan”), because, in accordance with the terms of the 2005 Plan, no new equity awards may be granted under the 2005 Plan after February 15, 2015. The terms of the New Plan are substantially similar to the terms of the 2005 Plan. The New Plan will enable the Company to compensate eligible employees and non-employee directors of the Company and affiliates through stock-based awards, thereby promoting the alignment of the interests of shareholders with the interests of these eligible employees and non-employee directors. No awards will be made under the New Plan unless shareholders approve the plan. Approval of the New Plan should provide us with the flexibility we need to continue to use equity compensation to attract, retain, and motivate employees and directors who are important to our long-term success.

Under the New Plan, 900,000 shares (subject to adjustment as provided in the New Plan) would be authorized for issuance. Unused shares under the 2005 Plan will NOT be carried forward for issuance under the New Plan. Of the 900,000 shares to be authorized under the New Plan, only 350,000 shares (subject to adjustment as provided in the New Plan) could be used for “full-value” grants, that is, for restricted stock, restricted stock units (sometimes referred to as “RSUs”) or performance awards. On November 11, 2014, upon the recommendation of the Committee, the Board approved the New Plan, subject to approval of our shareholders. A summary of the New Plan is set forth below. The summary is qualified in its entirety by reference to the full text of the New Plan.

Plan Features That Protect Shareholder Interests

The New Plan contains several features that are intended to protect the interests of our shareholders. The more prominent of these include:

| Independent Plan Administration. The Executive Compensation Committee, comprised solely of non-employee, independent Directors, will administer the New Plan.
| No Re-pricing. The Company may not re-price any outstanding option (or cancel and re-grant a new option with a lower option price) without shareholder approval. In addition, the Company may not repurchase any “underwater” option.
| No In-the-Money Grants. Options may not be granted with exercise prices below market value.
| No Dividend or Dividend Equivalents on Unearned Performance Based Awards. Dividends and dividend equivalents, if any, on unearned or unvested performance based awards may not be paid (even if accrued) unless and until the underlying award (or portion thereof) has vested or been earned.
| Limit on Full-Value Awards. Of the 900,000 shares authorized under the New Plan, no more than 350,000 may be used for “full-value” awards (restricted stock, RSUs and performance awards).
| Conservative Share Counting. Shares (i) surrendered by a participant to pay the option exercise price, or (ii) withheld by the Company to satisfy tax withholding requirements may not be added back to the pool of shares authorized for future issuance.
| Minimum Vesting Provision. Awards granted to employees under the New Plan will not fully vest (i) in less than three years for service-related vesting or (ii) in less than one year for performance-related vesting (except for acceleration of vesting in the case of retirement, disability, death, or qualifying termination following a change in control).
| No Hedging of Company Stock. We maintain a policy that prohibits our directors and Section 16 officers from hedging their positions in our stock, and we require advance notice of any intent to pledge our stock.

Why You Should Vote to Approve the New Plan

We believe that the 2005 Plan has been important to our growth and success, and the New Plan will be similarly important. The purpose of the New Plan is to attract, motivate and retain highly qualified officers, directors and key employees. We believe that providing these individuals with an opportunity to acquire a direct proprietary interest in the operations and potential future success of the Company will motivate these individuals to serve the Company and its shareholders by expending the maximum effort to improve our business and results

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 18

Back to Contents |

of operations. We believe that equity award grants under the 2005 Plan have provided a valuable incentive to participants and a benefit to shareholders by aligning closely the interests of participants with those of our shareholders, and the New Plan will continue this alignment. We ask shareholders to consider the following factors and to vote to approve the adoption of the New Plan:

Equity incentive awards are an important part of our overall compensation philosophy. The New Plan is critical to our ongoing effort to build shareholder value. Equity incentive awards have historically been and remain a critically important component of our compensation program. The Committee believes that our ability to grant equity incentive awards to employees is an important factor in our ability to attract, retain and motivate key employees. The Committee believes that equity compensation provides a strong incentive for employees to work to expand our business and build shareholder value. Moreover, equity awards that will be made under the New Plan to our senior executives reflect the Committee’s “pay for performance” philosophy since the value received by participants is contingent on Company performance.

Failure to replace the 2005 Plan would harm the competiveness of our compensation program. We believe we must continue to offer a competitive equity compensation plan in order to attract and motivate our workforce. If we do not replace the 2005 Plan, which expires on February 15, 2015, we would not be able to issue additional equity awards. While we could consider modifying our cash compensation program if we are unable to grant equity incentives, we believe it would be more prudent to conserve our cash so it will be available for future growth opportunities. We also believe that any inability to award equity compensation would result in difficulty in attracting, retaining, and motivating our employees. Equity-based awards are a key element of our overall compensation program because they align employee and shareholder interests while having a smaller impact than increased cash compensation would have on current income and cash flow.

We manage our equity incentive award use carefully. The Committee carefully monitors our total dilution, burn rate and equity expense to ensure that we maximize shareholder value by granting what the Committee believes is the appropriate number of equity awards necessary to attract, reward and retain employees.

The annual share usage under the 2005 Plan for our last three fiscal years was as follows:

|  | Fiscal 2014 |  |  | Fiscal 2013 |  |  | Fiscal 2012 |
Stock Options Granted |  |  | 135,686 |  |  |  | 134,053 |  |  |  | 177,969 |
RSUs Granted |  |  | 63,714 |  |  |  | 73,047 |  |  |  | 99,001 |

Overview

The following is a summary of the material features of the New Plan.

Key Terms

Plan Term

Feb. 17, 2015 to Feb. 17, 2025

Eligible Participants

All (i) “key employees” of the Company and any 50% or more owned subsidiaries or any parent company that owns 50% or more of the Company (any such subsidiaries and any such parent are referred to as a “Related Company” or collectively as “Related Companies”) as determined by the Administrator, based on the nature and extent of the employee’s duties, responsibilities, personal capacities, performance, potential or any combination of these factors and (ii) non-employee directors of any Related Company.

Plan Administrator

The Executive Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors (subject to limited delegation as described below) or any designee permitted under the terms of the New Plan.

Shares Authorized

Under the New Plan, 900,000 shares (subject to adjustment as provided in the New Plan) would be authorized, of which only 350,000 shares (subject to adjustment as provided in the New Plan) could be used for “full-value” awards (restricted stock, RSUs and performance awards). Shares which are subject to Awards that are terminated unexercised, surrendered or otherwise forfeited may again be available for issuance, but shares that are (i) surrendered by a participant to pay the option exercise price or (ii) surrendered or withheld to satisfy tax requirements will not be available for re-issuance under the New Plan. Shares that were still available for issuance under the 2005 Plan will NOT be available for issuance under the New Plan.

Award Types

(1) | Nonqualified and incentive stock options: Subject to the terms of the New Plan, the Administrator may grant options to Participants in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator may determine. The exercise price of a stock

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 19

Back to Contents |

| option will be no less than the fair market value of the Company’s Common Stock on the date the option is granted. Options may vest either ratably or all at once, but option awards granted to employees may not fully vest (i) in less than three years for service-related vesting or (ii) in less than one year for performance-related vesting (except for acceleration of vesting in the case of retirement, disability, death, or qualifying termination following a change in control). Options generally may be exercised for a period of up to 10 years after the grant date, subject to certain conditions set forth in the New Plan. In no event may outstanding options be re-priced without shareholder approval, and underwater options may not otherwise be repurchased by the Company.

(2) | Restricted stock and restricted stock units: Subject to the terms of the New Plan, the Administrator may grant awards of restricted stock and restricted stock units to Participants in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator may determine. Each grant must specify the number of shares of Common Stock to which it pertains and the required period or periods of continuous service by the participant with the Company or any Related Company and/or any performance or other conditions to be satisfied before the restrictions on the restricted stock or restricted stock units (or installments thereof) will lapse. Restricted stock and restricted stock units may vest ratably or all at once, but such awards granted to employees may not fully vest (i) in less than three years for service-related vesting or (ii) in less than one year for performance-related vesting (except for acceleration of vesting in the case of retirement, disability, death, or qualifying termination following a change in control). If a participant’s rights in restricted stock or restricted stock units are forfeitable and nontransferable for a period of time, the maximum period over which the rights may become nonforfeitable and transferable shall not exceed 10 years from the date of the grant.

(3) | Performance awards: Subject to the terms of the New Plan, the Administrator may grant performance awards to participants in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator may determine. Performance awards may be denominated in cash or shares of Common Stock and may be settled in cash or shares of Common Stock, at the discretion of the Administrator. Each grant must specify the performance conditions and/or required period or periods (if any) of continuous service by the participant with the Company or any Related Company to earn the performance award and the maximum period over which the performance award may be earned, except that such period shall not exceed 10 years.

Individual Annual Award Limits

Subject to adjustment as provided in the New Plan, in any calendar year no individual Participant may be granted (i) stock options for more than 100,000 shares of Common Stock, (ii) restricted stock, restricted stock units or performance awards denominated in shares of Common Stock for more than 50,000 shares of Common Stock in the aggregate, or (iii) performance awards denominated in cash valued at a maximum at more than $750,000.

Vesting

Since the inception of the 2005 Plan, we have consistently applied the following vesting criteria: Options granted to our executive officers vest ratably over three years. Restricted stock, and now RSUs, granted to executive officers, vest all at once at the end of three years. Restricted stock, and now RSUs, granted annually to our directors vest all at once at the end of one year. The New Plan explicitly sets forth the requirement that awards to employees may not fully vest (i) in less than three years for service-related vesting or (ii) in less than one year for performance-related vesting (except for acceleration of vesting in the case of retirement, disability, death, or qualifying termination following a change in control).

Share Limitations

The maximum number of shares that we may issue pursuant to awards granted under the New Plan may not exceed 900,000 shares of Common Stock. In addition, under the New Plan, no more than 350,000 shares of Common Stock may be issued pursuant to the grant of “full-value” awards: restricted stock, RSUs, and performance awards. Generally, any shares which are subject to awards under the New Plan that are terminated unexercised, forfeited, surrendered or expire for any reason shall again be available for issuance under the New Plan, provided that such shares may only be used in respect of awards of the same or a substantially similar type (shares related to forfeited options may be used only to grant new options). However, shares which are subject to awards that are (i) surrendered by a participant to pay the option exercise price or (ii) surrendered or withheld to satisfy tax requirements will not available for re-issuance under the New Plan. Awards that can be settled only in cash will not count against the share limitations under the New Plan. No shares that remain available for issuance under the 2005 Plan will be available for issuance under the New Plan.

In any 12-month period, no individual participant may be granted (i) stock options for more than 100,000 shares of Common Stock, (ii) restricted stock, RSUs or performance awards denominated in shares of Common Stock for more than 50,000 shares of Common Stock in the aggregate, or (iii) performance awards denominated in cash valued at a maximum at more than $750,000.

The number of shares reserved for issuance under the New Plan, the participant award limitations, and the terms of awards may be adjusted in the event of a merger, consolidation, reorganization, stock dividend, stock split, or similar change in the capital structure of Insteel or a Related Company affecting the Common Stock. On September 27, 2014, the closing sales price of the Common Stock as reported on NASDAQ was $20.97 per share.

As of September 27, 2014, the maximum aggregate number of shares available for future grants under the 2005 Plan, which is our only currently effective stock incentive plan, was 387,309 shares. These shares however, will not be available for grants after February 15, 2015, and the shares will not be added to the 900,000 shares for which we are seeking authorization under the New Plan. In addition, at that time, the aggregate number of shares subject to unvested outstanding full value awards was 196,480 shares and the aggregate number of shares subject to outstanding options was 870,762 shares. The weighted average

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 20

Back to Contents |

exercise price of these options was $14.23 and the weighted average remaining term was 6.41 years. Inclusive of the shares authorized under the New Plan and the outstanding awards that may be paid out in the future, including dividend equivalents, the maximum dilutive impact of our equity award program is approximately 10.7%.

Administration

The New Plan is designed to be administered by the Committee which will at all times be composed of at least three directors all of whom are (i) “non-employee directors” within the meaning of Rule 16b-3 promulgated under Section 16(b) of the Exchange Act, (ii) “outside directors” within the meaning of Section 162(m) of the Code and (iii) “independent directors” within the meaning of applicable stock exchange listing standards on which shares of the Common Stock are traded. To the extent permitted by applicable law, the Committee is permitted to delegate to one or more executive employees the ability to make awards to participants who are not “Section 16 officers” or Section 162(m) “covered employees.” In such case, the Committee shall fix the maximum aggregate amount of awards and the maximum individual amount of awards that the designee can award.

To the extent consistent with the New Plan, the Committee may (i) determine the individuals to receive awards, the nature of each stock option as an incentive stock option or a nonqualified stock option, the times when awards shall be granted, the number of shares to be subject to each award, the exercise price of stock options, the period during which stock options may be exercised, the time or times when each award shall vest and be exercisable or payable, and all related terms, conditions, restrictions and limitations; (ii) prescribe the form or forms of any award agreements; (iii) establish, amend and rescind rules and regulations for the administration of the New Plan; and (iv) construe and interpret the New Plan, the rules and regulations, and the award agreements, and make all other determinations deemed necessary or advisable for administering the New Plan. Subject to the terms of the New Plan, the Administrator also will have authority, in its discretion, to accelerate the date that any award which was not otherwise exercisable, vested or payable shall become exercisable, vested or payable in whole or in part. All expenses of administering the New Plan will be borne by the Company.

Eligibility

Only key employees of the Company and Related Companies and non-employee directors of the Company and Related Companies are eligible to receive awards under the New Plan. The Administrator will determine which employees will participate in the New Plan, based on criteria set forth in the New Plan and such other factors as the Administrator deems relevant. As of December 31, 2014, there were 10 key executives who received regular, twice-yearly equity awards under the 2005 Plan, and six non-employee directors who received yearly equity awards under the 2005 Plan, and we anticipate that these individuals would continue to receive such awards under the New Plan. However, the Company periodically made non-regular awards to other key employees under the 2005 Plan, and we anticipate this may also be the case under the New Plan. At this time, six non-employee directors and approximately 70 employees (including our executive officers) will be eligible to participate in the New Plan.

Awards

The New Plan allows the Administrator to grant stock options, restricted stock, restricted stock units and performance awards, any or all of which may be made contingent upon the achievement of performance criteria. Subject to plan limits, the Administrator has the discretionary authority to determine the size of an award.

Non-Employee Director Awards

Non-employee directors will receive an annual grant of such number of shares of restricted stock, restricted stock units, or other forms of long-term compensation available under the New Plan as the Board of Directors, in its sole discretion, shall determine. Such annual grants generally are expected to be made following the close of business of the Company on the date of each annual meeting of Shareholders held during the term of the New Plan. In addition, the Administrator will have discretion to grant awards to any non-employee director who is appointed or elected to the Board of Directors at any time other than at the annual meeting of Shareholders. Non-employee directors were each granted 2,621 restricted stock units, having a grant-date value of approximately $50,000, in February, 2014 under the 2005 Plan, and we anticipate making similar grants to non-employee directors under the New Plan.

Stock Option Awards

Under the New Plan, the Administrator may award participants stock options in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator may determine. The exercise price of stock options granted under the New Plan may not be less than the fair market value of our Common Stock on the date of grant, which as of September 26, 2014 (the last trading day of our fiscal 2014) was $20.97 per share. Stock options granted under the New Plan will expire not more than 10 years from the date of grant, and the award agreements entered into with each participant will specify the extent to which stock options may be exercised during their respective terms, including in the event of the participant’s death, disability or termination of employment. A grant may provide for the accelerated vesting of stock options in the event of a termination of employment or a change in control of the Company or any other similar transaction or event.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 21

Back to Contents |

Awards of stock options under the New Plan may be either incentive stock options (which are intended to qualify for a special tax treatment) or nonqualified stock options. The Administrator will determine at the time of grant when each stock option becomes exercisable, including the establishment of required performance vesting criteria, if any. In no event may there first become exercisable by a participant in any one calendar year incentive stock options granted by the Company or a Related Company with respect to shares of Common Stock having an aggregate fair market value (determined at the date of grant) greater than $100,000. If this limit is exceeded, the options that cause the limit to be exceeded shall be exercisable nonetheless as nonqualified stock options. The Company may require, prior to issuing Common Stock under the New Plan in connection with the exercise of a participant’s stock options, that the participant remit an amount in cash or instruct the Company to withhold Common Stock sufficient to satisfy applicable tax withholding requirements, as discussed further below.

Unless an individual award agreement provides otherwise, if a participant’s employment is terminated for Cause (as defined in the New Plan), his or her stock options will terminate and no longer be exercisable as of the participant’s termination date (whether or not the stock options previously became exercisable). If a participant’s employment is terminated for any other reason, his or her stock options will be exercisable following termination only to the extent provided in the applicable award agreement.

Restricted Stock and Restricted Stock Unit Awards

Under the New Plan, the Administrator may award participants (i) shares of Common Stock subject to certain restrictions (“restricted stock”) or (ii) the right to receive in the future, subject to certain restrictions, shares of Common Stock (or cash equal to the fair market value of those shares) (“restricted stock units” or “RSUs”). The applicable award agreement with the Participant will set forth the terms of the award, including the applicable restrictions. Such restrictions may include the continued service of the participant with the Company or any Related Company, the attainment of specified performance goals or any other conditions deemed appropriate by the Administrator. A grant may provide for the acceleration of vesting or payment of restricted stock or restricted stock units in the event of termination of employment or a change in control of the Company or any other similar transaction or event.

A participant cannot sell, transfer, pledge, exchange, hypothecate or otherwise dispose of shares of restricted stock until the applicable restrictions are satisfied. During the period of restriction, unless the Administrator otherwise determines, a participant may exercise full voting rights with respect to the restricted stock held by him or her; however, participants holding restricted stock units will have no such voting rights as a shareholder prior to the actual issuance of shares of Common Stock.

The award agreement for any restricted stock units will specify whether the restricted stock units that become earned and payable will be settled in shares of Common Stock (with one share of Common Stock to be delivered for each earned and payable restricted stock unit), in cash (equal to the aggregate fair market value of the shares of Common Stock covered by the restricted stock units that are earned and payable), or in a combination of shares and cash.

Unless an individual award agreement provides otherwise, if a participant’s employment is terminated for cause, his or her restricted stock and restricted stock units will terminate and can no longer become vested or payable as of the participant’s termination date.

Performance Awards

Subject to the limitations of the New Plan, the Administrator may grant performance awards to participants, in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator may determine. Performance awards may be denominated in cash (e.g., units valued at $100) or shares of Common Stock. Performance awards may be settled in cash or shares of the Company’s Common Stock, at the discretion of the Administrator, as set forth in the applicable award agreement. Each grant shall specify the number of shares of Common Stock or units to which it pertains; however, no shares of Common Stock will be issued at the time a performance award of shares of Common Stock is made.

Each grant shall specify the performance conditions and required period or periods (if any) of continuous service by the participant with the Company or any Related Company to earn the performance awards. The Administrator may provide that if performance relative to the performance goals exceeds targeted levels, then the number of performance awards earned by the participant will be a multiple, not in excess of 200%, of those that would be earned for target performance. Any grant may provide for the settlement of performance awards in the event of a termination of employment or a change in control of the Company or any other similar transaction or event. The Administrator, on the date of grant, shall determine the maximum period over which performance awards may be earned, except that such period shall not exceed 10 years.

Unless otherwise determined by the Administrator, participants holding performance awards shall not have any rights as a shareholder prior to the actual issuance of shares of Common Stock, if applicable.

Unless an individual award agreement provides otherwise, if a participant’s employment is terminated for cause, his or performance awards will terminate and no longer be payable or settled as of the participant’s termination date.

Dividends

Dividends on restricted stock and restricted stock units may be paid in the form of cash or additional shares, at the discretion of the Administrator. Dividends on performance-based awards may be accrued, but shall not be paid unless and until the shares have been earned or otherwise vest.

Transferability

Awards granted under the New Plan are not transferrable except by will or the laws of descent and distribution. An option can only be exercisable by the participant during his or her lifetime.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 22

Back to Contents |

Amendment and Termination

The New Plan may be amended or terminated at any time by the Board of Directors; provided, that approval of an amendment to the New Plan by the shareholders of the Company shall be required to the extent, if any, that shareholder approval of such amendment is required by applicable law, rule or regulation. In addition, in no event shall the Company re-price any outstanding stock option, cancel and re-grant a new stock option with a lower exercise price, or repurchase any underwater option without prior shareholder approval.

Withholding

The Company will withhold all required local, state and federal taxes from any amount payable in cash with respect to an award. The Company also will require any recipient of an award payable in shares of our Common Stock to pay the Company in cash the amount of any tax or other amount required by any governmental authority to be withheld and paid over by the Company to such authority for the account of the recipient. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Company may establish procedures to permit or require a recipient to satisfy this tax obligation in whole or in part, and any other local, state or federal income tax obligations relating to an award (but only up to the statutory minimum), by electing to have the Company withhold shares of Common Stock from the shares to which the participant is entitled. The number of shares to be withheld shall have a fair market value as of the date that the amount of tax to be withheld is determined as nearly equal as possible to (but not exceeding) the amount of such obligations being satisfied. Each election must be made in writing to the Administrator in accordance with election procedures established by the Administrator. Shares that are withheld to satisfy tax obligations may not be added back to the pool of shares reserved for future issuance.

Change in Control

Except as otherwise provided in a participant’s award agreement, in the event of a change in control of the Company (as defined in the New Plan), if awards are assumed by an acquiror and a participant’s employment or service is involuntarily terminated without cause during the 24-month period following the change in control (i) all options, restricted stock and restricted stock units outstanding as of the date of such change in control will become fully vested and payable and, if applicable, exercisable, whether or not then vested, payable or exercisable as of the date of the termination of the participant’s employment or service and (ii) all performance awards will vest at target and be paid pro-rata based on completed days in the performance period as of the date of termination. If the Company determines that outstanding awards will not be assumed by the acquiror in the event of a change in control of the Company, the awards shall immediately become fully vested and, if applicable, exercisable and payable, except as otherwise provided in a participant’s award agreement. In that case, in the event of or in anticipation of change in control, the Administrator in its discretion (i) may declare that some or all outstanding options will terminate as of a date before or on the change in control date without any payments to the holder of the option, provided the Administrator gives prior written notice to the participant of such termination and gives the participant the right to exercise the outstanding options before such date or (ii) may terminate before or on the date of the change in control some or all outstanding options previously granted under the New Plan in consideration of payment to the holder of the options, with respect to each share of Common Stock to which the options are then exercisable, of the excess, if any, of the fair market value on such date of the stock subject to the exercisable portion of the options over the aggregate option price.

Eligibility Under Section 162(m)

Awards may, but need not, include performance criteria that satisfy Section 162(m) of the Code. Any award intended to qualify as “performance-based compensation” under Section 162(m), either will be conditioned on or granted based upon the achievement of one or more of the following performance measures, which shall be set by the Administrator no later than 90 days following the commencement of each performance period (or such other time as may be required or permitted by Section 162 (m) of the Code): (i) total shareholder return, (ii) stock price, (iii) operating earnings (iv) net earnings, (v) return on equity or capital, (vi) income, (vii) level of expenses, (viii) growth in revenue or (ix) other performance measures deemed appropriate by the administrator and approved by the shareholders. Performance goals may be established on a Company-wide basis or with respect to one or more business units or divisions or subsidiaries. The targeted level or levels of performance (which may include minimum, maximum and target levels of performance) with respect to such performance measures may be established at such levels and in such terms as the Administrator may determine, in its discretion.

Following the completion of each performance period, the Administrator will certify in writing whether the applicable performance targets have been achieved and the number of units or shares, if any, earned or for which options become exercisable, by a participant for such performance period. In determining the number of units or shares earned by a participant, or for which options become exercisable, for a given performance period, subject to any applicable award agreement, the Administrator shall have the right to reduce (but not increase) the amount earned at a given level of performance to take into account additional factors that the Administrator may deem relevant to the assessment of individual or corporate performance for the performance period.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 23

Back to Contents |

Federal Income Tax Treatment

Incentive Stock Options

A participant will not recognize taxable income on the grant or exercise of an incentive stock option (an “ISO”). A participant will recognize taxable income when he or she disposes of the shares of Common Stock acquired under the ISO. If the disposition occurs more than two years after the grant of the ISO and more than one year after the shares are transferred to the participant on exercise of the ISO (the “ISO Holding Period”), the participant will recognize long-term capital gain (or loss) to the extent the amount realized from disposition of the Common Stock exceeds (or is less than) the participant’s tax basis in the shares of Common Stock. A participant’s tax basis in the Common Stock generally is the amount the participant paid for the stock on exercise of the ISO.

If Common Stock acquired under the ISO is disposed of before the expiration of the ISO Holding Period (a “Disqualifying Disposition”), the participant will recognize as ordinary income in the year of the Disqualifying Disposition the excess of the fair market value of the Common Stock on the date of exercise of the ISO over the option price paid by the participant. Any additional gain will be treated as long-term or short-term capital gain, depending on the length of time the participant held the shares of Common Stock. A special rule applies to a Disqualifying Disposition of Common Stock where the amount realized on the disposition is less than the fair market value of the Common Stock on the date of exercise of the option. In that event, the amount of ordinary income the participant will recognize will not exceed the excess of the amount realized on the disposition of the Common Stock over the option price. If the amount realized on the disposition is less than the option price, the participant will recognize a capital loss (long-term if the stock was held more than one year and short-term if held one year or less.)

A participant will receive different tax treatment if the option price were paid with Common Stock.

Generally, neither the Company nor any Related Company will be entitled to a federal income tax deduction with respect to the grant or exercise of an ISO. However, in the event a participant disposes of Common Stock acquired under an ISO before the expiration of the ISO Holding Period, the Company or the applicable Related Company generally will be entitled to a federal income tax deduction equal to the amount of ordinary income recognized by the participant.

Nonqualified Stock Options

A participant generally will not recognize any taxable income on the grant of a nonqualified stock option (a “NQSO”). On the exercise of a NQSO, a participant will recognize as ordinary income the excess of the fair market value of the Common Stock acquired on the date the NQSO is exercised over the option price. A participant’s tax basis in Common Stock acquired by the NQSO is the amount paid for the stock plus any amounts included in income with respect to the stock. His or her holding period for the stock begins on transfer of the shares of Common Stock. Any gain or loss that a participant realizes on a subsequent disposition of Common Stock acquired on the exercise of NQSO generally will be treated as long-term or short-term capital gain or loss, depending on the length of time the participant held such shares. The amount of the gain (or loss) will equal the amount by which the amount realized on the subsequent disposition exceeds (or is less than) the participant’s tax basis in his or her shares. A participant will receive different tax treatment if the option price were paid with Company Stock.

The exercise of a NQSO generally will entitle the Company or its applicable Related Company to claim a federal income tax deduction equal to the amount of ordinary income recognized by the participant. The ordinary income the participant recognizes will constitute wages for withholding and employment tax purposes, and the Company or its applicable Related Company will be required to withhold or obtain payment from the participant.

Restricted Stock Awards

A participant will recognize ordinary income on account of a restricted stock award on the first day that the shares covered thereby are either transferable or not subject to a substantial risk or forfeiture. The ordinary income a participant recognizes will constitute wages for withholding and employment taxes, and the Company or its Related Company will be required to withhold or obtain payment from the participant. The ordinary income that will be recognized will equal the fair market value of the Common Stock on such date. However, even if the shares under a restricted stock award are both nontransferable and subject to a substantial risk of forfeiture, a participant may make a special “83(b) election” to recognize income, and his or her tax basis in the shares received on account of a restricted stock award will be the amount of any income recognized. Any gain (or loss) that a participant realizes upon the sale of Common Stock acquired pursuant to a restricted stock award will be equal to the amount by which the amount realized on the disposition exceeds (or is less than) the participant’s tax basis in the shares and will be treated as long-term (if the shares were held for more than one year) or short term capital gain or loss, (if the participant held the shares for less than or equal to one year).

The Company or its applicable Related Company may claim a federal income tax deduction equal to the amount of ordinary income recognized by a participant on account of the restricted stock award.

Restricted Stock Units and Performance Awards

A participant will not recognize any taxable income at the time restricted stock units and performance awards are granted. When the terms and conditions to which restricted stock units and performance awards are subject have been satisfied and the restricted stock unit or performance award is paid, the participant will recognize as ordinary income the amount of cash and/or the fair market value of the Common Stock he or she receives. The ordinary income a participant recognizes will constitute wages for withholding and employment taxes, and the Company or its applicable Related Company will be required to withhold or obtain payment from the participant as each award agreement permits for the amount of required withholding and employment taxes. The Company or its applicable Related Company will be entitled to a federal income tax deduction equal to the amount of ordinary income the participant recognizes.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 24

Back to Contents |

The participant’s holding period in any Common Stock received pursuant to the payment of a restricted stock unit or performance award will begin on the date the Common stock is transferred. The participant’s tax basis in the Common Stock will equal the amount he or she includes in ordinary income on receipt of such shares of Common Stock. Any gain or loss that a participant realizes on a subsequent disposition of the Common Stock will be treated as long-term or short-term capital gain or loss, depending on the participant’s holding period for the Common Stock. The amount of the gain (or loss) will equal the amount by which the amount realized on the disposition exceeds (or is less than) the participant’s tax basis in the Common Stock.

Code Section 162(m) Limitation on Deductions

The deduction for a publicly-held corporation for otherwise deductible compensation paid to a “covered employee” generally is limited to $1,000,000 per year. An individual is a covered employee if he or she is the chief executive officer (or other person acting in such capacity) or one of the four highest compensated officers for the year (other than chief executive officer or chief financial officer). Subject to certain exceptions, this $1,000,000 limit applies to all compensation to the covered employee for the year. The $1,000,000 limit does not apply to compensation payable solely because the covered employee attains performance objectives that meet certain requirements set forth in Section 162(m) of the Code and regulations thereunder. Compensation is considered performance-based only if (i) it is paid solely because the covered employee has attained one or more performance objectives; (ii) a committee consisting solely of two or more outside directors sets the performance objectives; (iii) before payment, the material terms under which the compensation is to be paid, including the performance objectives, are disclosed to the shareholders and approved by a majority in a separate vote and (iv) before payment, the committee certifies in writing that the performance objectives and any other material terms have been met.

The Administrator may condition restricted stock, restricted stock units and performance awards on the satisfaction of performance objectives, as discussed above, in order to permit the awards to qualify as fully deductible performance-based compensation.

Generally, stock options will be considered performance-based if (i) the grant of the stock option is made by a committee consisting solely of two or more outside directors; (ii) the plan under which such awards are granted contains a maximum number of shares with respect to which awards may be granted in any specified time period and (iii) under the terms of the stock option the amount of compensation an employee can receive is based solely on an increase in the value of the underlying stock after the date of the grant.

New Plan Benefits

No awards will be granted under the New Plan unless it is approved by the shareholders. The selection of individuals who will receive awards under the New Plan, if shareholders approve the New Plan, and the amount of any such awards is not yet determinable due to vesting, performance and other requirements. Therefore, it is not possible to predict the benefits or amounts that will be received by, or allocated to, particular individuals or groups of participants.

The Board of Directors believes that approval of the New Plan is in the best interests of Insteel to continue the purposes of our equity compensation program and provide competitive incentives for eligible participants. The Board of Directors believes that substantial equity ownership encourages management to take actions favorable to the long-term interests of Insteel and its shareholders. Accordingly, equity-based compensation makes up a significant portion of the overall compensation of executive officers and directors. The Board of Directors believes that the adoption of the New Plan will allow us to continue the use of equity compensation as a component of a competitive, but measured, overall compensation program.

Equity Compensation Plan Information

The following table provides certain information as of September 27, 2014 with respect to our equity compensation plans. Our 2005 Equity Incentive Plan, which was approved by our shareholders, currently is our only equity compensation plan.

Plan Category | (a) Number of Securities to be Issued Upon Exercise of Outstanding Options, Warrants and Rights | (b) Weighted-Average Exercise Price of Outstanding Options, Warrants and Rights | (c) Securities Remaining Available for Future Issuance Under equity Compensation Plans (Excluding Securities Reflected in Column (a))
Equity compensation |  |  |
plans approved by |  |  |
security holders | 870,762 | 14.23 | 387,309(1)

(1) | The 2005 Plan expires on February 15, 2015 and none of these shares will be available for future grants after such date.

We do not have any equity compensation plans that have not been approved by shareholders.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 25

Back to Contents |

Vote Required

The affirmative vote of a majority of the votes cast at the Annual Meeting at which a quorum is present and voting, either in person or by proxy, is required for approval of this proposal. Abstentions and broker non-votes will each be counted as present for purposes of determining the presence of a quorum but will not be counted as votes cast on the proposal to approve the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan.

Because the proposal to approve the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan is a non-routine matter, brokerage firms, banks and other nominees who hold shares on behalf of their clients in “street name” are not permitted to vote the shares if their clients do not provide voting instructions (i.e., a vote FOR, AGAINST, or ABSTAIN) on this proposal.

Recommendation of the Board of Directors

The Board of Directors unanimously recommends a vote FOR the approval of the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 26

Back to Contents |

EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

Compensation Discussion and Analysis

I. | Executive Summary

Introduction. This section of our Proxy Statement provides you with a description of our executive compensation policies and programs, the decisions made by our Executive Compensation Committee regarding fiscal 2014 compensation for our executive officers and the factors that influenced those decisions. Our executive officers consist of the following individuals:

H. O. Woltz III | President and CEO
Michael C. Gazmarian | Vice President, CFO and Treasurer
James F. Petelle | Vice President - Administration and Secretary
Richard T. Wagner | Vice President - General Manager, Insteel Wire Products

Results of 2014 Say-On-Pay Vote. At our annual meeting on February 12, 2014, 97.5% of the shareholders who cast votes voted in favor of our Say-on-Pay proposal. The Committee considered this favorable outcome as evidence of the fact that our shareholders strongly support our current executive compensation program. As a result, the Committee determined to continue our program in fiscal 2014.

Compensation Program Changes for Fiscal 2014. The Committee approved increases in the base salaries of each of our executive officers, beginning with our fiscal second quarter. Previously, executive officer salaries had not been increased since the fourth quarter of fiscal 2011. In addition, the target annual payout for our CEO under our Return on Capital Incentive Compensation Plan (“ROCICP”) was increased from 60% of base salary to 70%. The target annual payout for our other executive officers remained at 60% of base salary. The target annual value of equity incentives provided to our executive officers remained the same. The chart below summarizes the compensation changes implemented by the Committee during fiscal 2014.

Officer |  | Base Salary | Annual Incentive Target | Targeted Value of Annual Equity Awards
H.O. Woltz |  |  |  |
| Prior | $477,000 | 60% | $600,000
| New | $525,000 | 70% | $600,000
Michael C. Gazmarian |  |  |  |
| Prior | $280,000 | 60% | $275,000
| New | $295,000 | 60% | $275,000
James F. Petelle |  |  |  |
| Prior | $170,000 | 60% | $150,000
| New | $190,000 | 60% | $150,000
Richard T. Wagner |  |  |  |
| Prior | $260,000 | 60% | $275,000
| New | $280,000 | 60% | $275,000

Business and Financial Performance During Fiscal 2014. The Company’s revenues are principally driven by conditions in its nonresidential construction end-markets, which have continued to gradually improve following the 2009 recession. During fiscal 2014, our earnings were favorably impacted by widening spreads between our average selling prices and raw material costs together with the increase in shipments. Highlights of our fiscal 2014 performance are as follows:

• | Our revenues rose 12.4% to $409.0M from $363.9M in fiscal 2013 driven by a 12.8% increase in shipments.

• | Net earnings increased 41.8% to $16.6M, or $0.89 per diluted share from $11.7M or $0.64 per share in fiscal 2013.

• | Our return on capital, as calculated under our ROCICP, improved to 10.4% from 7.7% in fiscal 2013.

• | Our improved financial performance was reflected in our stock price, which rose to $20.97 as of the end of fiscal 2014 from $16.00 at the end of fiscal 2013 and $11.73 at the end of fiscal 2012 - an increase of 31.1% over the past year and 78.8% over the prior two years.

• | We purchased the PC strand-related business of American Spring Wire Corporation on August 15, 2015. We believe this acquisition significantly enhances our competitive position and our earnings potential going forward. Significantly, our strong balance sheet enabled us to consummate this transaction without compromising our financial flexibility.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 27

Back to Contents |

How Our Performance Affected Executive Officers Compensation. We design our executive officer compensation programs to maintain a close alignment between our financial performance and total executive compensation based on the Company’s return on capital. We believe return on capital is more closely correlated with the creation of shareholder value than other any other performance measurement. The alignment between and pay and performance in our programs was demonstrated by the following events:

• | We paid short-term incentives at 140.0% of the targeted amount, pursuant to our ROCICP. Last year, our ROCICP payouts were at 85.6% of target, following four years during which no short-term incentives were paid because the Company’s return on capital failed to exceed the minimum required performance threshold.
• | The value realized upon vesting of RSUs, shown in the “Options Exercised and Stock Vested” chart on p. 37 substantially exceeded the grant date value of these awards.
• | Two of our four executive officers realized income through exercise of stock options in fiscal 2014, and substantially all of our outstanding options were “in the money” at the end of fiscal 2014.

Our Key Compensation Practices. Our Board and Committee maintain governance standards applicable to our executive compensation and active oversight of our program, through the following key practices:

| A Committee comprised solely of independent directors.
| An independent compensation consultant that reports to and is directed by the Committee, and that provides no other services to the Company.
| A clawback policy in the event of a financial restatement.
| Change in control payments that are contingent upon a qualifying transaction and a qualifying termination of employment (commonly referred to as a “Double Trigger”).
| Share ownership guidelines.
| No tax gross-ups of any kind including for any excise taxes in conjunction with payments that are contingent upon a change in control.
| No significant perquisites.
| Award caps that apply to both our ROCICP and to our long-term incentives.
| Mitigation of risk, in that responsible management of our assets is an integral component of the calculation of annual incentives payable under our ROCICP.

The remainder of this section of our Proxy Statement more fully describes our compensation program.

II. | Overall Objectives

The Committee believes that the success of the Company requires experienced leadership that fully understands the realities of Insteel’s challenging business environment and has demonstrated superior business judgment as well as the ability to effectively manage and operate the business. The Committee’s goal in developing its executive compensation system has been to attract, motivate and retain executives who will be successful in this environment and thus enhance the value of the business for our shareholders.

The Company is committed to “pay for performance” at all levels of the organization and accordingly a substantial proportion of each executive officer’s total compensation is variable, meaning the executive officer’s total compensation will be determined based upon the Company’s performance. The Committee does not have a fixed formula to determine the percentage of pay that should be variable, but reviews the mix between base salary and variable compensation on an annual basis to ensure that its goal of paying for performance will be achieved.

The Committee also believes it is critically important to retain executive officers who have demonstrated their value to the Company. Accordingly, several elements of our compensation system are intended to provide strong incentives for executive officers to remain employed by us. For example, we provide a non-qualified supplemental retirement benefit to executive officers that requires a minimum of 10 years of service before any benefit is paid, and 30 years of service to earn the full benefit provided (50% of base salary per year for 15 years following retirement).

The Committee developed its executive compensation system with the assistance of an independent consultant. The consultant reports directly to the Committee and the scope of services it provides is defined by the Committee. The consultant retained by the Committee is Pearl Meyer & Partners (“Pearl Meyer”). Consistent with the Committee’s policy that its independent consultant shall not perform services for us other than the services it provides to the Committee, Pearl Meyer did not perform any other services for us during fiscal 2014. The Committee is responsible for establishing the CEO’s compensation, and it reviews and approves recommendations from the CEO regarding the compensation of other executive officers. The Committee regularly meets in executive session without members of management present, and may consult with its consultant as necessary during its deliberations. In connection with its engagement of Pearl Meyer, the Committee conducted a conflict of interest assessment by using the factors applicable to compensation consultants under SEC rules. After reviewing these and other factors, the Committee determined that Pearl Meyer was independent and that its engagement did not present any conflicts of interest.

Following are the features of the compensation system that support the attainment of the Committee’s fundamental objectives:

• | Attract, motivate and retain key executives by providing total compensation opportunities competitive with those provided to executives employed by companies of a similar size and/or operating in similar industries.

In formulating our approach to total compensation each year, the Committee requires its consultant, if one is retained, to compile peer group data and benchmark our compensation system against systems of other companies in similar industries, as well as comparably-sized companies in other industries. The objective of our benchmarking process is to provide total compensation opportunities to our executive officers that are near the median of our peer group. Although comparisons to compensation levels in other companies are considered helpful in assessing the overall competitiveness of our compensation practices, the Committee does not feel the need to adhere precisely to the mathematical median, and it places a relatively greater emphasis on overall compensation opportunities rather than on setting each element of compensation at or near the median for that element.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 28

Back to Contents |

• | Tightly link performance-based compensation to corporate performance.

| – | Annual Incentive. Our primary objective is to create shareholder value. To motivate our executive officers to align their interests with those of our shareholders, we provide annual incentives which are designed to reward our executive officers for the attainment of short-term goals, and long-term incentives which are designed to reward them for increases in our shareholder value over time. The annual incentive for senior executive officers is based entirely on the Company’s return on capital, which is a measure that incorporates both the generation of earnings and the management of the Company’s balance sheet and is closely correlated with long-term shareholder returns.

| – | Long-Term Incentives. Our long-term incentives are entirely equity-based, comprised of 50% RSUs and 50% stock options. Use of these equity-based incentives ensures that their value is directly linked to changes in the price of our common stock. Our long-term incentive program does not include a cash component.

• | Encourage long-term commitment to the Company.

We believe that the value provided by employees increases over time as they become increasingly knowledgeable about our industry, customers and competitors, as well as our business processes, people and culture. We believe that providing incentives for executive officers to remain with the Company will enhance the long-term value of the Company. Accordingly, we include programs such as our Supplemental Retirement Plan (“SRP”) and Change-in-Control Severance Agreements as components of our executive compensation system to provide such incentives. The full benefit under our SRP is not achieved until an executive officer is employed by us for 30 years and the minimum benefit under these agreements requires 10 years of service.

III. | Elements of Compensation

Our executive compensation system is comprised of base salary; our Return on Capital Incentive Compensation Plan (“ROCICP”) which provides for annual incentive payments; long-term incentives (consisting of RSUs and stock options); a supplemental retirement plan provided through individual agreements with each executive officer; Change-in-Control Severance Agreements and (in the case of our CEO and CFO) Severance Agreements, each of which specifies payments and benefits upon, respectively, a change in control and involuntary termination; and certain other benefits such as medical, life and disability insurance and participation in the Company’s 401(k) retirement savings plan. We do not provide significant perquisites to executive officers.

A brief description of each element of our executive compensation system and the objective of each element is set forth below.

Compensation Element |  | Description |  | Objective
Base Salary |  | Fixed cash compensation. |  | Provide basic level of income security. Compensate executive officers for fulfilling basic job responsibilities. Provide base pay commensurate with median salaries of peer group. Attract and retain key executive officers.
ROCICP Annual Incentive Program |  | Variable cash compensation paid pursuant to a plan in which all of our sales and administrative employees participate. |  | Align executive compensation with shareholder interests because payment of the incentive is based on return on capital, a metric closely correlated with the creation of shareholder value. Reward executive officers based on actual returns generated relative to the Company’s weighted average cost of capital.
Long-Term Incentives |  | Variable compensation granted 50% as RSUs (vesting after three years) and 50% as stock options (vesting one-third each year for three years). |  | Further align executive compensation with shareholder interests by linking the value of these incentives to changes in the Company’s common stock price. Aid in retention and encourage long-term commitment to the Company.
Supplemental Retirement Plan |  | Non-qualified retirement plan providing additional income to executive officers for 15 years following retirement. |  | Aid in retention and encourage long-term commitment to the Company. Compensate for federal limits on qualified retirement plans.
Severance/Change-in-Control Severance (“CIC”) Agreements |  | Our CEO and CFO have severance agreements that specify payments to them in the event of involuntary termination. All executive officers have CIC agreements specifying their rights related to termination of employment following a change in control of the Company. |  | Encourage long-term commitment to the Company. Focus executives on shareholder interests. Provide transition assistance in the event of job loss.
Other Benefits |  | Medical, life and disability insurance; 401(k) savings plan. |  | Provide insurance and basic retirement benefits of the same nature that other Company employees receive.

The discussion below provides more detailed information regarding the elements of our compensation programs for executive officers.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 29

Back to Contents |

Peer Group and 2014 Actions

During fiscal 2014, the Committee, with the assistance of its independent consultant, created a new custom peer group for the Company. The peer group constructed by the Committee, and thereafter used by the consultant to benchmark our compensation, consists of the following publicly-traded companies:

Company Name | Ticker
Quanex Building Products Corp. | NX
Gibralter Industries, Inc. | ROCK
Simpson Manufacturing Co. | SSD
Texas Industries, Inc. | TI
Eagle Materials, Inc. | EXP
Headwaters, Inc. | HW
L.B. Foster Company | FSTR
U.S. Concrete, Inc. | USCR
Northwest Pipe Co. | NWPX
Trex Co., Inc. | TREX
PGT Inc. | PGTI

After considering the market data provided by Pearl Meyer, the Committee recommended increases in each executive officer’s base salary; an increase in the CEO’s targeted annual incentive; and no change in the targeted value of long-term incentives granted in the form of annual equity awards. The table on p. 27 shows the old and new compensation rates for our executive officers.

Base Salaries

Base salaries are established by the Committee and reviewed annually. The Committee does not necessarily adjust salaries annually and did not adjust them in either fiscal 2012 or fiscal 2013. In establishing and adjusting base salaries, the Committee considers the following factors:

• | The executive’s performance;

• | The executive’s responsibilities;

• | The strategic importance of the position;

• | Competitive market compensation information;

• | Skills, experience and the amount of time the executive has served in the position; and

• | The Company’s recent performance and current business outlook.

Annual Incentive

The annual incentive compensation of our executive officers is based on our financial performance pursuant to the terms of our ROCICP. This plan also applies to all of our sales and administrative employees, with target annual incentive payments ranging from 10% to 70% of annual base salary during fiscal 2014, and payments capped at twice the target incentive level. Based on peer group information, the Committee believes our annual incentive opportunity for executive officers at targeted award levels, when added to base salary levels, brings potential total cash compensation near the median for our peer group. When the annual incentive is at maximum levels, reflecting excellent Company performance, the potential total cash compensation would be above the median for our peer group. The Committee believes this balance between base salaries and annual cash incentives is appropriate, in that our executive officers’ cash compensation will be near the median for our peer group only if our short-term goals are achieved, and will exceed the median in the event of superior performance during the fiscal year.

For fiscal 2014, we calculated our weighted average cost of capital (“WACC”) for purposes of calculating incentive awards under the ROCICP to be 8.5% based on a weighted average of (i) our after-tax interest rate for debt, and (ii) the after-tax return that we believe would be expected by a prudent investor in our stock (which our Committee set at 8.5%). Attaining a return equal to our WACC would have resulted in the payout of incentive compensation at the target bonus level. The performance level at which the maximum incentive payment would be earned was set at 13.5% of the beginning of the year invested capital (WACC + 5%) while the minimum threshold at which an incentive payment would be earned was set at 3.5% of the beginning of year invested capital (WACC - 5%). The actual return on our WACC during fiscal 2014 was 10.4%, resulting in incentive payments to our executive officers at 140.0% of the targeted amounts.

For fiscal 2015, the Committee determined that the WACC, for the purposes of the ROCICP, will again be established at 8.5% based on current estimates of the Company’s cost of debt and equity and its expected capital structure.

The Committee believes that return on invested capital is an appropriate metric for the annual incentive in that it is driven off both the generation of earnings and responsible management of our balance sheet, and is closely correlated with the creation of shareholder value. Since responsible management of our assets is an integral component of the annual incentive calculation, the Committee believes that use of this program inherently restrains excessive risk-taking on the part of management. The amounts earned annually under the ROCICP are established strictly by formula. The ROCICP does not provide for adjustments to the annual incentive based on subjective factors.

During fiscal 2007, our Board of Directors amended the ROCICP to clarify that in the event of a material restatement of earnings, the Board has the right to recover payments previously made under the ROCICP, or to reduce future payments. In making a determination whether and from whom to recover previously paid awards, or to reduce future

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 30

Back to Contents |

awards, the Committee will consider the amount of the restatement, the reason for the restatement, the role played by any executive officers in the actions and decisions leading to the restatement and any other factors the Committee deems relevant.

Long-Term Incentives

Our long-term incentives are entirely equity-based, consisting of 50% RSUs and 50% stock options. These incentives have been granted under our 2005 Equity Incentive Plan, as amended (the “2005 Plan”). The targeted amount of the awards was established by the Committee early in fiscal 2007 based on input from our independent consultant at that time, Mercer. These targeted amounts were reviewed by the Committee in 2014 and were maintained at the same rate as 2013. The targeted value of the long-term incentives for each executive officer during fiscal 2014 was as follows: Mr. Woltz III: $600,000; Messrs. Gazmarian and Wagner: $275,000 each; Mr. Petelle: $150,000.

The RSUs and stock options are awarded in two equal tranches, with the first tranche effective on the date of our February annual shareholder meeting and the second tranche effective on the date that is six months after the annual shareholder meeting. These dates are typically about three weeks after the announcement of our quarterly financial results. The Committee believes that providing these awards on predetermined dates that closely follow the reporting of our quarterly financial results is the most appropriate approach for us.

The number of RSUs and stock options to be awarded to each of our executive officers on each grant date is calculated based on the closing price on such date. For example, the target value of long-term incentives granted to Mr. Woltz III during fiscal 2014 was established by the Committee at $600,000. Accordingly, he received the awards of RSUs and stock options in the amounts shown below on the dates indicated. Since the value of each grant of options and RSUs is pre-determined by the Committee, and the awards occur on pre-established dates, management does not participate in the process of granting these options and RSUs.

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  | Value on the Date |  | ASC Topic 718
Date |  | Type of Grant |  | No. of Units |  | Closing Price |  | of Grant |  | Grant Date Value
2/12/14 |  | RSUs |  | 7,862 |  | $19.08 |  | $150,007 |  | $150,007
2/12/14 |  | Stock Options |  | 21,645 |  | $19.08 |  | $150,000 |  | $150,000
8/12/14 |  | RSUs |  | 7,317 |  | $20.50 |  | $149,999 |  | $149,999
8/12/14 |  | Stock Options |  | 21,216 |  | $20.50 |  | $149,997 |  | $149,997

The value of each share of Company stock subject to a stock option was established with the assistance of a financial consultant retained by us to calculate the value of our option grants for financial reporting purposes. We and the consultant use a Monte Carlo option valuation model to determine the value of our stock options. The value of each share of stock subject to a grant of option was established at $6.93 per option share on February 12, 2014, and at $7.07 per option share on August 12, 2014. Prior to fiscal 2008, we used a different option valuation method to determine how many option shares to grant to executive officers. We changed to the Monte Carlo valuation model in fiscal 2008 in order to be consistent with the valuation method that we use for financial reporting purposes.

Retirement Benefits

Our executive officers each participate in the 401(k) “defined contribution” plan that is available to substantially all our employees. Under this plan, the Company will match 100% of salary deferrals up to the first 1% of the participant’s eligible compensation and 50% of the next 5% of eligible compensation. However, IRS regulations place significant limits on the ability of our executive officers to defer the same portion of their compensation as other participants. To help compensate for these limits, but in a manner that provides significant incentives for executives to remain employed by us, the Committee has established the SRP, which is implemented through individual agreements in which certain of our executives, including all our executive officers, participate. An executive officer is eligible for the full benefit under his SRP if he remains employed by us for a period of at least 30 years. In that case, we will pay the executive officer, during the 15-year period following the later of (i) retirement, or (ii) reaching age 65, a supplemental retirement benefit equal to 50% of the executive officer’s average annual base salary for the five consecutive years in which he received the highest base salary in the 10 years preceding retirement.

An executive officer may receive reduced benefits under the SRP if he retires prior to completing 30 years of service, so long as the executive has reached at least age 55 and has completed at least 10 years of service. If the executive officer does not complete 10 years of service, no benefit is paid under the SRP. If he completes at least 10 years, but less than 30, the amount of the benefit will be reduced by 1/360th for each month short of 360 months that he was employed by us.

Under the SRP, we also provide for pre-retirement disability and death benefits. The disability benefit is payable to an executive officer if, due to disability, his employment terminates before reaching age 65 or completing 30 years of service. In this event, we would pay him, during the 10-year period following the date of disability, a supplemental retirement benefit equal to the early retirement benefit described in the preceding paragraph, except that such early retirement benefit, when added to the benefits received (if any) by the executive officer under our long-term disability insurance plan for employees, may not exceed 100% of the executive officer’s highest average annual base salary for five consecutive years in the 10-year period preceding the date on which his disability occurred. If the long-term disability insurance payments end prior to the end of the 10-year period, the pre-retirement disability benefit will continue for the remainder of the 10-year period in an amount equal to 50% of his highest average annual base salary for five consecutive years in the 10-year period preceding the date on which his disability occurred.

The death benefit is payable in the event that the executive officer dies while employed by us. In this event, we will pay to the executive officer’s beneficiary, for a term of 10 years following his death, a supplemental death benefit in an amount equal to 50% of his highest average annual base salary for five consecutive years in the 10-year period preceding the date of his death.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 31

Back to Contents |

Change-in-Control Severance Agreements

We have entered into change-in-control severance agreements with each of our executive officers. These agreements specify the terms of separation in the event that termination of employment occurs following a change in control. These agreements are considered “double-trigger” change-in-control severance agreements, since no benefits are payable under them unless both a change in control and loss of employment occur. The initial term of each agreement is two years and the agreements provide for subsequent automatic one-year renewal terms unless we or the executive officer provides notice of termination. The agreements do not provide assurances of continued employment, nor do they specify the terms of an executive officer’s termination should the termination occur in the absence of a change in control.

The Committee first provided change-in-control severance agreements to our executive officers in May 2003 because it believed that such agreements should be provided to individuals serving in executive positions that can materially affect the consummation of a change-in-control transaction and are likely to be materially affected by a change in control.

These agreements are consistent with the Committee’s overall objective of aligning the interests of executive officers and shareholders in that they provide protection to the executive officers in the event of job loss following a transaction. Absent this protection, the executive may be distracted by personal uncertainties and risks in the event of a proposed transaction or may not vigorously pursue certain transactions that would benefit shareholders due to potential negative personal consequences.

Under the terms of these agreements, in the event of termination within two years of a change of control, Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian would receive severance benefits equal to two times base salary, plus two times the average bonus for the prior three years and the continuation of health and welfare benefits (including payment of premiums for “COBRA” coverage) for two years following termination. Messrs. Wagner and Petelle would receive severance benefits equal to one times base salary, plus one times the average bonus for the prior three years and the continuation of health and welfare benefits (including payment of premiums for “COBRA” coverage) for one year following termination. In addition, all stock options, restricted stock awards and RSUs outstanding immediately prior to termination would vest and, in the case of options, become exercisable for the remainder of the term provided for in the original agreement relating to each grant of options. Finally, we would pay up to $15,000 for outplacement services for Messrs. Woltz III, Gazmarian, Wagner and Petelle.

The terms of the change-in-control severance agreements were based on prevailing practice at the time the agreements were entered into, as well as competitive pressures in securing and retaining the services of executive officers. The Committee determined to provide relatively greater change-in-control severance benefits for Mr. Woltz III, our CEO, and Mr. Gazmarian, our CFO, because it believed they would likely be most engaged in any negotiations leading to a transaction that would result in a change in control, and that they would be less likely to retain their positions following a change in control.

Any termination benefits payable under a change-in-control severance agreement are subject to reduction if necessary to avoid the application of the “golden parachute” rules of Section 280G and the excise tax imposed under Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code. The agreements do not provide for a “gross up” of any payments to cover any tax liability that may be imposed on our executive officers.

Severance Agreements

We have entered into severance agreements with Mr. Woltz III and Mr. Gazmarian. The severance agreements provide certain termination benefits in the event that we terminate the employment of Mr. Woltz III or Mr. Gazmarian without cause (as defined in each severance agreement). Each severance agreement provides for automatic one-year renewal terms unless we or Mr. Woltz III or Mr. Gazmarian provide prior notice of termination.

We first entered into the severance agreements with Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian in December 2004. At that time, the Committee concluded that Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian, who were leading efforts to restructure the Company, required additional protection in the event that either of them lost his position under circumstances in which he would not be entitled to benefits under his change-in-control severance agreement.

Neither Mr. Woltz III nor Mr. Gazmarian would be entitled to termination benefits under a severance agreement (i) if his employment with us is terminated for cause, or (ii) if he is entitled to receive benefits under the change-in-control severance agreement described above.

Under the terms of the severance agreements, if Mr. Woltz III or Mr. Gazmarian were terminated without cause, each would receive a lump sum severance payment equal to one and one-half times his annual base salary, and the continuation of health and welfare benefits (including payments of premiums for “COBRA” coverage), for 18 months following termination. In addition, all stock options, restricted stock awards and RSUs outstanding immediately prior to termination would vest and, in the case of options, become exercisable for the remainder of the term provided for in the original agreement relating to each grant of options. Finally, we would pay up to $15,000 each for outplacement services for Mr. Woltz III and for Mr. Gazmarian. At the time these agreements were entered into, the Committee believed their terms were comparable to those provided to senior officers of similar public companies.

Any termination benefits payable under a severance agreement are subject to reduction if necessary to avoid the application of the “golden parachute” rules of Section 280G and the excise tax imposed under Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code.

The Committee periodically reviews the payments that could be received by executive officers pursuant to their respective severance and change-in-control severance agreements, but does not consider the amount of the potential benefits under these agreements when it establishes the elements of each executive officer’s ongoing compensation.

Broad-Based Employee Benefits

Our executive officers participate in employee benefit plans that are offered to all employees, such as health, life and disability insurance and our 401(k) retirement savings plan. Our salaried employees are entitled to designate a beneficiary who will receive a death benefit in the event of the employee’s death while employed by us. The amount of the death benefit is determined by the employee’s salary grade. The death benefit payable to beneficiaries of each of our executive officers is $500,000. We maintain “split dollar” life insurance policies on a broad group of employees, including each of our executive officers, to fund the payment of the death benefit. Proceeds of these policies are payable to us.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 32

Back to Contents |

Our broad-based employee benefit programs are reviewed periodically to ensure that these programs are adequate based on competitive conditions as well as cost considerations.

Deductibility of Compensation

Section 162(m) of the Internal Revenue Code generally disallows a tax deduction to publicly held companies for compensation paid to certain executive officers, to the extent that compensation exceeds $1 million per officer in any year, although certain “performance-based” compensation is not subject to the deduction limit. We generally seek to maximize the deductibility for tax purposes of all elements of compensation.

The Committee periodically reviews applicable tax provisions, such as Section 162(m), and may revise compensation plans from time to time to maximize deductibility. In addition, although the Committee’s current intention is to ensure full deductibility of future compensation, it retains the flexibility to take actions it deems necessary to attract, motivate and retain executive officers who will help us achieve our business goals.

Executive Compensation Committee Report

The Executive Compensation Committee of the Company’s Board of Directors has reviewed and discussed the Compensation Discussion and Analysis required by Item 402(b) of Regulation S-K with Company management. Based on this review and discussion, the Executive Compensation Committee has recommended to the Board of Directors that the Compensation Discussion and Analysis be included in this proxy statement and incorporated by reference into our Annual Report on Form 10-K for fiscal 2014.

This Executive Compensation Committee report shall be deemed furnished in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for fiscal 2014, is otherwise not incorporated by reference into any of our previous filings with the SEC and is not to be deemed “soliciting material” or incorporated by reference into any of our future filings with the SEC, irrespective of any general statement included in any such filing that incorporates the Annual Report on Form 10-K referenced above or this proxy statement by reference, unless such filing explicitly incorporates this report.

Executive Compensation Committee

C. Richard Vaughn (Chairman)

Duncan S. Gage

Louis E. Hannen

Charles B. Newsome

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 33

Back to Contents |

Summary Compensation Table

The following table and accompanying footnotes provide information regarding compensation of our Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and our two other executive officers for the fiscal year ended September 27, 2014.

SUMMARY COMPENSATION TABLE

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | Non-Equity |  | Change in Pension Value |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  | Stock |  | Option |  | Incentive Plan |  | And Nonqualified Deferred |  | All Other |  |
Name and Principal |  |  |  | Salary |  | Awards(1) |  | Awards(1) |  | Compensation(2) |  | Compensation Earnings(3) |  | Compensation(4) |  | Total
Position |  | Year |  | ($) |  | ($) |  | ($) |  | ($) |  | ($) |  | ($) |  | ($)
H. O. Woltz III |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
President and CEO |  | 2014 |  | 512,077 |  | 300,005 |  | 299,997 |  | 501,835 |  | 242,723 |  | 24,003 |  | 1,880,640
|  | 2013 |  | 477,000 |  | 300,011 |  | 300,006 |  | 244,987 |  | 111,110 |  | 46,128 |  | 1,479,242
|  | 2012 |  | 477,000 |  | 299,996 |  | 299,998 |  | -0- |  | 294,515 |  | 26,104 |  | 1,397,613
Michael C. Gazmarian |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Vice President, |  | 2014 |  | 290,962 |  | 137,502 |  | 137,502 |  | 244,408 |  | 123,478 |  | 15,941 |  | 949,793
CFO and Treasurer |  | 2013 |  | 280,000 |  | 137,494 |  | 137,502 |  | 143,808 |  | 69,345 |  | 24,684 |  | 792,833
|  | 2012 |  | 280,000 |  | 137,494 |  | 137,499 |  | -0- |  | 140,590 |  | 15,685 |  | 711,268
James F. Petelle |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Vice President - |  | 2014 |  | 184,616 |  | 74,993 |  | 74,997 |  | 155,077 |  | 46,973 |  | 15,451 |  | 552,107
Administration |  | 2013 |  | 170,000 |  | 75,011 |  | 75,002 |  | 87,312 |  | 27,865 |  | 15,830 |  | 451,020
and Secretary |  | 2012 |  | 170,000 |  | 74,998 |  | 74,999 |  | -0- |  | 46,500 |  | 58,440 |  | 424,937
Richard T. Wagner |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Vice President - |  | 2014 |  | 274,616 |  | 137,502 |  | 137,502 |  | 230,677 |  | 126,656 |  | 14,960 |  | 921,913
General Manager, |  | 2013 |  | 260,000 |  | 137,494 |  | 137,502 |  | 133,536 |  | 72,270 |  | 23,646 |  | 764,448
Insteel Wire Products |  | 2012 |  | 260,000 |  | 137,494 |  | 137,499 |  | -0- |  | 146,470 |  | 14,997 |  | 696,460

(1) | The amounts reported in these columns reflect the aggregate grant date fair value of stock and option awards granted during each fiscal year and do not reflect the actual value, if any, that may be received by executive officers for their awards. Our assumptions used in the calculation of these amounts for fiscal 2014 are set forth in Note 9 of our consolidated financial statements as reported in our Annual Report on Form 10-K. Dividend equivalents paid on RSUs are currently paid in cash and are reported in the “All Other Compensation” column.
(2) | The amounts reported in this column are the annual cash incentive amounts accrued for fiscal 2014 under our ROCICP. No cash incentive amounts were earned under the ROCICP for fiscal 2012.
(3) | Amounts reported for each fiscal year represent the increase in the present actuarial value during such fiscal year of the executive officer’s accumulated benefits under our Retirement Savings Plan determined using interest rate assumptions consistent with those set forth in Note 11 of our consolidated financial statements as reported in our 2014 Form 10-K. These amounts were calculated based on the following discount rate assumptions as of the end of each fiscal year: 2012, 4.0%; 2013, 4.75% and 2014, 4.25%. If the discount rate assumption had not been changed during fiscal 2014, the amounts reported in this column for fiscal 2014 would have been as follows: Mr. Woltz, $118,587; Mr. Gazmarian, $71,050; Mr. Petelle, $37,003; and Mr. Wagner, $74,289. Executive officers may not be fully vested in the amounts reflected herein. We do not currently offer any program for deferring compensation and therefore there were no above-market earnings on deferrals that were required to be reported in this column.
(4) | Amounts shown for fiscal 2014 include (i) dividend equivalents paid on RSUs; (ii) the current dollar value attributed by the IRS to the death benefit program we provide to our executive officers; and (iii) the amount of matching funds paid into our Retirement Savings Plan on behalf of the executive officers. The following table shows the amount of each component described above.

|  |  | Dividend |  |  |  |
|  |  | Equivalents Paid on RSUs |  | Death Benefit Value |  | 401(k) Matching Payments
| Name |  | ($) |  | ($) |  | ($)
| H. O. Woltz III |  | 7,826 |  | 2,340 |  | 13,837
| Michael C. Gazmarian |  | 3,586 |  | 1,643 |  | 10,712
| James F. Petelle |  | 1,848 |  | 4,086 |  | 9,517
| Richard T. Wagner |  | 3,586 |  | 1,643 |  | 9,731

Fiscal 2014 Grants of Plan-Based Awards

The following table provides information regarding (1) annual incentive compensation payments to our executive officers under our ROCICP, and (2) the value of stock options and RSUs awarded to our executive officers during fiscal 2014 under our 2005 Plan.

Beginning in fiscal 2006, our practice has been to grant equity awards (stock options and restricted stock and, beginning in fiscal 2009, RSUs) on two dates each fiscal year: the date of our annual shareholders’ meeting and the date that is six months after the shareholders’ meeting. Stock options have a 10-year term and vest in equal annual increments of one-third of the amount of each grant on the first, second and third anniversaries of the grant date. Options are priced at the closing price of our stock on the date of grant, as reported on NASDAQ. Beginning in fiscal 2009, we granted RSUs instead of shares of restricted stock. RSUs are settled in shares of our common stock at the end of three

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 34

Back to Contents |

years. Our executive officers do not have the right to vote the shares represented by RSUs, and may not sell or transfer RSUs, or use them as collateral. We pay dividend equivalents in cash on outstanding RSUs.

Generally, stock options and RSUs are subject to forfeiture if an executive officer leaves our employ for reasons other than death, disability or retirement prior to vesting or lapse of restrictions. Pursuant to the Severance Agreements we have with Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian, vesting of stock options and RSUs will accelerate in connection with a termination without cause. For all of our executive officers, if employment with us terminates due to death, disability or retirement, or without cause in connection with a change in control pursuant to the terms of our Change-in-Control Severance Agreements, the vesting of stock options and RSUs will accelerate. See “Potential Payments Upon Termination or Change in Control.”

FISCAL 2014 GRANTS OF PLAN-BASED AWARDS

|  |  |  | Estimated Possible Payouts Under Non-Equity Incentive Plan Awards(2) |  | All Other Stock Awards: Number of |  | All Other Option Awards: Number |  | Exercise or |  | Grant Date Fair
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | Shares of Stock |  | of Securities |  | Base Price of |  | Value of Stock
|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | or Units |  | Underlying |  | Option Awards |  | and Option
Name |  | Grant Date(1) |  | Threshold ($) |  | Target ($) |  | Maximum ($) |  | (#) |  | Options (#) |  | ($/share)(3) |  | Awards ($)(4)
H. O. Woltz III |  | N/A |  |  |  | 358,454 |  | 716,908 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 7,862 |  |  |  |  |  | 150,007
|  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 21,645 |  | 19.08 |  | 150,000
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 7,317 |  |  |  |  |  | 149,998
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 21,216 |  | 20.50 |  | 149,997
Michael C. |  | N/A |  |  |  | 174,577 |  | 349,154 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Gazmarian |  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 3,603 |  |  |  |  |  | 68,745
|  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 9,921 |  | 19.08 |  | 68,753
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 3,354 |  |  |  |  |  | 68,757
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 9,724 |  | 20.50 |  | 68,749
James F. Petelle |  | N/A |  |  |  | 110,769 |  | 221,538 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 1,965 |  |  |  |  |  | 37,492
|  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 5,411 |  | 19.08 |  | 37,498
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 1,829 |  |  |  |  |  | 37,495
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 5,304 |  | 20.50 |  | 37,499
Richard T. Wagner |  | N/A |  |  |  | 164,769 |  | 329,538 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 3,603 |  |  |  |  |  | 68,745
|  | 2/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 9,921 |  | 19.08 |  | 68,753
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 3,354 |  |  |  |  |  | 68,757
|  | 8/12/14 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 9,724 |  | 20.50 |  | 68,749

(1) | The options and RSUs granted on the dates shown in this column were granted under our 2005 Plan, as amended.
(2) | Our incentive award program, which we refer to as our Return on Capital Incentive Compensation Plan, or ROCICP, is considered a non-equity incentive plan and is discussed above under “Compensation Discussion and Analysis – Elements of Compensation.” There is no threshold amount payable under the program. The amounts shown in the “Target” column reflect each executive officer’s target bonus percentage of base salary set by the Executive Compensation Committee for fiscal 2014. The amounts shown in the “Maximum” column reflect the maximum amount payable to each executive officer under the program based on his target bonus percentage.
(3) | For each option, the exercise price per share is the closing price of our common stock on NASDAQ on the grant date.
(4) | Represents the aggregate grant date fair value computed in accordance with FASB ASC Topic 718, excluding the effect of estimated forfeitures. The actual value an executive officer may receive depends on the market price of our stock, and there can therefore be no assurance that amounts reflected in this column will actually be realized.

Our equity-based compensatory awards for fiscal 2014 were issued pursuant to our 2005 Plan, as amended. The original plan was approved by our shareholders in 2005, and an amendment to the Plan which increased the number of shares that can be issued pursuant to the Plan was approved by our shareholders at the 2012 annual meeting. The maximum number of shares issuable under the 2005 Plan currently may not exceed 2,670,000 shares, but only 350,000 of the 900,000 additional shares authorized at the 2012 annual meeting may be used for “full-value” grants. Awards settled in cash and shares subject to awards that were forfeited, canceled, terminated, expire or lapse for any reason do not count against this limit, except that after February 21, 2012 shares tendered to exercise outstanding options or shares tendered or withheld to pay taxes do count against the limit. Awards that may be granted under the 2005 Plan include incentive options and non-qualified options, restricted stock awards and RSUs, and performance awards. The number of shares reserved for issuance under the 2005 Plan and the terms of awards may be adjusted upon certain events affecting our capitalization. The 2005 Plan is administered by our Executive Compensation Committee. Subject to the terms of the 2005 Plan, the Executive Compensation Committee has authority to take any action with respect to the 2005 Plan, including selection of individuals to be granted awards, the types of awards and the number of shares of common stock subject to an award, and determination of the terms, conditions, restrictions and limitations of each award.

Additional discussion regarding factors that may be helpful in understanding the information included in the Summary Compensation Table and Fiscal 2014 Grants of Plan-Based Awards table is included above under “Compensation Discussion and Analysis.”

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 35

Back to Contents |

Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal Year End 2014

The following table provides information regarding unexercised stock options, unvested stock awards and RSUs held by our executive officers as of September 27, 2014, the last day of our fiscal 2014. All values in the table are based on a market value of our common stock of $20.97, the closing price reported on NASDAQ on September 26, 2014, the last trading day during fiscal 2014.

OUTSTANDING EQUITY AWARDS AT FISCAL YEAR-END 2014

|  | Option Awards |  | Stock Awards
|  | Number of Securities |  | Number of Securities |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Underlying |  | Underlying |  | Option |  | Option |  | Number of Units |  | Market Value of
|  | Unexercised Options |  | Unexercised Options |  | Exercise Price |  | Expiration |  | of Stock That Have |  | Units of Stock That
|  | (#) Exercisable(1) |  | (#) Unexercisable(1) |  | ($) |  | Date |  | Not Vested (#)(2) |  | Have Not Vested ($)
H. O. Woltz III |  | 9,144 |  | -0- |  | 15.64 |  | 2/14/2016 |  | 59,157 |  | 1,240,522
|  | 6,369 |  | -0- |  | 20.26 |  | 8/14/2016 |  |  |  |
|  | 14,395 |  | -0- |  | 17.11 |  | 2/13/2017 |  |  |  |
|  | 11,878 |  | -0- |  | 20.27 |  | 8/13/2017 |  |  |  |
|  | 15,957 |  | -0- |  | 16.69 |  | 8/19/2018 |  |  |  |
|  | 8,532 |  | -0- |  | 12.43 |  | 2/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 10,309 |  | -0- |  | 10.72 |  | 8/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 8,251 |  | 8,250 |  | 13.06 |  | 2/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 10,989 |  | 10,989 |  | 10.23 |  | 8/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 6,974 |  | 13,947 |  | 16.45 |  | 2/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | 7,194 |  | 14,389 |  | 17.22 |  | 8/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 21,645 |  | 19.08 |  | 2/12/2024 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 21,216 |  | 20.50 |  | 8/12/2024 |  |  |  |
Michael C. Gazmarian |  | 5,301 |  | -0- |  | 9.12 |  | 3/4/2015 |  | 27,112 |  | 568,539
|  | 3,430 |  | -0- |  | 6.89 |  | 7/26/2015 |  |  |  |
|  | 4,080 |  | -0- |  | 15.64 |  | 2/14/2016 |  |  |  |
|  | 2,841 |  | -0- |  | 20.26 |  | 8/14/2016 |  |  |  |
|  | 6,598 |  | -0- |  | 17.11 |  | 2/13/2017 |  |  |  |
|  | 5,444 |  | -0- |  | 20.27 |  | 8/13/2017 |  |  |  |
|  | 13,196 |  | -0- |  | 11.15 |  | 2/19/2018 |  |  |  |
|  | 7,314 |  | -0- |  | 16.69 |  | 8/19/2018 |  |  |  |
|  | 14,946 |  | -0- |  | 7.55 |  | 2/10/2019 |  |  |  |
|  | 10,982 |  | -0- |  | 11.60 |  | 8/10/2019 |  |  |  |
|  | 14,881 |  | -0- |  | 9.39 |  | 2/9/2020 |  |  |  |
|  | 15,449 |  | -0- |  | 9.16 |  | 8/9/2020 |  |  |  |
|  | 11,732 |  | -0- |  | 12.43 |  | 2/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 14,175 |  | -0- |  | 10.72 |  | 8/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 7,563 |  | 3,782 |  | 13.06 |  | 2/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 10,073 |  | 5,037 |  | 10.23 |  | 8/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 3,196 |  | 6,393 |  | 16.45 |  | 2/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | 3,297 |  | 6,595 |  | 17.22 |  | 8/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 9,921 |  | 19.08 |  | 2/12/2024 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 9,724 |  | 20.50 |  | 8/12/2024 |  |  |  |

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 36

Back to Contents |

|  | Option Awards |  | Stock Awards
|  | Number of Securities |  | Number of Securities |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Underlying |  | Underlying |  | Option |  | Option |  | Number of Units |  | Market Value of
|  | Unexercised Options |  | Unexercised Options |  | Exercise Price |  | Expiration |  | of Stock That Have |  | Units of Stock That
|  | (#) Exercisable(1) |  | (#) Unexercisable(1) |  | ($) |  | Date |  | Not Vested (#)(2) |  | Have Not Vested ($)
James F. Petelle |  | 2,639 |  | -0- |  | 17.11 |  | 2/13/2017 |  | 14,789 |  | 310,125
|  | 2,178 |  | -0- |  | 20.27 |  | 8/13/2017 |  |  |  |
|  | 5,278 |  | -0- |  | 11.15 |  | 2/19/2018 |  |  |  |
|  | 2,926 |  | -0- |  | 16.69 |  | 8/19/2018 |  |  |  |
|  | 4,693 |  | -0- |  | 12.43 |  | 2/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 4,808 |  | -0- |  | 10.72 |  | 8/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 4,125 |  | 2,063 |  | 13.06 |  | 2/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 4,579 |  | 2,747 |  | 10.23 |  | 8/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 1,743 |  | 3,487 |  | 16.45 |  | 2/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | 1,799 |  | 3,597 |  | 17.22 |  | 8/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 5,411 |  | 19.08 |  | 2/12/2024 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 5,304 |  | 20.50 |  | 8/12/2024 |  |  |  |
Richard T. Wagner |  | 4,080 |  | -0- |  | 15.64 |  | 2/14/2016 |  | 27,112 |  | 568,539
|  | 2,841 |  | -0- |  | 20.26 |  | 8/14/2016 |  |  |  |
|  | 6,598 |  | -0- |  | 17.11 |  | 2/13/2017 |  |  |  |
|  | 5,444 |  | -0- |  | 20.27 |  | 8/13/2017 |  |  |  |
|  | 7,314 |  | -0- |  | 16.69 |  | 8/19/2018 |  |  |  |
|  | 14,946 |  | -0- |  | 7.55 |  | 2/10/2019 |  |  |  |
|  | 14,881 |  | -0- |  | 9.39 |  | 2/9/2020 |  |  |  |
|  | 15,449 |  | -0- |  | 9.16 |  | 8/9/2020 |  |  |  |
|  | 3,911 |  | -0- |  | 12.43 |  | 2/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 9,450 |  | -0- |  | 10.72 |  | 8/8/2021 |  |  |  |
|  | 7,563 |  | 3,782 |  | 13.06 |  | 2/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 10,073 |  | 5,037 |  | 10.23 |  | 8/21/2022 |  |  |  |
|  | 3,197 |  | 6,392 |  | 16.45 |  | 2/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | 3,298 |  | 6,594 |  | 17.22 |  | 8/12/2023 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 9,921 |  | 19.08 |  | 2/12/2024 |  |  |  |
|  | -0- |  | 9,724 |  | 20.50 |  | 8/12/2024 |  |  |  |

(1) | All of these options have become exercisable or will become exercisable as to one-third of the total number of shares covered by such option on each of the first, second and third anniversary of the grant date. The grant date in each case is 10 years prior to the option expiration date.
(2) | These RSUs will vest on the third anniversary of the date of grant. The number of shares that will vest on dates subsequent to the end of fiscal 2014 is shown in the following chart.

|  | 2/21/15 |  | 8/21/15 |  | 2/12/16 |  | 8/12/16 |  | 2/12/17 |  | 8/12/17
H.O. Woltz III |  | 11,485 |  | 14,663 |  | 9,119 |  | 8,711 |  | 7,862 |  | 7,317
Michael C. Gazmarian |  | 5,264 |  | 6,720 |  | 4,179 |  | 3,992 |  | 3,603 |  | 3,354
James F. Petelle |  | 2,871 |  | 3,666 |  | 2,280 |  | 2,178 |  | 1,965 |  | 1,829
Richard T. Wagner |  | 5,264 |  | 6,720 |  | 4,179 |  | 3,992 |  | 3,603 |  | 3,354

Options Exercised and Stock Vested During Fiscal Year 2014

The following table provides information regarding compensation earned by our executive officers as a result of vesting of restricted stock and exercise of stock options during fiscal 2014.

OPTIONS EXERCISED AND STOCK VESTED

|  | Option Awards |  | Stock Awards
|  | No. of Shares |  |  |  | No. of Shares |  |
|  | Acquired on |  | Value Realized |  | Acquired on |  | Value Realized
Name |  | Exercise (#) |  | on Exercise ($) |  | Vesting (#) |  | on Vesting ($)
H. O. Woltz III |  | 68,160 |  | 554,466 |  | 26,061 |  | 510,359
Michael C. Gazmarian |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 11,944 |  | 233,902
James F. Petelle |  | 12,351 |  | 137,821 |  | 4,777 |  | 93,549
Richard T. Wagner |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 11,944 |  | 233,902

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 37

Back to Contents |

Pension Benefits

Through individual agreements, we provide supplemental retirement benefits to our executive officers which provide for payments to them for a 15-year period beginning on the later of their (i) retirement or (ii) reaching age 65. The maximum annual benefit payable under the SRP is equal to 50% of the executive officer’s annual base salary for the five consecutive years in which he received the highest salary during the 10 years prior to retirement. Only base salary is included in the calculation of the benefit under the SRP.

To receive the maximum benefit under the SRP, the executive officer must be employed by us for at least 30 years. An executive officer will receive reduced benefits under the SRP if he is employed by us for at least 10 years and retires at or after reaching age 55. Since Mr. Woltz III has been employed by us for 30 years and has reached 55 years of age, his benefit under the SRP has fully vested. Mr. Gazmarian met the minimum requirement for reduced retirement benefits under the SRPs during fiscal 2014, and Mr. Wagner met it shortly after the end of fiscal 2014. For more information regarding the SRPs, see the discussion above under the “Compensation Discussion and Analysis – Elements of Compensation” section of this proxy statement. Assumptions used in the calculation of the amounts shown in the following chart are set forth in Note 10 of our consolidated financial statements as reported in our 2014 Form 10-K.

The following table shows the present value of the accumulated benefit as of September 27, 2014 payable at, following or in connection with retirement to each of our executive officers, including the number of years of service credited to each.

FISCAL 2014 PENSION BENEFITS

|  |  |  | Number of |  | Present Value |  | Payments
|  |  |  | Years Credited |  | of Accumulated |  | During Last
Name |  | Plan Name |  | Service (#) |  | Benefit ($) |  | Fiscal Year ($)
H. O. Woltz III |  | SRP |  | 36 |  | 1,964,958 |  | -0-
Michael C. Gazmarian |  | SRP |  | 20 |  | 658,078 |  | -0-
James F. Petelle |  | SRP |  | 8 |  | 221,212 |  | -0-
Richard T. Wagner |  | SRP |  | 22 |  | 684,271 |  | -0-

Potential Payments Upon Termination or Change in Control

The discussion and tables below describe the potential payments that could be received by each of the executive officers if the executive officer’s employment was terminated on September 26, 2014, the last business day of our fiscal year. The amounts in the tables for stock options and RSUs represent the value of the awards that vest as a result of the termination of the executive officer’s employment. For purposes of valuing the stock options and RSUs, the amounts below are based on a per share price of $20.97, which was our closing price as reported on NASDAQ on September 26, 2014.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 38

Back to Contents |

Benefits and Payments Upon Termination

|  | Voluntary Termination |  | Termination without Cause |  | Termination without Cause or for Good Reason after Change in Control |  | Retirement |  | Death |  | Disability
H. O. Woltz III |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Salary Continuation(1) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 1,145,600
Severance Payment(2) |  | 0 |  | 787,500 |  | 1,298,941 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Stock Options(3) |  | 0 |  | 351,160 |  | 351,160 |  | 351,160 |  | 351,160 |  | 351,160
RSUs(4) |  | 0 |  | 1,240,522 |  | 1,240,522 |  | 1,240,522 |  | 1,240,522 |  | 1,240,522
Benefits(5) |  | 0 |  | 22,360 |  | 29,813 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Outplacement |  | 0 |  | 15,000 |  | 15,000 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Supplemental Retirement Plan(6) |  | 1,964,958 |  | 1,964,958 |  | 1,964,958 |  | 1,964,958 |  | 1,867,738 |  | 1,867,738
Death Benefit(7) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 500,000 |  | 0
TOTAL |  | 1,964,958 |  | 4,381,500 |  | 4,900,394 |  | 3,556,640 |  | 3,959,420 |  | 4,605,020

|  | Voluntary Termination |  | Termination Without Cause |  | Termination without Cause or for Good Reason after Change in Control |  | Retirement |  | Death |  | Disability
Michael C. Gazmarian |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Salary Continuation(1) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 1,370,273
Severance Payment(2) |  | 0 |  | 442,500 |  | 719,405 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Stock Options(3) |  | 0 |  | 166,116 |  | 166,116 |  | 166,116 |  | 166,116 |  | 166,116
RSUs(4) |  | 0 |  | 568,539 |  | 568,539 |  | 568,539 |  | 568,539 |  | 568,539
Benefits(5) |  | 0 |  | 32,086 |  | 42,782 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Outplacement |  | 0 |  | 15,000 |  | 15,000 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Supplemental Retirement Plan(6) |  | 658,078 |  | 658,078 |  | 658,078 |  | 658,078 |  | 1,085,011 |  | 1,085,011
Death Benefit(7) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 500,000 |  | 0
TOTAL |  | 658,078 |  | 1,882,319 |  | 2,169,920 |  | 1,392,733 |  | 2,319,666 |  | 3,189,939

(1) | The amounts under the “Disability” column represent the lump-sum present value of bi-weekly payments which Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian would be entitled to receive, pursuant to our disability insurance program, until their “normal retirement age” as defined by the Social Security Act, in the event of disability on September 27, 2014.
(2) | These amounts would be paid to Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian in a lump sum following termination without cause, pursuant to their severance agreements, or in the event of a termination following a change in control, pursuant to their change-in-control severance agreements.
(3) | These amounts represent the difference between the market value of Insteel stock on September 27, 2014 and the option strike prices for unvested options that would vest (i) pursuant to the terms of the option grant agreements in the event of retirement, death or disability; (ii) pursuant to the terms of the severance agreement in the event of termination without cause; and (iii) pursuant to the terms of the change-in-control severance agreement in the event of termination following a change in control.
(4) | These amounts represent the market value of RSUs on September 27, 2014 that would vest (i) pursuant to the terms of the RSU agreements in the event of retirement, death or disability; (ii) pursuant to the terms of the severance agreement in the event of termination without cause; and (iii) pursuant to the terms of the change-in-control severance agreement in the event of termination following a change in control.
(5) | These amounts represent premiums for medical and dental insurance which would be paid by us for 18 months following termination without cause and 24 months following termination after a change in control.
(6) | The amounts under the “Voluntary Termination,” “Termination without Cause,” “Termination without Cause after Change in Control,” and “Retirement” columns for Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian represent the lump-sum present value of their respective benefits under the SRP, on September 27, 2014, which in each case have vested. The amounts under the “Death” and “Disability” columns represent the estimated lump-sum present value of bi-weekly payments which Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian (or their heirs) would have been entitled to receive for a 10-year period pursuant to the SRP in the event of death or disability on September 27, 2014.
(7) | These amounts would be payable in a lump sum to the heirs of Messrs. Woltz III and Gazmarian in the event of their death, pursuant to our death benefit program.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 39

Back to Contents |

|  | Voluntary Termination |  | Termination without Cause |  | Termination without Cause or for Good Reason after Change in Control |  | Retirement |  | Death |  | Disability
James F. Petelle |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Salary Continuation(1) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 190,000 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 328,899
Severance Payment(2) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 80,796 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Stock Options(3) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 87,791 |  | 87,791 |  | 87,791 |  | 87,791
RSUs(4) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 310,125 |  | 310,125 |  | 310,125 |  | 310,125
Benefits(5) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 20,856 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Outplacement |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 15,000 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Supplemental Retirement Plan(6) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 221,212 |  | 0 |  | 677,537 |  | 677,537
Death Benefit(7) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 500,000 |  | 0
TOTAL |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 925,780 |  | 397,916 |  | 1,575,453 |  | 1,404,352

|  | Voluntary Termination |  | Termination without Cause |  | Termination without Cause or for Good Reason after Change in Control |  | Retirement |  | Death |  | Disability
Richard T. Wagner |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Salary Continuation(1) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 280,000 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 1,408,105
Severance Payment(2) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 121,404 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Stock Options(3) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 166,116 |  | 166,116 |  | 166,116 |  | 166,116
RSUs(4) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 568,539 |  | 568,539 |  | 568,539 |  | 568,539
Benefits(5) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 20,573 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Outplacement |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 15,000 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0
Supplemental Retirement Plan(6) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 684,271 |  | 0 |  | 992,733 |  | 992,733
Death Benefit(7) |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 500,000 |  | 0
TOTAL |  | 0 |  | 0 |  | 1,855,903 |  | 734,655 |  | 2,227,388 |  | 3,135,493

(1) | The amounts under the “Termination without Cause or for Good Reason after Change in Control” column would be paid to Messrs. Petelle and Wagner on a semi-monthly basis for a period of one year, pursuant to their respective change-in-control severance agreements. The amounts under the “Disability” column represent the lump-sum present value of bi-weekly payments which Messrs. Petelle and Wagner would be entitled to receive, pursuant to our disability insurance program, until their “normal retirement age” as defined by the Social Security Act, in the event of disability on September 27, 2014.
(2) | These amounts would be paid in a lump sum to Messrs. Petelle and Wagner in the event of a termination following a change in control, pursuant to their change-in-control severance agreements.
(3) | These amounts represent the difference between the market value of Insteel stock on September 27, 2014 and the option strike prices for unvested options that would vest (i) pursuant to the terms of the option grant agreements in the event of retirement, death or disability; and (ii) pursuant to the terms of the change-in-control severance agreement in the event of termination following a change in control.
(4) | These amounts represent the market value of RSUs on September 27, 2014, that would vest (i) pursuant to the terms of the RSU agreements in the event of retirement, death or disability; and (ii) pursuant to the terms of the change-in-control severance agreement in the event of termination following a change in control.
(5) | These amounts represent premiums for medical and dental insurance which would be paid by us for 12 months following termination after a change in control.
(6) | The amounts under the “Termination without Cause or for Good Reason after Change in Control” column represent the lump-sum present value of the accumulated benefit on September 27, 2014 of the SRP and would be payable to Messrs. Petelle and Wagner in a lump sum under their change-in-control severance agreements in the event of a termination following a change in control. The amounts under the “Death” and “Disability” columns represent the estimated lump-sum present value of bi-weekly payments which Messrs. Petelle and Wagner (or their heirs) would have been entitled to receive for a 10-year period pursuant to the SRP in the event of death or disability on September 27, 2014.
(7) | These amounts would be payable in a lump sum to the heirs of Messrs. Petelle and Wagner in the event of their death, pursuant to our death benefit program.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 40

Back to Contents |

DIRECTOR COMPENSATION

Mr. Woltz III, our CEO, receives no additional compensation for serving on our board of directors. Our independent directors receive an annual cash retainer and an annual grant of RSUs. The RSUs are granted on the date of our annual meeting, and have a one-year vesting period. Effective the beginning of our fiscal second quarter, we increased the annual retainers paid to board members from $40,000 to $50,000. In addition, we increased the value of our annual grant of RSUs from $40,000 to $50,000. Finally, we increased the annual fee paid to a committee chair from $5,000 to $10,000. The cash fees are paid to our directors quarterly. Previously, we had not increased the fees we paid to our independent directors since January 2007. We do not pay additional “meeting fees” to directors for attendance at board and committee meetings.

The following table shows the compensation we provided to our non-employee directors during fiscal 2014.

Name |  | Fees Earned or Paid in Cash ($) |  | Stock Awards ($)(1) |  | All Other Compensation ($)(2) |  | Total ($)
Duncan S. Gage |  | 56,250 |  | 50,009 |  | 1,077 |  | 107,336
Louis E. Hannen |  | 47,500 |  | 50,009 |  | 1,077 |  | 98,586
Charles B. Newsome |  | 47,500 |  | 50,009 |  | 1,077 |  | 98,586
Gary L. Pechota |  | 47,500 |  | 50,009 |  | 1,077 |  | 98,586
W. Allen Rogers II |  | 56,250 |  | 50,009 |  | 1,077 |  | 107,336
C. Richard Vaughn |  | 56,250 |  | 50,009 |  | 1,077 |  | 107,336

(1) | This amount reflects the aggregate grant date fair value of restricted stock units awarded to each non-employee director on the date of our last annual meeting computed in accordance with FASB ASC Topic 718, excluding the effect of estimated forfeitures, and does not reflect the actual value, if any, that may be received by our non-employee directors for their awards. The fair value of 2,621 RSUs issued to each non-employee director on February 12, 2014 was $50,009 on that date. RSUs granted to non-employee directors vest one year after the date of grant.
(2) | This amount reflects dividend equivalents paid in cash on RSUs held by our non-employee directors.

COMPENSATION COMMITTEE INTERLOCKS AND INSIDER PARTICIPATION

During fiscal 2014, the Executive Compensation Committee included Messrs. Gage, Hannen, Newsome and Vaughn, none of whom have ever served as officers or employees of us or any of our subsidiaries. Mr. Newsome is Executive Vice President and General Manager of Johnson Concrete Company. During fiscal 2014, Johnson Concrete Company purchased materials from us valued at $459,000 for use or resale in their normal course of business, an amount which is very substantially less than 5% of our revenues and of the revenues of Johnson Concrete Company. None of our executive officers served during fiscal 2014 as a member of the board of directors or compensation committee, or other committee serving an equivalent function, of any entity that has an executive officer who serves on our Board or Executive Compensation Committee.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 41

Back to Contents |

ITEM NUMBER THREE: | ADVISORY VOTE ON THE COMPENSATION OF OUR EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

The Dodd-Frank Act requires us to hold a Say on Pay Vote at least every three years. In light of the vote of the shareholders at our 2011 annual shareholders’ meeting at which a plurality of our shareholders expressed a preference for annual Say on Pay votes, we determined to include the Say on Pay Vote in our proxy materials for each annual meeting of shareholders at least until our 2017 annual meeting of shareholders, at which time we are again required to hold an advisory vote on the frequency of Say on Pay votes.

As described in detail under the heading “Executive Compensation – Compensation Discussion and Analysis,” we design our executive officer compensation programs to attract, motivate and retain the key executives who drive our success and help us maintain a market leadership position in our industry. We are committed to “pay for performance,” meaning that a substantial proportion of our executive officer compensation is variable and will be determined based on our performance. In addition, we design our executive compensation to encourage long-term commitment by our executive officers to Insteel.

Please read the “Executive Compensation” section of this proxy statement, which includes our Compensation Discussion and Analysis, executive officer compensation tables and related narrative discussion, and describes in detail our compensation programs and policies for our executive officers and the decisions made by our Executive Compensation Committee for fiscal 2014. Highlights of our executive officer compensation programs and policies are as follows:

• | We closely monitor the compensation systems of companies of similar size and similar industries, with the objective of providing total compensation opportunities to our executive officers that are near the median of our peer group.
• | To motivate our executive officers and to align their interests with those of our shareholders, we provide annual incentives which are designed to reward our executive officers for the attainment of short-term goals, and long-term incentives which are designed to reward them for increases in our shareholder value over time.
• | We paid annual incentives under our ROCICP to our executive officers for fiscal 2014. Payments were at 140% of the targeted bonus percentages based on our return on capital, and were at 85.6% of the targeted amount during fiscal 2013. For the four fiscal years prior to fiscal 2013, we did not pay annual incentives to our executive officers, due to the severe downturn in the market for our products.
• | We provide executive officers with long-term incentives in the form of stock options and RSUs. These equity-based awards, which vest over a period of three years, link compensation with the long-term price performance of our stock, and also provide a substantial retention incentive. As was the case in fiscal 2013, during fiscal 2014, our executive officers realized significant income from vesting of RSUs and exercise of options, demonstrating the alignment between our executive compensation and shareholder returns.
• | Our independent compensation consultant believes that while our long-term incentives may be viewed as less performance-based than those of our peers because they do not include performance contingent vesting, our annual incentive plan is generally more performance-based than plans of our peers, and therefore, taken as a whole, our compensation program is appropriately tied to Company performance.
• | We have entered into change-in-control severance agreements with each of our executive officers. These agreements provide certain benefits in the event of a termination following a change-in-control, also known as a “double-trigger” requirement. We do not provide for tax gross-up payments on any severance payments that would be made in connection with a change-in-control.
• | We do not provide significant perquisites to our executive officers.
• | We have adopted a policy prohibiting our executive officers from entering into financial transactions designed to hedge or offset any decrease in the market value of our stock. This policy also require our executive officers to pre-disclose any intention to enter into a transaction involving the pledge of our stock as collateral to secure personal loans.

We are requesting shareholder approval of the compensation of our executive officers as disclosed in this proxy statement. This proposal, commonly known as a “say-on-pay” proposal, gives our shareholders the opportunity to express their views on our executive officers’ compensation. The vote is not intended to address any specific item of compensation, but rather the overall compensation of our executive officers and the philosophy, policies and practices described in this proxy statement.

The say-on-pay vote is an advisory vote which is not binding on us. However, the Board and our Executive Compensation Committee value the opinions expressed by shareholders in their vote on this proposal, and will carefully consider the outcome of the vote when making future compensation decisions with respect to our executive officers.

Board Recommendation

The Board of Directors unanimously recommends a vote FOR the approval of the compensation of our executive officers, as disclosed in this proxy statement.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 42

Back to Contents |

ITEM NUMBER FOUR: | RATIFICATION OF THE APPOINTMENT OF GRANT THORNTON LLP

Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

The Audit Committee of the Board has selected Grant Thornton LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending September 26, 2015. We are submitting the selection of the independent registered public accounting firm for shareholder ratification at the Annual Meeting. We expect a representative of Grant Thornton LLP to be present at the Annual Meeting and he or she will have the opportunity to make a statement and respond to appropriate questions.

Our organizational documents do not require that our shareholders ratify the selection of our independent registered public accounting firm. If our shareholders do not ratify the selection, the Audit Committee will reconsider whether to retain Grant Thornton LLP, but still may retain them nonetheless. Even if the selection is ratified, the Audit Committee, in its discretion, may change the appointment at any time during the year if it determines that such a change would be in our best interests.

Board Recommendation

The Board of Directors unanimously recommends a vote FOR ratification of the appointment of Grant Thornton LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for fiscal year 2015.

Fees Paid to Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

During fiscal 2014, the services of the independent registered public accounting firm included the audit of our annual financial statements, a review of our quarterly financial reports to the SEC, services performed in connection with the filing of our proxy statement and our Annual Report on Form 10-K with the SEC, attendance at meetings with our Audit Committee, consultation on matters relating to accounting, financial reporting and tax-related matters, and advisory services (including advisory services with respect to the acquisition of the PC-strand business of American Spring Wire Corporation (“ASW”)). Our Audit Committee approved all services performed by Grant Thornton LLP in advance of their performance. Grant Thornton LLP has served as our auditor since its appointment on July 27, 2002. Neither Grant Thornton LLP nor any of its associates have any relationship to us or any of our subsidiaries except in its capacity as auditors. Set forth below is certain information relating to the aggregate fees billed by Grant Thornton LLP, for professional services rendered for fiscal years 2013 and 2014.

Type of Fee |  | 2013 |  | 2014
Audit Fees |  | $279,350 |  | $282,210
Audit-Related Fees |  | $0 |  | $29,385
Tax Fees |  | $0 |  | $ 0
All Other Fees |  | $0 |  | $72,450
TOTAL |  | $279,350 |  | $384,045

Audit Fees. Audit fees include fees for the recurring annual integrated audit of our financial statements, as well as the review of the quarterly financial reports and other documents filed with the SEC.

Audit-Related Fees. Audit-related fees in fiscal 2014 related to services accessary to integrate the accounting for the PC-strand related business of ASW, acquired in August 2014. No fees for audit-related activities were paid to Grant Thornton LLP in fiscal 2013.

All Other Fees. The fees for “other” services paid to Grant Thornton LLP in fiscal 2014 were for due-diligence activities in connection with our acquisition of ASW’s PC-strand assets. There were no fees for “other” services paid to Grant Thornton LLP in fiscal 2013.

Tax Fees. No fees related to tax matters, including tax compliance, tax advice and tax planning, were paid to Grant Thornton LLP in fiscal years 2013 or 2014.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 43

Back to Contents |

Pre-Approval Policies and Procedures

Our Board has adopted an Audit Committee Pre-Approval Policy whereby the Audit Committee is responsible for pre-approving all Audits, Audit-Related, and other Non-Audit Related Services to be performed by the independent registered public accounting firm. The Board has authorized the Audit Committee Chair to pre-approve any Audit-Related, or other Non-Audit Related Services that are to be performed by the independent registered public accounting firm that need to be approved between Audit Committee meetings. Such interim pre-approvals shall be reviewed with the full Audit Committee at its next meeting for its ratification.

The Audit Committee Pre-Approval Policy is available on our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm.

The Audit Committee has considered whether the provision of non-audit services is compatible with maintaining the principal accountant’s independence.

REPORT OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE

The Audit Committee consists of four independent directors, all of whom are “non-employee directors” (as defined by Rule 16b-3 of the Exchange Act) and “independent” directors (as defined by applicable NASDAQ rules). The Committee operates under a written charter adopted by our Board of Directors that is available on our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm.

Management is responsible for the Company’s internal controls and the financial reporting process. The independent registered public accounting firm is responsible for performing an independent audit of the Company’s consolidated financial statements in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards and issuing a report thereon. The Committee’s responsibility is to monitor and oversee these processes.

In this context, the Committee has reviewed the audited consolidated financial statements for the fiscal year ended September 27, 2014 and has met and held discussions with respect to such audited consolidated financial statements with management and Grant Thornton LLP, the Company’s independent registered public accounting firm. Management represented to the Committee that the Company’s consolidated financial statements were prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles. The Committee and Grant Thornton LLP have discussed those matters that are required to be discussed by Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (“PCAOB”) Auditing Standard No. 16, Communications with Audit Committees.

Grant Thornton LLP also provided to the Committee the written disclosures and the letter required by applicable requirements of the PCAOB regarding Grant Thornton LLP’s communications with the Committee concerning independence, and the Committee has discussed with Grant Thornton LLP the independence of Grant Thornton LLP.

Based on the Committee’s review of the audited consolidated financial statements, discussions with management and Grant Thornton LLP, and the Committee’s review of the representations of management and the written disclosures and report of Grant Thornton LLP, the Committee recommends that the Board include the audited consolidated financial statements in the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended September 27, 2014 for filing with the SEC.

Audit Committee

Duncan S. Gage (Chairman)

Louis E. Hannen

Gary L. Pechota

W. Allen Rogers II

The foregoing Report of the Audit Committee shall not be deemed to be “soliciting material” and shall not be incorporated by reference into any of our prior or future filings with the SEC, irrespective of any general statement included in any such filing that incorporates this proxy statement by reference, unless such filing explicitly incorporates this Report of the Audit Committee.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 44

Back to Contents |

SECURITY OWNERSHIP

The following table shows the number of shares of our common stock, beneficially owned on September 27, 2014 (our fiscal year end) by each of our directors, each of our executive officers, and by all such directors and executive officers as a group. The table also shows the number of RSUs held by each individual and the number of shares of our common stock that each individual had the right to acquire by exercise of stock options within 60 days after our fiscal year end. Beneficial ownership is determined in accordance with the rules of the SEC. Except as indicated in the footnotes to this table and under applicable community property laws, each shareholder named in the table has sole voting and dispositive power with respect to the shares set forth opposite the shareholder’s name. The address of all listed shareholders is c/o Insteel Industries, Inc., 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030.

Directors and Executive Officers |  | Shares of Common Stock |  | RSUs(1) |  | Options Exercisable Within 60 days |  | Total |  | %
Duncan S. Gage |  | 5,495 |  | 2,621 |  | 0 |  | 5,495 |  | *
Louis E. Hannen |  | 61,350 |  | 2,621 |  | 0 |  | 61,350 |  | *
Charles B. Newsome |  | 73,377 |  | 2,621 |  | 0 |  | 73,377 |  | *
Gary L. Pechota |  | 46,828 |  | 2,621 |  | 0 |  | 46,828 |  | *
W. Allen Rogers II |  | 77,215 |  | 2,621 |  | 0 |  | 77,215 |  | *
C. Richard Vaughn |  | 16,858 |  | 2,621 |  | 0 |  | 16,858 |  | *
H. O. Woltz III2 |  | 935,014 |  | 59,157 |  | 109,992 |  | 1,045,006 |  | 5.7
Michael C. Gazmarian |  | 138,046 |  | 27,112 |  | 154,500 |  | 292,546 |  | 1.6
James F. Petelle |  | 9,116 |  | 14,789 |  | 34,769 |  | 43,885 |  | *
Richard T. Wagner |  | 44,977 |  | 27,112 |  | 109,045 |  | 154,022 |  | *
All Directors and Executive Officers as a Group (10 Persons) |  | 1,408,276 |  |  |  | 408,306 |  | 1,816,582 |  | 9.7

(1) | The economic terms of RSUs are substantially similar to shares of restricted stock. However, because shares of restricted stock carry voting rights while RSUs do not, pursuant to SEC rules shares of restricted stock would be included in the “Total” column, while RSUs are not so included. We show them here because we believe it provides additional information to our shareholders regarding the equity interests our executive officers and directors hold in the Company.
(2) | Includes 389,496 shares held in various trusts for which H.O. Woltz III serves as co-trustee. Mr. Woltz III shares voting and investment power for these shares. He disclaims beneficial ownership of such shares except to the extent of his pecuniary interest in them.
* | Less than 1%.

Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance

Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act requires our directors, officers and greater than ten percent owners to report their beneficial ownership of our common stock and any changes in that ownership to the SEC, on forms prescribed by the SEC. Specific dates for such reporting have been established by the SEC and we are required to report in our proxy statement any failure to file such report by the established dates during the last fiscal year. Based solely upon a review of the copies of such forms furnished to us for the year ended September 27, 2014, and information provided to us by our directors, officers and ten percent shareholders, we believe that all forms required to be filed pursuant to Section 16(a) were filed on a timely basis.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 45

Back to Contents |

CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED PERSON TRANSACTIONS

Charles B. Newsome, a director, is Executive Vice President and General Manager of Johnson Concrete Company. During fiscal 2014, Johnson Concrete purchased from us, in a series of separate transactions, materials valued at $459,000 in the aggregate for use or resale in their normal course of business. The aggregate amount of these purchases was substantially less than 5% of the revenues of Johnson Concrete Company and of Insteel.

Management believes that amounts paid to us in connection with the transactions described above are reasonable and no less favorable to us than would have been paid to us pursuant to arm’s length transactions with unaffiliated parties. Our Audit Committee reviewed these transactions with our Board of Directors and with our independent registered public accounting firm. The Committee also reviewed with the Board the director independence standards required by the SEC and NASDAQ. Following this review, the Board determined that Mr. Newsome would continue to qualify as an independent director.

Our general policy is to avoid transactions with “related persons,” as that term is described below. Nevertheless, we recognize that there are situations where transactions with related persons might be in our best interests, and therefore in the best interests of our shareholders. These situations could include (but are not limited to) situations where we might obtain products or services of a nature, quantity or quality, or on other terms, that are not readily available from alternative sources or when we provide products or services to related persons on an arm’s length basis on terms comparable to those provided to unrelated third parties or on terms comparable to those provided to employees generally.

To help ensure timely identification, review and consideration of any such transactions, the Board maintains a written policy regarding transactions that involve Insteel and any “related persons,” which generally are our executive officers, directors or director nominees, five percent or greater shareholders or their affiliates, and the immediate family members of any such executive officer, director, director nominee or five percent shareholder. Generally, any current or proposed financial transaction, arrangement or relationship in which a related person had or will have a direct or indirect material interest, in an amount exceeding $120,000 and in which we are or will be a participant, requires the approval of the Audit Committee or a majority of the disinterested members of the Board. The Audit Committee, pursuant to authority delegated to it by the Board, will analyze and consider any such transaction in accordance with this written policy in order to determine whether the terms and conditions of the transaction are substantially the same as, or more favorable to Insteel, than transactions that would be available from unaffiliated parties.

Our corporate secretary is responsible for identifying and presenting each potential related person transaction to the Audit Committee based on information that the secretary obtains during the process of reviewing annual questionnaires completed by directors and executive officers, as well as on other information that comes to his attention. In conducting its review of any proposed related person transaction, the Audit Committee will consider all of the relevant facts and circumstances available to the Audit Committee, including but not limited to (i) the benefits to Insteel; (ii) the impact on a director’s independence in the event the related person is a director, an immediate family member of a director or an entity in which a director is a partner, shareholder or executive officer; (iii) the availability of other sources for comparable products or services; (iv) the terms of the proposed related person transaction; and (v) the terms available to unrelated third parties or to employees generally in an arm’s length negotiation. No member of the Audit Committee will participate in any review, consideration or approval of any related person transaction with respect to which such member or any of his or her immediate family members is the related person.

Following the end of our fiscal year and prior to the Board’s determination of each director’s independence, the Audit Committee will review any related person transactions that have been previously ratified by the Audit Committee. Based on all relevant facts and circumstances, the Audit Committee will determine if it is in the best interests of us and our shareholders to continue, modify or terminate any ongoing related person transactions. With respect to related person transactions that involve a director, the immediate family member of a director, or an entity in which a director is a partner, shareholder or executive officer, the Audit Committee will discuss with the Board whether any such related person transaction affects the independence of the director.

OTHER BUSINESS

It is not anticipated that there will be any business presented at the Annual Meeting other than the matters set forth in the Notice of Annual Meeting attached hereto. As of the date of this proxy statement, we were not aware of any other matters to be acted on at the Annual Meeting. If any other business should properly come before the Annual Meeting or any adjournment thereof, the persons named on the enclosed proxy will have discretionary authority to vote such proxy in accordance with their best judgment.

The Board hopes that shareholders will attend the Meeting. Whether or not you plan to attend, you are urged to sign, date and complete the enclosed proxy card and return it in the accompanying envelope. A prompt response will greatly facilitate arrangements for the Meeting, and your cooperation will be appreciated. Shareholders who attend the meeting may vote their Shares even though they have sent in their proxies, although shareholders who hold their shares in “street name” need to obtain a proxy from the brokerage firm or other nominee that holds their shares.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 46

Back to Contents |

SHAREHOLDER PROPOSALS FOR THE 2016 ANNUAL MEETING

Proposals for Inclusion in the Proxy Statement

Any shareholder desiring to present a proposal to be included in the proxy statement for action at our 2016 Annual Meeting must deliver the proposal to us at our principal executive offices no later than September 9, 2015. In addition, such proposals must comply with the requirements of Rule 14a-8 under the Exchange Act.

Other Proposals

Under our bylaws, a shareholder may not bring other business before a shareholder meeting which is not intended to be included in the proxy materials for our 2016 Annual Meeting unless the shareholder’s timely, accurate and complete written notice has been delivered to, or mailed to and received by, our Secretary at our principal offices not later than October 9, 2015.

Such notice must include, in addition to any requirements imposed by applicable law:

| • | a brief description of the business desired to be brought before the meeting and the reasons for bringing such business before the meeting;

| • | the name and address, as they appear on our books, of each holder of voting securities proposing such business and each Shareholder Associated Person (as defined below);

| • | the class and number of shares of our common stock or other securities that are owned of record or beneficially by such holder and by each Shareholder Associated Person;

| • | any material interest of such shareholder and each Shareholder Associated Person in such business other than such person’s interest as a shareholder of the Company (including any anticipated benefit to the shareholder or Shareholder Associated Person therefrom);

| • | to the extent known by the shareholder giving the notice, the name and address of any other shareholder supporting the proposal on the date of such shareholder’s notice; and

| • | a description of any hedging or other transactions entered into by the shareholder giving the notice or any Shareholder Associated Person if the effect of such transactions is to mitigate loss or manage risk of stock price changes, or to increase the voting power of such shareholder or Shareholder Associated Person.

“Shareholder Associated Person” of any shareholder means (i) any person controlling, directly or indirectly, or acting in concert with, such shareholder, (ii) any beneficial owner of shares of stock of the Company owned of record or beneficially by such shareholder, and (iii) any person controlling, controlled by or under common control with such Shareholder Associated Person.

These requirements are separate from the requirements a shareholder must meet to have a proposal included in our proxy statement. If the presiding officer at any meeting of shareholders determines that a shareholder proposal was not timely made in accordance with the bylaws, we may disregard such proposal. Additionally, any information submitted by shareholders pursuant to our bylaws shall be updated upon written request of the Secretary of the Company, and information which is inaccurate to a material extent or not timely updated may be deemed not to have been provided in accordance with the bylaws.

Proposals for a Director Nominee and Related Procedures

Under our bylaws, in order for a shareholder to nominate a candidate for director, timely, accurate and complete notice must be delivered to, or mailed to and received by, our Secretary at our principal offices not later than October 9, 2015.

The shareholder filing the notice of nomination must include:

• | the information set forth above, under “Other Proposals;”

• | the name and address of the person or persons nominated by such shareholder;

• | a representation that such shareholder intends to appear in person or by proxy at the meeting to nominate the person or persons specified in the notice;

• | a description of all arrangements or understandings between such shareholder (and any Shareholder Associated Person) and each nominee and any other person or persons (naming such person or persons) pursuant to which the nomination or nominations are to be made by such shareholder;

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 47

Back to Contents |

• | any other information relating to each nominee that is required to be disclosed in solicitations of proxies for election of directors or is otherwise required by the rules and regulations of the SEC promulgated under the Exchange Act; and

• | the written consent of each nominee to be nominated and to serve as a director if elected.

Delivery of Notice of a Proposal

In each case discussed above, the required notice must be given by personal delivery or by United States certified mail, postage prepaid, to our Secretary, whose address is c/o Insteel Industries, Inc., 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030.

The Company’s Bylaws

The foregoing procedures are set forth in our bylaws, as last amended February 8, 2011. Any shareholder desiring a copy of our bylaws will be furnished one without charge upon written request to our Secretary. A copy of the bylaws is filed as an exhibit to our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on February 9, 2011, and is available at the SEC’s Internet website (www.sec.gov) and our website at http://investor.insteel.com/documents.cfm.

EXPENSES OF SOLICITATION

We will bear the costs of solicitation of proxies. In addition to the use of the telephone, internet or mail, proxies may be solicited by personal interview, telephone and telegram by our directors, officers and employees and no additional compensation will be paid to such individuals. We have also retained the services of Morrow & Co., LLC for a fee of $5,500 plus out-of-pocket expenses to aid in the distribution of the proxy materials as well as to solicit proxies from institutional investors on behalf of Insteel. Arrangements may also be made with the stock transfer agent and with brokerage houses and other custodians, nominees and fiduciaries that are record holders of Shares for the forwarding of solicitation material to the beneficial owners of Shares. We will, upon the request of any such entity, pay such entity’s reasonable expenses for completing the mailing of such material to such beneficial owners.

ANNUAL REPORT AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Our Annual Report to Shareholders for the fiscal year ended September 27, 2014, including a copy of our Annual Report on Form 10-K, which contains financial statements and other information, is being mailed to shareholders with this proxy statement, but it is not to be regarded as proxy soliciting material.

Additional copies of our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the SEC may be obtained, without charge, by any shareholder upon written request to Michael C. Gazmarian, Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer, Insteel Industries, Inc., 1373 Boggs Drive, Mount Airy, North Carolina 27030; provided, however, that a copy of the exhibits to such Annual Report on Form 10-K, for which there may be a reasonable charge, will not be supplied to such shareholder unless specifically requested.

Directions to the Annual Meeting may also be obtained by writing to Mr. Gazmarian at the address shown above, or by calling our Investor Relations Department at (336) 786-2141.

By Order of the Board of Directors

James F. Petelle, Secretary

Mount Airy, North Carolina

January 7, 2015

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | 48

Back to Contents |

APPENDIX A | 2015 EQUITY INCENTIVE PLAN OF INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC.

1. | Purpose

The purpose of the 2015 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc. (the “Plan”) is to encourage and enable selected key employees and non-employee directors of Insteel Industries, Inc. (the “Corporation”) to acquire or to increase their holdings of common stock of the Corporation (the “Common Stock”) in order to promote a closer identification of their interests with those of the Corporation and its shareholders, thereby further stimulating their efforts to enhance the return on capital generated by the Corporation and the creation of value for its shareholders. This purpose will be carried out through the granting of stock options, restricted stock, restricted stock units and performance awards on the terms set forth herein.

2. | Certain Definitions

For purposes of the Plan, the following terms shall have the meanings indicated:

(a) | “Award” means an Option, Restricted Stock, Restricted Stock Unit or Performance Award granted under this Plan.

(b) | “Award Agreement” means a written or electronic agreement executed on behalf of the Corporation by the Chief Executive Officer (or another officer designated by the Administrator) and delivered to the Participant and containing terms and provisions of Awards, consistent with the Plan, as the Administrator may approve. Such agreement may be, but is not required to be, executed by the Participant.

(c) | “Cause” means (W) termination of Participant’s employment for “cause” in accordance with the Corporation’s or a Related Corporation’s written policies or pursuant to the definition of “cause” as indicated in any agreement Participant may have with the Corporation or any Related Corporation; (X) dishonesty or conviction of a crime which brings the Participant into disrepute or is likely to have a material detrimental impact on the business operations of the Corporation or any Related Corporation; (Y) failure to perform his or her duties to the satisfaction of the Corporation after written notice; or (Z) engaging in conduct that could be materially damaging to the Corporation without a reasonable good faith belief that such conduct was in the best interest of the Corporation or Related Corporation. The determination of “Cause” shall be made by the Administrator and its determination shall be final and conclusive.

(d) | A “Change of Control” shall be deemed to have occurred on the earliest of the following dates:

| (i) | The date any entity or person shall have become the beneficial owner of, or shall have obtained voting control over, twenty percent (20%) or more of the outstanding Common Stock of the Corporation.
| (ii) | The date (A) the Corporation consummates a merger or consolidation with or into another corporation, or any other transaction pursuant to which any shares of Common Stock of the Corporation are converted into cash, securities or other property of another corporation or entity, other than a merger, consolidation or other transaction in which holders of Common Stock immediately prior to the merger, consolidation or other transaction have substantially the same proportionate ownership of common stock or ownership interests of the surviving corporation or entity immediately after the merger, consolidation or other transaction, or (B) there is a sale or other disposition of all or substantially all the assets of the Corporation other than to a corporation or other entity in which holders of Common Stock of the Corporation immediately prior to the sale or other disposition have substantially the same proportionate ownership of stock or ownership interests of the surviving corporation or other entity immediately after the sale or other disposition or (C) there is a complete liquidation or dissolution of the Corporation; or
| (iii) | The date there shall have been a change in a majority of the Board of Directors of the Corporation within a 12-month period unless the nomination for election by the Corporation’s shareholders of each new director was approved by the vote of two-thirds of the directors then still in office that were in office at the beginning of the 12-month period.

(For purposes herein, the term “person” shall mean any individual, corporation, partnership, group, association or other person, as such term is defined in Section 13(d)(3) or Section 14(d)(2) of the Exchange Act, other than the Corporation, a subsidiary of the Corporation or any employee benefit plan(s) sponsored or maintained by the Corporation or any subsidiary thereof, and the term “beneficial owner” shall have the meaning given the term in Rule 13d-3 under the Exchange Act.)

(e) | “Code” means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended or recodified from time to time, and any successor thereto.

(f) | “Committee” means the Executive Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors or any other standing or special committee that may be established and appointed by the Board of Directors for the purpose of administering this Plan and performing such other duties as are contemplated to be performed by the Committee as herein provided. The Committee shall be composed of not less than three directors, all of whom are “non-employee directors” (within the meaning of Rule 16b-3 of the Act), “outside directors” (within the meaning of Section 162(m) of the Code)

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-1

Back to Contents |

| and “independent” directors (within the meaning of the applicable stock exchange listing standards on which shares of the Common Stock are traded).
(g) | “Common Stock” means the Common Stock, no par value, of the Corporation.

(h) | “Covered Employee” means any individual who, on the last day of the taxable year, is the principal chief executive officer of the Corporation or is acting in such capacity, or is among the three highest paid compensated officers (other than the principal chief executive officer or the principal financial officer) or such other individuals as may be treated as “covered employees” pursuant to Section 162(m) of the Code.

(i) | “Date of Grant” shall mean the date that the Administrator acts to grant an Award, or on any later date specified by the Administrator as the effective date of the Award.

(j) | “Disability” shall mean the inability of the Participant to engage in any substantial gainful activity by reason of any medically determinable physical or mental impairment which can be expected to result in death, or which has lasted or can be expected to last for a continuous period of not less than twelve months, within the meaning of Section 22(e)(3) of the Code. The Administrator shall determine whether a Participant is disabled within the meaning of the Plan.

(k) | “Exchange Act” means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as in effect from time to time.

(l) | “Fair Market Value” with respect to a share of the Common Stock shall be established in good faith by the Administrator and, except as may otherwise be determined by the Administrator, the fair market value shall be determined in accordance with the following provisions: (A) if the shares of Common Stock are listed for trading on the New York Stock Exchange, the American Stock Exchange or the NASDAQ Stock Market, LLC (“NASDAQ Stock Market”), the fair market value shall be the closing sales price per share of the shares on the New York Stock Exchange, the American Stock Exchange or the NASDAQ Stock Market (as applicable) on the date the Award is granted or otherwise being valued, or, if there is no transaction on such date, then on the trading date nearest preceding the date the Award is granted or otherwise being valued for which closing price information is available, and, provided further, if the shares are not listed for trading on the New York Stock Exchange, the American Stock Exchange or the NASDAQ Stock Market, the fair market value shall be the average between the highest bid and lowest asked prices for such stock on the date the Award is granted or otherwise being valued as reported on the Nasdaq OTC Bulletin Board Service or by the National Quotation Bureau, Incorporated or a comparable service; or (B) if the shares of Common Stock are not listed or reported in any of the foregoing, then the fair market value shall be determined by the Administrator in accordance with the applicable provisions of Section 20.2031-2 of the Federal Estate Tax Regulations, or in any other manner consistent with the Code and accompanying regulations.

(m) | “Incentive Stock Option” means an option to purchase Common Stock which qualifies as an incentive stock option under Section 422 of the Code and which is designated by the Administrator to be an Incentive Stock Option.

(n) | “Nonqualified Stock Option” means an option to purchase Common Stock which is designated as such or which does not qualify as an Incentive Stock Option.

(o) | “Option” means either an Incentive Stock Option or a Nonqualified Stock Option granted under Section 8 of the Plan.

(p) | “Option Price” means the purchase price per share of Common Stock payable on exercise of an Option.

(q) | “Parent” or “parent corporation” means any corporation (other than the Corporation) in an unbroken chain of corporations ending with the Corporation if, at the time as of which a determination is being made, each corporation other than the Corporation owns stock possessing fifty percent or more of the total combined voting power of all classes of stock in another corporation in the chain.

(r) | “Participant” means an eligible person under Section 7 of the Plan who is selected by the Administrator to receive an Award under this Plan.

(s) | “Performance Award” means a contractual right awarded pursuant to Section 10 of this Plan to receive a share of Common Stock (or its value in cash) or a cash-denominated award which is forfeitable by the Participant until the achievement of pre-established performance objectives over a performance period.

(t) | “Plan” means this 2015 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc., as contained herein and any amendments hereto or restatements hereof.

(u) | “Related Corporation” means any parent or subsidiary of the Corporation.

(v) | “Restricted Stock” means an award of shares of Common Stock made pursuant to Section 9 of this Plan that is nontransferable and forfeitable by the Participant until the completion of a specified period of future service, the achievement of pre-established performance objectives or until otherwise determined by the Administrator.

(w) | “Restricted Stock Unit” means a contractual right awarded pursuant to Section 9 of this Plan to receive a share of Common Stock (or its value in cash) that is forfeitable by the Participant until the completion of a specified period of future service, the achievement of pre-established performance objectives or until otherwise determined by the Administrator.

(x) | “Retirement” means termination of a Participant’s employment with the Corporation for any reason other than because death, Disability or by the Corporation for Cause, after the Participant has both attained age fifty-five (55) and completed at least ten “years of service” with the Corporation (as that term is defined in the Insteel Industries, Inc. Retirement Savings Plan).

(y) | “Rule 16b-3” means Rule 16b-3 under Section 16 of the Act (or any successor rule to the same effect) as in effect from time to time.

(z) | “Securities Act” means the Securities Act of 1933, as in effect from time to time.

(aa) | “Subsidiary” or “subsidiary corporation” means any corporation (other than the Corporation) in an unbroken chain of corporations beginning with the Corporation if, at the time as of which a determination is being made, each corporation other than the last corporation in the unbroken chain owns stock possessing fifty percent or more of the total combined voting power of all classes of stock in another corporation in the chain.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-2

Back to Contents |

3. | Administration of the Plan

(a) | The Plan shall be administered by the Committee. To the extent permitted by law, the Committee may delegate to one or more executive officers of the Corporation the power to make Awards to Participants, other than to any non-employee director or any officer under Section 16 of the Act or a Covered Employee if the Award is intended to qualify as “performance-based compensation” within the meaning of Section 162(m) of the Code, provided that when so delegating, the Committee shall fix the aggregate maximum amount of such Awards and the maximum Award for any one Participant that may be awarded by such delegate(s). For the purposes herein, the term “Administrator” shall refer to the Committee and its delegates.

(b) | Any action of the Administrator may be taken by a written instrument signed by all of the members of the Administrator and any action so taken by written consent shall be as fully effective as if it had been taken by a majority of the members at a meeting duly held and called. Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the Administrator shall have full and final authority, in its discretion, to take any action with respect to the Plan including, without limitation, the following: (i) to determine the individuals to receive Awards, the nature of each Option as an Incentive Stock Option or a Nonqualified Stock Option, the times when Awards shall be granted, the number of shares to be subject to each Award, the Option Price (determined in accordance with Section 8), the Option Period (determined in accordance with Section 8), the time or times when each Award shall vest and be exercisable or payable, and all related terms conditions, restrictions and limitations; (ii) to prescribe the form or forms of any Award Agreements; (iii) to establish, amend and rescind rules and regulations for the administration of the Plan; and (iv) to construe and interpret the Plan, the rules and regulations, and the Award Agreements, and to make all other determinations deemed necessary or advisable for administering the Plan. The Administrator also shall have authority, in its discretion, to accelerate the date that any Award which was not otherwise exercisable, vested or payable shall become exercisable, vested or payable in whole or in part without any obligation to accelerate such date with respect to any other Award granted to any recipient. The express grant in this Plan of any specific power to the Administrator shall not be construed as limiting any power or authority of the Administrator. Any decision made, or action taken, by the Administrator shall be final and conclusive. The members of the Administrator shall not be liable for any act done in good faith with respect to this Plan or any Award Agreement. All expenses of administering this Plan shall be borne by the Corporation.

(c) | The Corporation shall indemnify and hold harmless each person who is or shall have been a member of the Administrator, acting as such, or any delegate of such, against and from any cost, liability, loss or expense, that may be imposed upon or reasonably incurred by such person in connection with or resulting from any action, claim, suit, or other proceeding to which such person may be a party or in which such person may be involved by reason of any action taken or not taken under the Plan or against and from any and all amounts paid by such person in settlement thereof, with the Corporation’s approval, or paid by such person in satisfaction of any judgment in such action, suit or proceeding against such person, provided he or she shall give the Corporation the opportunity, at its own expense, to handle and defend the same before such person undertakes to handle or defend it on his or her own behalf. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Corporation shall not indemnify or hold harmless any such person if (i) applicable law or the Corporation’s Articles of Incorporation or Bylaws prohibit such indemnification or (ii) such persons did not act in good faith or in a manner that such person believed to be consistent with the Plan or (iii) such person’s conduct constituted gross negligence or willful misconduct. The foregoing right of indemnification shall not be exclusive of any other rights of indemnification to which such persons may be entitled under the Corporation’s Articles of Incorporation or Bylaws, as a matter of law or otherwise, or under any other power that the Corporation may have to indemnify such person or hold him or her harmless. The provisions of the foregoing indemnity shall survive indefinitely the term of this Plan.

4. | Effective Date; Term of the Plan

The effective date of the Plan shall be February 17, 2015. Awards may be granted under the Plan on or after the effective date, but not on or after the tenth anniversary of the effective date. However, this Plan, and any Awards granted hereunder, shall not be effective unless the Plan is approved by the Corporation’s shareholders within one year after the adoption of the Plan.

5. | Shares of Common Stock Subject to the Plan

Subject to adjustments as provided in Section 5(c) herein, the number of shares of Common Stock that may be issued pursuant to awards shall not exceed in the aggregate 900,000 shares of authorized but unissued Common Stock (which aggregate number does not include any unused shares carried forward from the 2005 Equity Incentive Plan of Insteel Industries, Inc.); provided, however, that no more than 350,000 shares may be issued pursuant to the grant of “full-value” Awards (Restricted Stock, Restricted Stock Units and Performance Awards). The following rules shall apply for purposes of the determination of the number of shares available for grant under the Plan:

(a) | Any shares of Common Stock which are subject to Awards under this Plan that are terminated unexercised, forfeited, surrendered or expire for any reason shall again be available for issuance under the Plan, provided that such shares may only be used in respect of Awards of the same or a substantially similar type (i.e., shares related to forfeited Options may be used to grant new Options, forfeited Restricted Stock may be used to grant new Restricted Stock, Restricted Stock Units or Performance Shares). Notwithstanding the foregoing, the following shares shall not be available for future issuance under the Plan: (a) shares tendered

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-3

Back to Contents |

| or withheld in payment of the exercise price of an Option (or any option awarded under any prior equity plan of the Corporation), and (b) shares withheld by the Corporation or otherwise received by the Corporation to satisfy tax withholding obligations in connection with the exercise or vesting of an Award.
(b) | Awards that can only be settled in cash shall not result in a charge against the aggregate number of shares available for issuance. For purposes of determining the maximum number of shares available for issuance under the Plan, Awards that may be settled in shares of Common Stock shall initially cause the available reserve to be reduced by the maximum number of shares of Common Stock that may be issued in connection with the Award. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any shares not actually issued at exercise or settlement shall again be available for issuance under the Plan.

(c) | If there is any change in the shares of Common Stock because of a merger, consolidation or reorganization involving the Corporation or a Related Corporation, or if the Corporation declares a stock dividend or stock split distributable in shares of Common Stock, or if there is a change in the capital structure of the Corporation or a Related Corporation affecting the Common Stock, the number of shares of Common Stock reserved for issuance under the Plan and the per individual limitations shall be correspondingly adjusted, and the Administrator shall make such adjustments to Awards (including the Option Price of outstanding Options) or to any provisions of this Plan as the Administrator deems equitable to prevent dilution or enlargement of Award benefits. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the issuance by the Corporation of stock of any class, or securities convertible into stock of any class, for cash or property, or for labor or services, either upon direct sale or upon the exercise of rights or warrants to subscribe therefore, or upon conversion of stock or other obligations of the Corporation convertible into such stock or other securities, shall not affect, and no adjustment by reason thereof shall be made with respect to, the number of shares of Common Stock reserved for issuance under the Plan, the per individual limits or the terms of outstanding Awards.

6. | Individual Limits

Subject to adjustment as provided in Section 5(c) of this Plan, in any calendar year, no individual Participant shall be granted under this Plan (i) Stock Options for more than 100,000 shares of Common Stock, (ii) Restricted Stock, Restricted Stock Units or Performance Awards denominated in shares of Common Stock for more than 50,000 shares of Common Stock in the aggregate, or (iii) Performance Awards denominated in cash valued at maximum at more than $750,000.

7. | Eligibility

An Award may be granted only to an individual who satisfies the following eligibility requirements on the date the Award is granted:

(a) | The individual is a key employee or non-employee director of the Corporation or a key employee of a Related Corporation (including an entity that becomes a Related Corporation after the adoption of this Plan). For this purpose, an individual shall be considered to be an “employee” only if there exists between the individual and the Corporation or a Related Corporation the legal and bona fide relationship of employer and employee. In determining whether such a relationship exists, the regulations of the United States Treasury Department relating to the determination of the employment relationship for the purpose of collection of income tax on wages at the source shall be applied. Also for this purpose, a “key employee” shall mean an employee of the Corporation or a Related Corporation whom the Administrator determines qualifies as a key employee based on the nature and extent of such employee’s duties, responsibilities, personal capabilities, performance, potential or any combination of such factors.

(b) | With respect to the grant of an Incentive Stock Option, the individual must be an employee who does not own, immediately before the time that the Incentive Stock Option is granted, stock possessing more than ten percent (10%) of the total combined voting power of all classes of stock of the Corporation or a Related Corporation; provided, that an individual owning more than ten percent (10%) of the total combined voting power of all classes of stock of the Corporation or a Related Corporation may be granted an Incentive Stock Option if the price at which such Option may be exercised is greater than or equal to 110 percent of the fair market value of the shares on the date the Option is granted and the period of the Option does not exceed five years. For this purpose, an individual will be deemed to own stock which is attributed to him under Section 424(d) of the Code.

8. | Options Grants to Employees

Subject to the limitations of the Plan, the Administrator may in its sole and absolute discretion grant Options to such eligible individuals who are employees of the Corporation, in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator shall determine. Both Incentive Stock Options and Nonqualified Stock Options may be granted under the Plan. To the extent that an Option is designated as an Incentive Stock Option but does not qualify as such under Section 422 of the Code, the Option (or portion thereof) shall be treated as a Nonqualified Option. Each grant shall specify the number of shares of Common Stock to which the Option pertains, subject to the limitations set forth in Sections 5 and 6 of this Plan. In addition, the following provisions shall apply with respect to Options:

(a) | The Option Price shall be no less than the Fair Market Value per share of the Common Stock on the date the Option is granted, as established by the Administrator and set forth in the terms

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-4

Back to Contents |

| of the Award Agreement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Committee may in its discretion authorize the grant of substitute or assumed options of an acquired entity in a merger or other transaction with an exercise price not equal to 100% of the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the Grant Date, if the terms of such substitution or assumption otherwise comply with Code Section 409A and/or Code Section 424(a), to the extent deemed applicable.
(b) | The period during which an Option may be exercised (the “Option Period”) shall be determined by the Administrator when the Option is granted and shall extend from the date on which the Option is granted to a date not more than ten years from the date on which the Option is granted. Subject to the restrictions contained in the preceding sentence and as otherwise provided in this Plan, an Option shall be exercisable on such date or dates, during such period, for such number of shares, and subject to such conditions as shall be determined by the Administrator and set forth in the Award Agreement evidencing such Option, subject to the discretion of the Administrator to accelerate the time or times when Options may be exercised. Any Option or portion thereof not exercised before the expiration of the Option Period shall terminate. Any grant may provide that the Option will become exercisable in the event of termination of employment or a Change in Control of the Corporation or any other similar transaction or event.

(c) | An Option may be exercised by giving written notice to the Administrator or its designee at such time and place as the Administrator shall direct. Such notice shall specify the number of shares to be purchased pursuant to an Option and the aggregate purchase price to be paid therefor, and shall be accompanied by the payment of such purchase price. Such payment shall be (i) in cash; (ii) by delivery (either by actual delivery or by attestation) of shares of Common Stock owned by the Participant for at least six months at the time of exercise and acceptable to the Administrator; (iii) with respect to Nonqualified Stock Options, by shares of Common Stock withheld upon exercise, or (iv) any combination thereof; provided, that the Administrator may, in its sole and absolute discretion and subject to such terms and conditions as it deems appropriate, also permit all or a portion of the purchase price to be paid by delivery of written notice of exercise to the Corporation and delivery to a broker of written notice of exercise and irrevocable instructions to promptly deliver to the Corporation the amount of sale or loan proceeds to pay the Option Price. Shares tendered or withheld in payment on the exercise of an Option shall be valued at their Fair Market Value on the date of exercise.

(d) | No Option shall be exercised unless the Participant, at the time of exercise, shall have been an employee or non-employee director continuously since the date the Option was granted unless provided for otherwise in other agreements between the Participant and the Corporation, subject to the following:

| (i) | An Option shall not be affected by any change in the terms, conditions or status of the Participant’s employment, provided that the Participant continues to be an employee of the Corporation or a Related Corporation.

| (ii) | The employment relationship of a Participant may, in the discretion of the Administrator, be treated as continuing intact for any period that the Participant is on military or sick leave or other bona fide leave of absence, provided that the period of such leave does not exceed 90 days, and in any event shall be treated as continuing during such period as the Participant’s right to reemployment is guaranteed either by statute or by contract. The employment relationship of a Participant may, in the discretion of the Administrator, also be treated as continuing intact while the Participant is not in active service because of Disability; provided, that shares acquired by the Participant pursuant to exercise of an Incentive Stock Option shall be subject to Sections 421 and 422 of the Code only if and to the extent that such exercise occurs within twelve months less one day following the date the Participant’s employment is considered to be terminated because of such Disability under Section 422. The Administrator shall determine the date of a Participant’s termination of employment or service for any reason (the “termination date”).

| (iii) | Unless an individual Award Agreement provides otherwise, if the employment of a Participant is terminated because of death or Disability, the Option may be exercised following such termination only to the extent determined by the Administrator in its discretion and set forth in the Award Agreement; provided that such discretion may include a decision to accelerate the date for exercising all or any part of the Option which was not otherwise exercisable on the termination date. Unless an individual Award Agreement provides otherwise, the Option must be exercised, if at all, prior to the earlier of: (A) the first anniversary of the Participant’s death or Disability, or (B) the close of the Option Period. In the event of the Participant’s death, such Option shall be exercisable by such person or persons as shall have acquired the right to exercise the Option by will or by the laws of intestate succession. In the event of the Participant’s Disability, such Option may be exercised by the Participant’s guardian or legal representative.

| (iv) | Unless an individual Award Agreement provides otherwise, if the employment of a Participant is terminated for any reason other than death, Disability or Cause, his or her Option may be exercised only to the extent determined by the Administrator in its discretion and set forth in the Award Agreement; provided, that such discretion may include a decision to accelerate the date of exercising all or any part of the Option which was not otherwise exercisable on the Participant’s termination date. Unless an individual Award Agreement provides otherwise, the Option must be exercised, if at all, prior to the earlier of: (A) 90 days following the Participant’s termination date for any reason other than death, Disability or Cause, or (B) the close of the Option Period.

| (v) | Unless an individual agreement provides otherwise, if the employment of a Participant is terminated for Cause, his or her Option shall terminate and no longer be exercisable as of the Participant’s termination date (whether or not the Option previously became exercisable).

(e) | In no event shall there first become exercisable by the Participant in any one calendar year Incentive Stock Options granted by the Corporation or any Related Corporation with respect to shares of

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-5

Back to Contents |

| Common Stock having an aggregate fair market value (determined at the time the Incentive Stock Option is granted) greater than $100,000. If the limitation is exceeded, Options that cause the limitation to be exceeded shall be exercisable nonetheless as Nonqualified Stock Options.
(f) | A Participant or his or her legal representative, legatees or distributees shall not be deemed to be the holder of any shares subject to an Option and shall not have any rights as a shareholder unless and until certificates for such shares are issued (electronic or otherwise) to him/her or them under the Plan. A certificate or certificates (electronic or otherwise) for shares of Common Stock acquired upon exercise of an Option shall be issued in the name of the Participant (or his or her beneficiary) and distributed to the Participant (or his or her beneficiary) as soon as practicable following receipt of proper notice of exercise and payment of the Option Price and any other applicable tax withholdings.

(g) | A Participant shall notify the Corporation of any sale or other disposition of shares of Common Stock acquired pursuant to an Option that was an Incentive Stock Option if such sale or disposition occurs (i) within two years of the grant of the Option or (ii) within one year of the issuance of shares of Common Stock to the Participant. Such notice shall be in writing and directed to the Secretary of the Corporation. The Corporation shall not be liable to any Participant if an Option intended to be an Incentive Stock Option does not qualify as such.

(h) | In no event shall the Corporation purchase, cancel or accept the surrender of an Option in exchange for a payment of cash or other consideration at a time when the Option Price of the Option exceeds the Fair Market Value per share of the Common Stock subject to the Option on the date the Option is purchased, canceled or surrendered.

9. | Restricted Stock and Restricted Stock Unit Grants to Employees

Subject to the limitations of the Plan, the Administrator may in its sole and absolute discretion grant Restricted Stock and Restricted Stock Units to such eligible individuals, in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator shall determine and set forth in an Award Agreement.

(a) | Each grant shall specify the number of shares of Common Stock to which it pertains, subject to the limitations set forth in Sections 5 and 6 of this Plan.

(b) | Each grant shall specify the required period or periods (if any) of continuous service by the Participant with the Corporation and/ or any performance or other conditions to be satisfied before the restrictions on the Restricted Stock or Restricted Stock Units (or installments thereof) shall lapse. Notwithstanding the foregoing, a grant may provide for vesting in the event of a termination of employment or a Change in Control of the Corporation or any other similar transaction or event. To the extent the Participant’s rights in Restricted Stock or Restricted Stock Units are forfeitable and nontransferable for a period of time, the Administrator on the date of grant shall determine the maximum period over which the rights may become nonforfeitable and transferable, except that such period shall not exceed 10 years.

(c) | Restricted Stock shall be evidenced in such manner as the Administrator may deem appropriate, including book-entry registration or issuance of one or more stock certificates. The Administrator shall require that any stock certificates evidencing any Restricted Stock be held in the custody of the Corporation and/or bear a legend until the restrictions lapse, and that, as a condition of any Restricted Stock award, the Participant shall have delivered a stock power, endorsed in blank, relating to the shares of Common Stock covered by such Award. As a condition to grant, if required by applicable law or otherwise determined by the Administrator, Participants may be required to pay a minimum purchase price. Restricted Stock is nontransferable and subject to forfeiture until the restrictions lapse.

(d) | Restricted Stock Units represent a contractual right to receive the economic equivalent of an award of Restricted Stock. At the discretion of the Administrator as set forth in the Award Agreement, Restricted Stock Units may be settled in shares of Common Stock, the cash value of shares of Common Stock, or a combination, valued on the date of settlement. No shares of Common Stock will be issued at the time an award of Restricted Stock Units is made.

(e) | Unless otherwise determined by the Administrator and except as provided in (f) below, Participants holding Restricted Stock may exercise full voting rights and other rights as a shareholder with respect to those shares prior to the lapse of restrictions, except that the Participant may not sell, transfer, pledge, exchange, hypothecate, or otherwise dispose of shares granted pursuant to Restricted Stock until such shares vest. The transfer limitations set forth in the preceding sentence shall not apply after the Restricted Stock becomes transferable and no longer forfeitable. However, Participants holding Restricted Stock Units (as opposed to Restricted Stock) shall not have any rights as a shareholder prior to the actual issuance of shares of Common Stock.

(f) | Unless otherwise determined by the Administrator, Participants holding Restricted Stock or Restricted Stock Units shall be entitled to receive all dividends (or dividend equivalents) and other distributions paid with respect to the shares underlying the Awards; provided, however, that dividends or dividend equivalents, including those related to performance-based Restricted Stock or Restricted Stock Units, shall be subject to the restrictions contained in Section 20(d) herein. Such dividends (or dividend equivalents) may be paid in any of the following manners, as the Administrator may determine from time to time:

| (i) | in cash;

| (ii) | in shares of common stock bearing no restrictions; or

| (iii) | as credits to an account established for each Participant and invested in additional Restricted Stock or Restricted Stock Units on the distribution date of the applicable dividends; provided that the restrictions on any additional shares or units shall become vested and non-forfeitable, if at all, on the same terms and conditions as are applicable in respect of the Restricted Stock or Restricted Stock Units with respect to which such dividends (or dividend equivalents) were payable.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-6

Back to Contents |

(g) | To the extent the Restricted Stock or Restricted Stock Units are designated as “performance-based” compensation under Section 162(m) of the Code, they shall be subject to the restrictions set forth in Section 11.

(h) | Unless an individual Award Agreement provides otherwise, if the employment of a Participant is terminated for Cause, his or her Restricted Stock and Restricted Stock Units shall terminate and can no longer become vested or payable as of the Participant’s termination date.

10. | Performance Awards to Employees

Subject to the limitations of the Plan, the Administrator may in its sole and absolute discretion grant Performance Awards to such eligible individuals, in such numbers, upon such terms and conditions and at such times as the Administrator shall determine. Performance Awards may be denominated in cash (e.g. units valued at $100) or shares of Common Stock. Performance Awards may be settled in cash or shares of Common Stock, at the discretion of the Administrator, as set forth in the Award Agreement.

(a) | Each grant shall specify the number of shares of Common Stock or units to which it pertains, subject to the limitations set forth in Sections 5 and 6 of this Plan. No shares of Common Stock will be issued at the time an award of Performance Shares is made.

(b) | Each grant shall specify the performance conditions and required period or periods (if any) of continuous service by the Participant with the Corporation to earn the Performance Awards. The Administrator may provide that if performance relative to the performance goals exceeds targeted levels, then the number of Performance Awards earned shall be a multiple, not in excess of 200%, of those that would be earned for target performance. Any grant may provide for the settlement of Performance Awards in the event of a termination of employment or a Change in Control of the Corporation or any other similar transaction or event. The Administrator, on the date of grant, shall determine the maximum period over which Performance Awards may be earned, except that such period shall not exceed 10 years.

(c) | Unless otherwise determined by the Administrator, Participants holding Performance Awards shall not have any rights as a shareholder prior to the actual issuance of shares of Common Stock, if applicable.

(d) | To the extent the Performance Awards are designated as “performance-based” compensation under Section 162(m) of the Code, they shall be subject to the restrictions set forth in Section 11.

(e) | Unless an Individual Award Agreement provides otherwise, if the employment of a Participant is terminated for Cause, his or her Performance Awards shall terminate and no longer be payable or settled as of the Participant’s Termination Date.

11. | Qualified Performance-Based Awards

The Administrator may designate whether any Award granted to a Covered Employee is intended to qualify as “performance-based compensation” within the meaning of Section 162(m) of the Code.

(a) | Any Award designated as intended to be performance-based compensation shall be, to the extent required by Section 162(m) of the Code, either (1) conditioned upon the achievement of one or more of the following performance measures or (2) granted based upon the achievement of one or more of the following performance measures: total shareholder return, stock price, operating earnings, net earnings, return on equity or capital, income, level of expenses, growth in revenue, or other performance measures deemed by the Administrator to be appropriate and approved by the shareholders of the Corporation. Performance goals may be established on a Corporation-wide basis or with respect to one or more business units or divisions or subsidiaries. The targeted level or levels of performance (which may include minimum, maximum and target levels of performance) with respect to such performance measures may be established at such levels and in such terms as the Administrator may determine, in its discretion, including in absolute terms, as a goal relative to performance in prior periods, or as a goal compared to the performance of one or more comparable companies or an index covering multiple companies. When establishing performance goals for a performance period, the Administrator may exclude any or all “extraordinary items” as determined under U.S. generally accepted accounting principles including, without limitation, the charges or costs associated with restructurings of the Corporation, discontinued operations, other unusual or non recurring items, and the cumulative effects of accounting changes. The Administrator may also adjust the performance goals for any performance period as it deems equitable in recognition of unusual or non-recurring events affecting the Corporation, changes in applicable laws or accounting principles, or such other factors as the Administrator may determine; including, without limitation, any adjustments that would result in the Corporation paying non-deductible compensation to a Participant.

(b) | Any Award that is intended to qualify as “performance-based compensation” shall also be subject to the following:

| (i) | No later than 90 days following the commencement of each performance period (or such other time as may be required or permitted by Section 162(m) of the Code), the Administrator shall, in writing, (1) grant a target number of shares or units, (2) select the performance goal or goals applicable to the performance period and (3) specify the relationship between performance goals and the number of shares or units that may be earned by a Participant for such performance period.

| (ii) | Following the completion of each performance period, the Administrator shall certify in writing whether the applicable performance targets have been achieved and the number of units or shares, if any, earned by a Participant for such performance period.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-7

Back to Contents |

| (iii) | In determining the number of units or shares earned by a Participant for a given performance period, subject to any applicable Award Agreement, the Administrator shall have the right to reduce (but not increase) the amount earned at a given level of performance to take into account additional factors that the Administrator may deem relevant to the assessment of individual or corporate performance for the performance period.

12. | Awards to Non-Employee Directors

(a) | Annual Grant. Following the close of business of the Corporation on the date of the annual meeting of shareholders of the Corporation held each year during the term of the Plan, each non-employee director who is eligible to receive an Award under the Plan shall be granted such number of Options, shares of Restricted Stock, Restricted Stock Units, or other forms of long-term compensation available under the Plan, as the full Board of Directors, in its sole discretion, shall determine;
(b) | Additional Grants Upon Other Election or Appointment to the Board. In addition to the grant of Options or other Awards pursuant to Section 12(a) herein, the Committee shall have discretion to grant Awards to any non-employee Director who is appointed or elected to the Board of Directors at any time other than at the annual meeting of shareholders of the Corporation.
(c) | Awards granted to non-employee directors may or may not have similar terms as Awards to employees.

13. | Nontransferability of Awards

Awards shall not be transferable other than by will or the laws of intestate succession. An Option shall be exercisable during the Participant’s lifetime only by him/her or by his/her guardian or legal representative on his/her behalf.

14. | Restrictions on Awards

(a) | The Administrator may impose such restrictions on any shares issued pursuant to the exercise of Options or the settlement of any Award granted hereunder as it may deem advisable, including without limitation restrictions under the Securities Act, under the requirements of the applicable stock exchange and under any Blue Sky or securities laws applicable to such shares. Notwithstanding any other Plan provision to the contrary, the Corporation shall not be obligated to issue, deliver or transfer shares of Common Stock under the Plan, or take any other action, unless such issuance, delivery, transfer or other action is in compliance with all applicable laws, rules and regulations (including but not limited to the requirements of the Securities Act or withholding tax requirements). The Administrator may cause a restrictive legend to be placed on any certificate issued pursuant to the exercise of an Option, the vesting of Restricted Stock or the settlement of an Award granted hereunder in such form as may be prescribed from time to time by applicable laws and regulations or as may be advised by legal counsel.
(b) | The Administrator may postpone any grant, exercise, vesting or payment of any Award for such time as the Administrator in its sole discretion may deem necessary (i) to effect, amend or maintain any necessary registration of the Plan or shares of Common Stock issuable pursuant to Awards under the securities law; (ii) to permit any action to be taken in order to (A) list such shares of Common Stock or other shares of stock of the Corporation on a stock exchange if shares of Common Stock or other shares of stock of the Corporation are not then listed on such exchange or (B) comply with restrictions or regulations incident to the maintenance of a public market for its shares of Common Stock or other shares of stock of the Corporation, including any rules and regulations of any stock exchange on which the shares of Common Stock or other shares of stock of the Corporation are listed; (iii) to determine that such shares of Common Stock are exempt from such registration or that no action of the kind referred to in (ii)(B) above needs to be taken; (iv) to comply with any other applicable law, including without limitation, securities law; (v) during any such time the Corporation or any Related Corporation is prohibited from doing any such acts under applicable law, including without limitation, during the course of any investigation or under any contract, loan agreement or covenant or other agreement to which the Corporation or Related Corporation is a party; (vi) to otherwise comply with any prohibition on such acts or payments during any applicable blackout period; and the Corporation shall not be obligated by virtue of any Award Agreement or any other provision of the Plan to recognize the grant, exercise, vesting or payment of an Award or to grant, sell or issue shares of Common Stock or make any other payments under such circumstances. Any such postponement shall not extend the term of the Award and neither the Corporation nor the Administrator shall have any obligation or liability to any Participant or to any other person with respect to shares of Common Stock or payments to which the Award shall lapse because of such postponement.
(c) | Awards granted under the Plan to a Participant who is an employee shall either be subject to a minimum vesting period of three years (which may include installment vesting within such three-year period), or one year if vesting is based on performance criteria other than continued service; provided, however, that the Committee may provide for or permit acceleration of vesting of Awards in the event of a Participant’s death, Disability, Retirement or other termination of service, or in the event of a termination of a Participant’s employment in connection with a Change of Control if such termination of employment otherwise meets the requirements of paragraph 19 hereof.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-8

Back to Contents |

15. | No Right to Employment

Nothing in the Plan shall confer upon the Participant any right to continue in the employment or service of the Corporation or a Related Corporation, or to interfere in any way with the right of the Corporation or a Related Corporation to terminate the Participant’s employment or service at any time for any reason whatsoever.

16. | Amendment and Termination

The Plan may be amended, altered, suspended or terminated at any time by the Board of Directors of the Corporation; provided, that (a) approval of an amendment to the Plan by the shareholders of the Corporation shall be required to the extent, if any, that shareholder approval of such amendment is required by applicable law, rule or regulation, including, by way of illustration and not limitation, any amendment that would increase the number of shares of Common Stock that may be issued under the Plan; (b) except for acceleration in the case of a designated termination of service as set forth in Section 14(c), the Corporation may not, without obtaining shareholder approval, shorten or eliminate the minimum vesting time periods set forth in Section 14(c) herein related to (i) the general three-year minimum vesting period for employees or (ii) the one-year minimum vesting period for employees for performance-based vesting; and (c) except for anti-dilution adjustments made pursuant to Section 5(c), the Corporation may not, without obtaining shareholder approval, (i) amend the terms of outstanding Options to reduce the Option Price of such outstanding Options; (ii) exchange outstanding Options for cash, for Options with an Option Price that is less than the Option Price of the original Option, or for other equity awards at a time when the original Option has an Option Price above the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock; or (iii) take other action with respect to Options that would be treated as a repricing under the rules of the principal exchange on which shares of Common Stock are listed.

The Committee may amend, alter, suspend, and/or terminate any Award granted under the Plan, prospectively or retroactively, but such amendment, alteration, suspension or termination of an Award shall not, without the written consent of the recipient of an outstanding Award, materially adversely affect the rights of the recipient with respect to the Award.

17. | Withholding

The Corporation shall withhold all required local, state and federal taxes from any amount payable in cash with respect to an Award. The Corporation shall require any recipient of an Award payable in shares of Common Stock to pay to the Corporation in cash the amount of any tax or other amount required by any governmental authority to be withheld and paid over by the Corporation to such authority for the account of such recipient. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Corporation may establish procedures to permit or require a recipient to satisfy such obligation in whole or in part, and any other local, state or federal income tax obligations relating to such an Award (but only up to the statutory minimum), by electing (the “election”) to have the Corporation withhold shares of Common Stock from the shares to which the recipient is entitled. The number of shares to be withheld shall have a Fair Market Value as of the date that the amount of tax to be withheld is determined as nearly equal as possible to (but not exceeding) the amount of such obligations being satisfied. Each election must be made in writing to the Administrator in accordance with election procedures established by the Administrator.

18. | Applicable Law

Except as otherwise provided herein, the Plan shall be construed and enforced according to the laws of the State of North Carolina.

19. | Change of Control

(a) | Unless the Committee determines otherwise at the time of grant and sets forth in the Award Agreement, in the event the Awards are assumed by an acquirer in accordance with (c) below and a Participant’s employment or service is involuntarily terminated without Cause during the 24-month period following a Change of Control:

| (i) | all Options, Restricted Stock and Restricted Stock Units outstanding as of the date of such Change of Control shall become fully vested and payable and, if applicable, exercisable, whether or not then vested or exercisable as of such termination of the Participant’s employment or service; and
| (ii) | all Performance Awards shall vest at target and be paid pro-rata based on completed days in the performance period, as of the date of Participant’s termination of employment or service.

(b) | Notwithstanding the foregoing, if the Committee reasonably determines, in good faith, prior to the Change of Control that such outstanding Awards will not be assumed as described in (c) below (such assumed Awards being referred to as “Assumed Awards”) by the acquirer, the Awards shall immediately become full vested (at target for Performance Awards) and, if applicable, exercisable and payable. Additionally, in that case, in the event of or in anticipation of the Change of Control, the Committee in its

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-9

Back to Contents |

| discretion (i) may declare that some or all outstanding Options previously granted under the Plan shall terminate as of the date before or on the Change of Control without any payment to the holder of the Option, provided the Committee gives prior written notice to the Participant of such termination and gives such Participant the right to exercise his or her outstanding Options before such date or (ii) may terminate before or on the Change of Control some or all outstanding Options previously granted under the Plan in consideration of payment to the holder of the Option, with respect to each share of Common Stock for which the Option is then exercisable, of the excess, if any, of the Fair Market Value on such date of the Common Stock subject to the exercisable portion of the Option over the Option Price. The payment described in (ii) above may be made in any manner the Committee determines, including cash, stock or other property. In the event of or in anticipation of a Change of Control, the Committee in its discretion also may take such action to provide that all Restricted Stock and Restricted Stock Units outstanding shall become fully vested and payable and all Performance Awards shall vest and be payable pro rata as described above. The Committee may take the actions described in this Section 19(b), other than the accelerated vesting which applies to all outstanding Awards, with respect to some or all outstanding Awards or on an Award-by-Award basis, which actions need not be uniform with respect to all outstanding Awards.

(c) | Assumed Awards must: (i) be based on securities which are traded on an established United States securities market, or which will be so traded within 60 days of the Change of Control; (ii) provide the Participant with rights and entitlements substantially equivalent to or better than the rights, terms and conditions applicable under the original Award, including, but not limited to, an identical or better exercise or vesting schedule and identical or better timing and methods of payment; and (iii) have substantially equivalent economic value to the original Award (determined at the time of the Change of Control).

20. | General Provisions

(a) | This Plan, insofar as it provides for Awards, shall be unfunded, and the Corporation shall not be required to segregate any assets that may at any time be represented by Awards under this Plan. Any liability of the Corporation or any person with respect to any Award under this Plan shall be based solely upon any contractual obligations that may be created thereto. No such obligation of the Corporation shall be deemed to be secured by any pledge of, or other encumbrance on, any property or assets of the Corporation or any Related Corporation.
(b) | Nothing in this Plan shall be construed to limit the authority of the Corporation to exercise its corporate rights and powers, including, by way of illustration and not by way of limitation, the right to grant Awards for proper corporate purposes other than under the Plan to any employee or to any other person, firm, corporation, association or other entity, or to grant Awards, or assume such Awards of any person, in connection with any acquisition, purchase, lease, merger, consolidation, reorganization, or otherwise, of all or part of the business or assets of any person, firm, corporation, association or other entity.
(c) | Notwithstanding any other provision hereof, the Committee may grant Awards in substitution for performance shares, incentive awards, stock awards, stock options, stock appreciation rights or similar awards held by an individual who becomes a key employee or non-employee director of the Corporation or a key employee of a Related Corporation in connection with a transaction described in Section 424(a) of the Code (or which would be so described if the substitution or assumption under that Section had occurred) with the Corporation or a Related Corporation. Notwithstanding any other provisions of this Plan (other than the limitations of Section 5), the terms of such substitute Awards shall be as the Committee, in its discretion, determines is appropriate.
(d) | Dividends and dividend equivalents, if any, on unearned or unvested performance-based Awards shall not be paid (even if accrued) unless and until the underlying Award (or portion thereof) has vested and/or been earned. Such dividends or dividend equivalents may be paid currently or may be credited to a Participant’s account. Any crediting of dividends or dividend equivalents may be subject to such additional restrictions and conditions as the Administrator may establish, including reinvestment in additional shares of Common Stock or share equivalents. Notwithstanding the other provisions herein, any dividends or dividend equivalent rights related to an Award shall be structured in a manner so as to avoid causing the Award and related dividends or dividend equivalent rights to be subject to Code Section 409A or shall otherwise be structured so that the Award and dividends or dividend equivalent rights are in compliance with Code Section 409A.

INSTEEL INDUSTRIES, INC. - 2015 Proxy Statement | A-10

Back to Contents |

Back to Contents |